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PROCEEDINGS

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Will the hearing come to

order, p.ease.

Mr. Baron?

MR. BARON: Yes, six. We have some questions

on cross examination. I would like to turn to the Appli-
cants first and ask Dr. Goldman a guasiicn eoxr two.
Whareuncn,

resumed the stond ags a witness on benalf of the Applicant
and, having kaan wreviously sworn, was exanined ané testifiad
as follicus:
MR. BARON: Somxewhere in the “ranscript there
were sore rag e by Dr. Goldman with referencs to
Dr. Sterngless' statexant that ysu cannot monitcor the isotope
as they come out. Do you reuexber it?
MRS. STSBRINS: Yes, I have it.
CROSS ITXEMINATION
BY MR. BARON
Q But lst me ask you a preliminarv question. Your
ecmpany is privately owneéd; is th.* correct?
- That i1s corvect.
3 Anc it is in the tusiness of providing monitoring

services toc industry

or other kinds;

FORTON GOLDMAN

DR.

whether it be

is that correct?

1917

radicactivity monitering

- o
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A In part, ves.

Q Of course, you are here on behalf of the utility

company to provide thie testimony, and T would assume this

|
;
_ |
|

i¢ locking towards the cormpletion of the plant, ths oper-

s oAy 8 ation of the plant and then your company will go into ccme f
S :
. € kind of contractuzl relationship with the Ipplicant Zor %he |

purpogse of providing moaitoring services tarouchout the '

-
-~

p—

— =

oreration of the plant?

S
0 | That is not ccrract?
Wy L Ny
- ;" ‘ ~ ' 3 2 5 - N
5 1 A So that once ths haaring is over and licease

2 tc censtruct has besn issued your company &nd vou personally

13 will be through with any relaticnshin?

14 A That Is not necesserily correct. There is no
¥ || ccntractual cblication on the par  of Tolado Bdisen at ;
| i
4 o Il e prasent time for the services with my creanization. !
F 3 %
A 7 Q Is there ca2 anticipated? !
, : |
-, 18 n I think vou haé bhetter ask that of Mr. Roe.
a2
ks £ P st N . ;
.3:_ 19 2 Maybe you woulé like to know the ansver toc. {
(< ‘
N 20 {Laughtsr.) ‘
b T l : - . L
o 21 I Well, wnat T am getting at then is it ancicipated -7
F i
s ' - » » . » » :
€§> 22 § arnd I assuxe you are in 2 position te answer this guezticn =~ |
} |
. 23 | that oncz it is bullt a commany such as vours would provide
A

25 A I think this is correct,yes.
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Q Is there a normal pattern as to how this kind of
service is rendered?
A There are several patterns which will vary with

the individual company. In some casss it is a privte organi-
zation that conducts these radiological surveillance programs.
In other cases it is a projram ccnducted by a state agency
but funded by the utility. And in stil) other cases i* is

a university or nonprofit organization that conducts these
Surveys under contract to the utility.

Q Doss it depend as tc which of these mathods is
emnlcyed -- does it depend uvpon the siza of the utility, the
megawactage zné so on?

A No.

Q Regardless of how it comes to pass, 'thether it
is orivately dore or whether it is funded cor whatever, is
there a rrescribed nunber of times, shall we say, that

monitoring services should be conducted? That is, do you

set up a set of ecuipment of your own on the zite and send a

mar. arounZ conce & week to read it?

3 20 I am rezlly looking for the actual way it is
S dore.
@E’ 22 A Yell the procram itself, the definiticn of the
22 sarples to be taken, the frequency with which they are taken,

s

the analyses to be conducted on the samples that are collected
D

and so forth, are spelled out by the utility, usually in the

J Q
——

~oonm

S —
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Preliminary Safety Analysis Report and certainly in the
Final safety Analysis Report. They are included in the

technical specifications for the operating plant which means

e e e—

that they have to be approved by the regulatory staff as to
their ccmprehensiveness. The way in wnich any individual
program may be implemanted in terms of whether it is a
contracior body so to speak that goes around and turns

samclers on and off or whether it &

-

"
.
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@
“
T
i
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personnel who may turn the switches on the equipmant is

individual prercgative in. these programs.

h

strictly a matter o

Q You nhave had an opportunicy I assume to examine

employ here?

” the ma2thods of the Applicant, the methods they intend to
!
|
|

A In a very curscry fashicn. ;
0 You have had enoush information and opportunity
L to form an opinion?
o 'f A Nc, I have not. I just have not looked a: it in
-
P 18 that detail. '
:;ﬁ : 19 1l 0 I sze.
4‘ 20 i From your experience with this kind of an item
.
:7 2':3 would you say that by and large the menitoring progran that i
22 ‘i is employed is up =c the incividual cempany to supervise and ;
2 || run? |
‘59 2< ! A To a certain extent, ves. But, of course, the
! ;  1 content of the program and to some extent the qualifications
Y
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of the organization that will conduct it must be zpproved
by the Ragulatcry Staff,so that the util'ty organization is
carrying out a proaram either directly or througl 2 con-
tractor,which program has been examined and approved by the
Regulatory Staff.

Q Has your company been hired on other sccasions

to do this kind of work?

by Yes.

Q And you perscnally have had how many vears of
experience in this facet?

A in anvironenaatal nonitoring?

Q Jes.

A About 19 or 20 years, if one counts mecanitorianc

at tha teet site in Navagd:.

“i4e b s . 3= n . < ‘T rs A - r
0 JEhar than the test site in Neveda have you

had experisnce with monitoring of other areas of radiation:
A You mean ciher vtilities, nuclear pcwer plancs,
yes.
Q Which cnee?
A Calvert Cliffs, the Crystal River facility in

Florida, Beaver Valley, Pennsylvania, Iowa Electric in
Cedar Rapias.

We have dcone scme monitoring, but not very much,
at Dresdaen.

Q Now each of these that you have mentioned that
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will be somewhat different. These water samples may be
i e composite samples which are actually forwvarded to us on a
é =1 monthly rtasis. Samnles of fish or bhotton organisms will
VS . i be frequently collected on a quarterly basis. And on +hese
‘!
A ¢ we usually have cur own people go around with the local |
¢ individual and freque:ﬁly with a representative of an ;
7 aporopriate state came or fish commission representative
' bacause frequently we are ccllecting tha samples by what
|
’ would be regardsd otharwisz as an illegal means. ;
. = ”» % The samples are forwarded to cur laboratories in
" | RocAville, Mar-land, where they are analyzed in accoriance
it 12 with procedures which have ganerally, thouvgh not always,
g?!é i ." been resviewed by the Atomic Energy Commission Staff. We i
ﬁ?f } " use, for examnls, in our labcratories the identically similar
;; i5 p procedurss az theoze used by what usad to be the Publice ;
- L ' fanltl TVice and now 18 EPA in thedir radiecactivity labor-
2 7 | atorias. z
v
18 Th2 results are published by the -- we send the
19 ! tesu;ts to the utility in the form of 2 raport. The utilicy
; 20 | will ferwerd copizs nf thi- rzport to the Reculatxry Staff,
.
o¥ 2i | to the Stzte Health Department and tc any other agencies
@:) 22 ’ with whom they 'ay have an agreement t. do so, suck as the
23 ﬁ figh and wildlife service and so forth.
o 24 i Very frecuently, infact it is usual, frem time to
i;r; 25 Il tire a representative of the state health agency will split
.g{ !
\ x
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- samples with us, That is, we will collect a sample and

forvard a portion of it to the state health department

$ laboratory feor their analysis. We analyze one half and
’ s thev analyze the other. Or they may have people at the
g?'{ s site who will collect samples at the same time and same placs
2 6 as wa do and then do their own analyses on it as sort of a
7 ‘ chack on work that we are doing.
8 Q Let me interrupt ycu at %this point. I gather then
9 that your cempany is not tehclden to tha govarnment, is not
L 10 ; regulated Dy any governmental agency, or licensad or anve-
ot i
n thing of that nature?
iz A It is regulated by, I am sure, at least ore
13 gevernneatal agency, but rnot in a tachnrical sense.
4 | Q Than is there 2 @pecific rcquiremsnt that you
15 gend duplicates, for examrle, of the various reports to
6 || shall we cay the Ragulatory Staff?
17 ) 3 Trere is not a requirement on us tha%t we do this.
& 8 There is a requirement on the utility +o do this.
™ 19 2 So basically then you are emploved Ly the utilisy
20 t¢ render 2 sexvice to the utility? You provida that ser-
& 21 ” vice in the form of written reports. »2ni what they do with
22 those reports really is nct your concern?
23 A Strictly speaking, I supposz that is ccrrect.
. 24 m Q And your company and its officials have absolutely
@ :
3. 25 i no knowledge as to whether or not the utility companies carry
e

e o+ - ———————t . = Sy 1

- —— i ——— — U~ . -
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out their oblications to send reports in to the gecvernmental
bedies?
A No, that is not true. We do xnow that these are

sent in, bacause we get questions from time to time vith

.‘ A

_ 8 ‘ ‘

o b ! iy Sy % »

- e o ; $
A = ." & . L -
- 4"‘

o (%]
T —

i 5 respect to certain of the numbers that are in these repcrts
¢ Oor procedures that are -eferenced in the raports from state |
o 7 officials who have some questions about =hem. S& we know
8 h trat they get ccpises.
9 ﬂ Q I gee.
10 ' They refer their gquestions to you instead of the |
M || utiliey? '

Ek#a ; 12 A Yes. |
Cﬁ‘“ 13 Q I hope that ths answer to this next guestion -an
vgﬁer- 4 be brief. On page 1665 of the transcript which was from %he
vy f

: 15 th vou wers zsked a cuestion by Mr,., Charnoff walch referrs2 i
«” i !

";i you to sowathing that Dr. Stsrnglass had stated &2 *he i
"
3 7 | effect that the monitoring progran -=- :nd I am quoting the }

f%’ 18 question. I assume it's a quote of Dr. 'ternglass, “A monitori%g

3 19 program would not fetect the isctopic dir charges frem the !
20 plant and that such a program would not provide a sufficent
21 || basis for approprizte action." And then you proceed to
22 g.ive a2 long answer which of course expiored the whale sub- 5
23 || Ject.
24 The specific quastion which hzs come up which I

S

gt 25 || woald like to ask you is: 1Is it the function of the monitoring
i
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program to te working all the time or does it go on and

off at specific times? Let's take that to begin with.

O " A The monitoring program is a continuous program

in the sense that it is continucus in time over tre life.

ofthe plant, 3Some of the samplas that are included in the

——— —t — i v

monitoring program are not continuous samplas in tha

R S
o o
e

~

that one does not rnormally collsect, sar, fish samples evarv

———

dey or ever hour or avery ninuts. i

{ BB °
ﬂ [ We are talking about the isctopic discharges.
e i
0 | L :
v ! I should have limited it to that.
" ' i
. A Well, the answer was reclated to the determin~- |
': - 3 - 2
< aticn of the isotonis digcharge in the environment o the
@ 0w . | . f
I plant, In fact within the plant befcre any liguid waste
’,* VY L
A ;ﬁ W 4 3 . .
Bo Or gasaous waste, fcr that matter, is discharged, the last
.t ’s - .
s i tank in th2 line, so0 %o speak, is sampled and analyzed pricy
L : , |
| to dischares so that its contents are known and tha ]
17 - - . ; L {
¢ corposition of the discharge is known prior +o releasc.
oA 2 X
e 18 . . g b ni 3 :
b The environmental nonitoring pregram iz intended !
‘ 19 S . 2
# to aszure that the concentrations and the amourss o radio- !
£ ! {
&3 = zo . ) . r : 2 1
A activity in environmental media ocutside of the plant are
$8as
21 ;
well within the standards, so to speak.
|
22 | 3 e 3 S L
{ Q is there a2 level bensath which @z monitoring
23 ; ; St
system will not pick up isotopic discharce? :
1 u . » :
° A Yes, there are limits in the sense of sensitivity to
3

;',5; . these Programs. Since there is a natural composition of i
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radioactive materials in the environment normally this serves

as basically a so-called noise level. And once the amounts

.

of artificially contributed activity from the plant get into
the range of that noise level, it is essentially impossible
or certainly extremcly difficult to distinguish the plant
contribution from that which is there “o begin with.

Q Sut then I assum2 at that laval == well, we're

talking in the area of such minimal effluent that it is meaning

less?
A That is correct.
Q Cetting avay from the sciantific aspects of this

ard going back to the mractical side of your company, are

there other companies like yours that do this kind cf work?

e

I hate to admit it but there are, yes.

(Laughter.)

Q So it is & cvompetitive kind of thing?
2 To some extent, ves.
Q To the extent that competition takes a nart in

your getting a contract with the utility or not.

A Ve have not gotten many contracts to do this.

Q Have you found from your experience that whether
th2 contract is ksued or not depends upen the contract price,
or is it lack of facilities or lack of expertise in the
employ of the company?

A I think it varies. There are companies whose
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primary activity is in this area. This is not a major
activity of th; company that I am associated with., If we
stopped our environmental monitoring program activiiies
tomorrow it would make 2 very small and insign.ficant
difference in cur income cr profit. This is not a major
functicn of our company.

Q In the monitoring systems thzat ara installed
tc Cetect iscicopic efflusnt do they pick up every single
kird of isotcpe that it iz possible to pick up as a ressult

of burning this fuel?

3 Ne.
Q There ars some that thay do not pick up?
A There are come that you do not pick up. There

are many that are not worth ricking up in the sense that their
contribution to the cverall activity is so smzll that they
are insignificant.

Q So in other words, a2 syat=zm can b»e programmed ©z
pick up specific isotopes and leave others out?

A Vell, you look for what is most sicnificant
in the sanples that you take. Whan you identify S0-plus per-
cent of what is there, tuc last 10 percent is usually not
important.

Q Whan you sat up the pregramming of s monitoring
svsten, I assum2 you make sure that those isotopes that can

be absorbed in the food processes are among those that are
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A Yes.

|
= heard:
:

those which 4

radicactivi

thore thet axe

Tritium, cesium, xzencn ang €0 on?
A Yes. Xenon is not usually present in
Q 3ut waichevar they are?
A Yes.
H 2 Those which a2 omitted are
get iata the food chain cr which have no
I are not harm<ul?
z Net necessarily. I think
arz tnos2 which have the greatest biolecical
and

find, althouch w2 lesck for

S )
thoge vhich are presumsd not to

o

o

being concernad
gquantity.
MR. BARON: I

have.

T T—
'3
at
.

geis on

When you menitor

)
aave

everything ¢
ba ¢!

a-out or at leazt ar

think that's

a2 sample vou lock for

8

to make sure

are presant in significant amounts; those that we

ere in anounts w
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Q And those would be 21l the onaes that I have

food.

¢ not

ey

£y, whiech

2ll the questions I

! cormonents of activity that are there?
h WITNESS MORTCYMN GCLDMAN: That is correct.

DR. JORDAN:

Is that not right?

o
..l
1

that this

- et t—— =

D S S—

|
|
|
|
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WITNESS MORTON GOLDMAN: Yes.
DR. JORDAN: And the mere fact that ruthenium
may not have beer observed before would not make any ciffer-
ence. If suddenly ruthenium did occur, you would surely
see itc?

WITNESS MORTON GOLDMAN: Yee, 3ir.

MR. DARON: You mzan it would se pickeé up by
scme aspect ¢l the menitoring systen?
ALTHZES MORTON GCLDMAN: That is cerrect. One of

the analv.ical methods that

v
-

8 routinely used is whet is

cailed a camnaspe

9]

<

- . X " 1 % 8 - 9
veis which displaye cesantially

e

a

G

-
N

’J-

troner

't

the individaal gamma rays from whatever is there. Mnd if
we see a gamua ray which happens to come from ruthznium=-106,
even thouch we don't expect to find that, we cannot hel
but note that it is present in the sample.
Whersupon,
LOVELL ROZ
resumad the stand as ¢ witness on !ehalf of the Applicant
and, having been previously duly sworn, was eramined and
testified further as follows:
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY IHMR. EARON:
Q let me ask then of Mr., Rece in line with what

Dr. Goldman has described ~- and this may be z question which

has already been answered -- just say yes or no if it has been.

- —

PINURISRP. PURe—
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I assume that the PSAR has already anticipated

of this and that this is set forth in great detail as to

it is going to be monitored and by what kind of a company

R and so forth; is that correct?
;&;; s A No, it has not been set forth in great detail
g ) .
% 3 € and it does not desigqnate waich coipany and in what manner
& R
s 7 it will be. The commitment in :he P3AR 4023 describe whas
‘“fﬁ
< € l our generzl plans are for this monitering program, cur
o 8 ccmmitments <o work with the state agencies and tre !.S.
ek
L 10 Bureau of Sports Fisheries and Wildlife anéd that gererally
\ !:;:': - .'
Ex e e aa . : s ;
égﬁl 1" ‘ it will bs cdecigned and irn cperatlon belora the ctaticn coes
» g‘\'A
: 12 in operation. And it will be -- the final preogram will
13 be cleared with thesa appropriate interssted agancics. This

14 is all in addition to having the Regulaterv Staff review.

15 MR. BARON: Let us turn now to the Staff,
A 18 | v:f. ENGEZLEARDT: Mr. Baron, déo vou have +hz names
: 17 of the particular witneosses that you would like to have
L
»figgvt;_ 1.]h called. They are in the rear of the roor and we can call
% ; 19 them up so that you can continue your exeminztion.
1“‘ 20 MR. BARON: Let's see. This would be Laster

4
T ——

z, $ ROge rs -
22 Whereupon,

23 LESTER ROGERS

24 resumed the stand as a witness on behalf of the Reguiatory

25

————

Stuff and, having been previously duly sworn, was examined

and testifiec further as follows:

SR —

e e —— i "

D——
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CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. BARON:
Q Mr. Rogers I am more interested in knowino how

it actually works,you night say, how the agency itself

irplements everything that is in the Code of rFederal Regu-~

3ti-

iations and laws. I am leokinc at page 10 cf your t

g

- ———

mony, and you talked about Part 20 and how the Commiszsion

can "limit total quantities cof materizl"and so forth. "if it
appears the daily intake® and so on "by a cood samhle exceeds
the reguireman+s.”

And I wae wondering i you could ewplain, Sr
exanple, if it appearz <o whom and by what method +his Las
happened; then who actuzlly picks it up and does what and
when and how?

MR. CHARNOFP: Mr. Chairman, %his is Mr. Engalhardt's
wi‘ness, ond he certainly is free to answer :he question.

And we do have time and he may well answer i¢e. I think,
however, it should be ncted tha: the Coalition was notc
adritted to challenge 10 CFR Part 20. 3

MR. BARON: That is & good point. 2nd the question
did enter my mind. This has becoma like a rublic information
hearing'as well. And I am very pleasad that it has. I anm
net going to raisz any strong fuss if “he Chair upholds

hin,

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: W2l1l, Mr.Engelhardt is his

——— g
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lawyer.
MR. ENGLEHARDT: Mr. Chairman, we have no cbjecticn
tc explaining 10 CFR Part 20. It is an issuve in this

‘ proceeding. Aand if the record could be nade more corplete
% ¢ I by an explanation herz of what Part 20 involvss, we 28 a
€ ; parcy te this procesding, will not raise any partizular |
- % cbjection, if it will hels clarify this matter. ;
o !i WITNESS ROGERS: Vell, ¢irst, 3¢ <he time that a ;
9!! conztructicn parmit is subnicted, information is provided i
10 cn the site characteriatics, the meteorclogy, the hvcrology, ;
: : 11 || the imporsant pathways of exposure, idencification of aay F
- . |
= 12 critical pathways, cuch as zny kind of bilolegical concen- |
13 tration mechanism that is in the food chain. The importon i
14 scurces of food that might concentrata radionuelides ’
B 18 || are examinad. And thun esctimates are made using datz which
16 % is availeblie &s Lo the relaticnship of the operztion of this
i 17 plant and petentisl cxpozures to tha public, |
aiui=: 13 And basad cn this estimate a determination is
= 9 | in fact made as te whether there is any likelihcod that
t i
20 ; tle exposures ars likely to be z szigrificant fraction of
‘; 3,§' thte limits of 170 millirem or 500 milliram to the individual.

22 Ard if so, if the quantities of radicactive materials that

23 are likely to be ralzased would in fact aven approach
{ . > . %8s
24 ! tre valuas which are stated, then in addition to the

|
° |
o - 25 || concentrations, the quantity limits could be imposed.
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BY MR. BARON:

Q 1 uncderstand that. That s the general method

by which this whole process takes place. |

, A That's right.
fg 5 !
R Q What I am getting at then is that you really g
- P 4
: € depand on the utility zompany to send in thosa reporss that
| - y |
3 ? i have been. given to them by companies such as Dr. Coldman's. ‘
e |
# e A Ve are talking about an evaluation which is prior
A S |
& s ® tc the operation of the plant. ‘ ‘
o !
10 . 0 I am referzing to this sentence, "It appears that |
wipse U b :
ff n if in anv sitvation tie dzily intake" == I assuve this means
gone :
A5 i~ the plant is alrezdy in operation?
:!;‘i ‘3 - T
Wl A “ot necessarily. It is true that we carefully
ﬁéﬁﬁ%f Sl Y | . : . -
P e A fcllow the resulis of environmental monitoring programs which
ot |
T 15 arz carried out by the Applicant, but we den't depend on
|
% 18 ' thet information azlons. |
. , ,
17 Theva are also indzpendent assessnments of releases |
18 of radioactivity from the plant by our ownDivision of !
|
L)
1o Compliance’ in terms of spet chesks. Thare are also enviren- f |
L
¥ » - \
= 20 meatal monitoring programs that are carried out. In some l i
& | |
: 21 cases the Lealth department =-- in some cases we have actually
qsb 22 ; enterad intec arrangemsnts with tha s<ate hezalth departments -
i
|
23 o conduct tlisse environmzntal monitoring procrams and |
1
24 provide the data to the Atomic Energy Commiseion. }
© | *
S 25 Q Let me ask you this at this point then: Do you havﬁ |
£ e'
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any personal cxperio#cn with the state Department of Health
of Ohio?

A Not directly on this particular question. Let
me go further and say thet in addition the Bureau of Radio-

legeal Health of the PULlic Health Service,which is now

» . ‘
the Division of Surveillance and Inspaction of the Envircnmentel

Protection Acency, also carries out the envirenmental

menitoring program arcund many of thase plants such &s at

tha Drescen Plant, and they carry out spaecial studies around
& Xeactors.

We cooperate with them in this effort. Wa alsc
obtain data at the scurce as a basis for continually
evaluting the operation of the plant, the radiocactivity
released and any build-up in the snvironment.

I want to make it very claar that we doa't wait
until the plant is in operation to make & thorough azssess~-
ment as to what exposures are likely to te and the important
pathways of exposure that are likely to exist from the oper-

ation of this plant. We do depend on data which is sub-

U

micted by ths Applicant at the time the censtruction permit
is submittsd, but we den't rely only on that data.

Q I understand.

A There ls substantial information available on

biological concentration mechanisms, on pathways of ex-

posure, dilution factors, meteorology, hydrology. And we have

!
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a great and substantial wealth of informztion and scientific

expertise available to us through the various federal
agancies that are concerned and have responsibilities in
these areas. 1le have access to ocutside consultants, if

we need them in a particular instance.

—
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¢ 'ould you Le akle to place a percentage upon, let's
say, the State of Ohio, how rmuch you would anticipate receiving

in the way of information from the state bureaus invclved in

T 4 this kind of thing, a:z distirguished from ycur own people
H getting information, as distinguished on the thixd hand from
€ what the utility company itself will provide?
7 tre they about equal, the pipelines you night sav
8 ! of information, sbout cqually providing infermazion rcwmally?
{
s ” 7 tell, of course this dercnds 0o some extent cn the
10 history of the operaticn cf the plant, .
- '
I . . . : HERLS |
1" : well, from pact experience ie all vou canp egrsvery
T '
e i2 or, ¢f course. j
PR i
‘3} 13 A From past experience, of course, ve rely & great t
B2 ;
- 4 deal on the informaticn vhich is developed by the licensee 1
¥ \ , . b o Z
_ 15 in the operation of the »lant itself in terms of the release '
r ]
|
. 16 t data vhich le is required to generates on a cay Ly day Lasis. |
i
o 17 Inéd ve have our Division of Ccrpliance that inspects
% 18 these plants, they review the nonitering systems, the pro- E
gt
18 ’ cedures that are used.
]
20 H v uow often? l
21 l 2 This veries again with the plant. I am not in the |
|
@j) 22 || Division of Compliance in terms of the specifics. Pfut we rely
|
23 ! on both thz applicante' data as well as the data which is
!
. 2 !
24 developed independently.
: 25 ¢ Vhat I am getting at, having lived in the Ftate of |
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Ohio for all of my life and having been aware of many of the
things that agencies have or have not done, I am kind of con-
i 3 . cerned as to what can be anticipated or expected of the
L 'ﬁ' 4 | Department of lealth in helping you or assisting vou.
.é » & A I think this remains to be seen. With respect to
4 € the State of Ohio, we don't know at this point, Now, as I ‘
7 q have indicated, we Lave entered into arrancements with some
e ' states to previde this data. But we don't édepend on the states|
° ' If they 4o not have monitering procrams, ve take
10 ' care of that by cur own monitoring programs, or with the
p : 1" monitcring preograms davelcped with the Eavivonmental Protection
12 fgency. 2
13 ® On page 10 you also, in this prepared statement, i
14 indicate that the reculations be implemented in the licensirg §
L., i5 [ process if it anpears likely sufficiently large quantities of 2
' {
16 ] radiocactivity vill be released and so forth, I assuwme then
,&" 17 in this particular cease the PSP’R was exanined by you or someone;
.‘ i
3JE;}' 18 in vour department?
¢ g !
;; B 19 | I'R. ENCELEARDT: I think that, !l'¥r., Caron, we may ;
20 be coing afield as far as this vitness is concerned. The
1 21 thrust of his rebuttal testimony dealt vith the applicacion of

10 Crn Part 20. ,

I think if you are interssted in developing a line |

of questione regarding the specifice of thies particular

program, then I think it might be appropriate for us to either




1939

have your questions directed to lir. liowe or !'r. Tedesco.

llovever, then we are definitely coing outside of

i
I
| the scope of the rebuttal testimony.

@ - IiR. BPRON: . Okay. The word pathvay is used here
Z: 5 and I certainly want to straighten my pathway in these aues-
]

6 tions.

LY I'P, DB2AROIN: !
; 8 0 On rage 1l you use in the first sentence the vords,
9 "Tor some nuclear activities, it may not be practicakle to i
10 comply with the concentration limits.” ;
& 1" The nuestion is nerely vhat kind may it net be ‘
fgfi 12 t practicable?
12 | r that kind of activities mav not bLe practical?
14 ) 0 Yes, you say for some it mav not be practicalble.
15 ! ? Yes., DNow you realize that with respect to that
; 16 testimony, this was referring to a provision in our legulation
» 17 2.106(a) vhich limits the release levels to concentrations
ggh 18 ‘ noraally in a stack or in a conduit at that point to the
E:j 19 Mppendix I, Table 2 values. This is the case where an
& 20 indivicdual, the concentration would have to be limited in a
é;- 21 stack or conduit such that one could breath the air right out
v 22 of the stack, all of his life, or drink the water coming out
@
23 of the conduit all of his life, without exceeding radiation
24 protection guides, prior to any kind of environmental dilution.
4?9 25 g retivity such as chemical reprocessing plants,
B |
- ;
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in some cases even nuclear power reactors would not be able
to meet those very restrictive limits under that particular
provisicn.

Q ?1sc, on page 1l in the second paragraph there is
reference made that experience shous that licensees have
generally kent exposures to radiation and releases cof radio-
activity. I wculd assume that means experience with powver
reactors of one kind cr ancther.

I'R, INGrLU2RDT: T den't know whether we are clear o+
your reference, !'r. Laron.

ire you referring to the sentence that reads,
“This general principle has been a central one in the field
of radiation protection?

I'R, E2PON: The next sentence,'experiencc shows
that --

IR, ENGELEAINDT: “"Experience shows that liccnsees
have cenerzlly kent exposures in radiaticn and releases of
radiocactivity in effluencs that are well below 10 CFR Part
20."'

Is that the szntence you are referring to?

I'R. E2RON: Yes. I am merely asking what is the
experience? JMre vcu referring to power reactors and s¢ on in
that staterent?

TIE VITRESS: Uith respect to this particular

statement, it is a fairly generic statement which anplies
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nuclear powver reactors and the basis of this statement is
supported in the attachments to my statement -- it is Ixhibit
3, vhich discusses experience for one vear, 19695.

BY MR. EI?PON:

(g Right. I notices that some of the -- let me ash
g

you a question:

- S S G

T'as this intreduced as evidence, this entire
statemznt?
I think if you will rafer

Yas.

to -~

'R, BrPON: Dxhilit=s 4, S and €, I assume they

were introduvced in evidence.
R, ENCLLIARDT: That is correct.

'R, BM’POK: Decause it occurred to me, even though

I am rueccioning on somathing with which we were nct adinitted
as intervencers on, some of this information is outside of the
scope of the hearincos itself.

I"or example, on nage 15, it discusses the licensing

oparatineg and vhat is to be done at that stage. I vould assume

- " — —— - | 4

it would be irrelevant as evidence in this hearing.

Prom the standroint of general information, it is E
fine, ané to Le perfectly formal about it, I sunnose I chculéd

maie & motion to strike it from the record.

I'R, ERCLLINDT: I thin): I would

e T T T P PRy

%211, iir. DBaron,
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have an objection to that. T think first of all this material
was not prepared -- it was rebuttal testimony to deal with the
contentions of Intervenor LIFL with regard to the adequacy of
10 Crr Partc 20.

I would question wvhether vou &¢s a party renresenting
the Coalition wouléd Le the cne to raise csuch auestions, if
they were to be raised at all., 'ith respect to the testinonv
itself, it wvas rebuttal to put into persrective th2 matter
which is the subject of the question which is the adequacy of
10 CFR Part 20.

’nd it is escential to present that rebuttal to
deal with 2ll aspects of our review and cpplication of 10 Crix
Part 20,

I'F. BANOI': I will withdraw the objection.

- — —
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BY MR. BARON: :

Q The experience factor that you haeve had as shown

on this table 3 on which you base the statement that chey

are ali far beleow what they are entitled to emit.‘do vou
have any knowledge as to where the information itself came
from that went into these tables? Did it ccme primazily
from the utility ccmpanies, or did it conz from the state
agencies or did it come from the “nforcenant Division, or
was it an equal combination of all three?

A The information in these tables ie based primarily
on Qata wiich hiave been submitted by the licensces oparating
the plants.

liow in addition, though, the data which had been
independently generated by the Atomic Energy Commission
through our independent monitoring progran, the environmantal
monitoring preograms which have been carriad out by the
Divisicn of Inspection, surveillance and inspection c¢f the
Dnyironmental Protection Agency, and the data which has
been generated in some cases by state hecalth departments
also zonfirm the data in thecse tables. Aré ¢f course in
evaluating this data we consider all of these sources of
information in arriving at a conclusion as to the validity
cf the data.

) You concluded this testimony on page 25 by making

reference to the anendments to the razoulations which became

e — e —
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effective on January 2, 1971. It has been indicated at an
eariier tim2 in these hearings that even though the effective
datna wvas January 2, 1971, these new amendments were t:ken
into consideration in connection with this application.

Is this outside of your scope? If so, just state
it,

dR. ENGELUARDT: This 1s oucside of the scope of
that testiﬁony.

2¥ iR, BARCN:

Q :Ir. Rogers, one final question -- and I azk tuis
in all sincarity -- you have given thig as part of a public
record and I tharefore assume you have no cbiection 1f tiiis
were used as a basis for public information to otier croups?

b A No objection whatsoever.

. BARON: I perscnally want o do that, and
taat Is vy I an asiiing on the recerd, sc I can't be accused
of plagiarizing. ‘

(R, LUCLLI ARDT: Yes, as counsel [or the Pagulatory
Staff I should make it clear that anything tihe Regulatory

taff introduces as evidence or offers for the information

of the public in any of these public proceedings may bLe used
by any menmber of che public for whatever purposes they desire.
CLUAITTINY SEALLERUP: You den't copyright thi

naterial?

.iR. ENGLIUARDT: lio, sir.
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IIR. BAROW: I would like to turn then to iir. KXahn,

2 | Bernd Kahn.
3 t Whareupon,

4 | BERKD }2Jiil

.3 e ‘ 5 resuned tie stand as a witness on behalf of the Regulatory

6 Staff and, having lLeen previously duly sworn, was exanined |
!
- 72 || and testified further as follows: . :
|
N CROSS-EXAITNATION |
|
! !
» e p— ]
9 ' BY IR, TARON: !
- i ‘ '
b 10 ' < I am referring now to the Staff Ixhibit lis. 9, '
I .
" which was intreduced and upon which =-- }
12 ! is it Dr. Xahn?
* !

13 N Yes.

2 T , Q == you testified, the critical review cf the !
15 Sternglass paper. 3

I l

- . e .2 ; .z !

15 ! I understand from reading scna of the earliier !

17 transcripts that this document which you preparcd in |

ggﬁké ' coilaboration with Dr. Davis was presented at the sane |
WY l
kY

-

" time, at the same hearing as Dr. Sternglass' paper. Is

that ccorrect? I Pollution Control ioard hearing?

Y Hdo.

. A~ - e —————

i Q That is not correct?

a0 illo. Dr. Sternglazss presented his paper there,

PPSI——

. and then we received a copy and read it and nade corments
I
¥

® * P R

upon it.
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Q Was there a specific reason for your doing this?
A specific request presented to you to do it?

!IR. LNCCLUARDT: Iir. Baron, are you referring to
the paper that is now identified as Scaff Ixhibit 92
!IR. LBARON: The critical review.

IIR. ENCLLIIARDT: VYou are asking why this paper

I'R. BAROU: Yes.
THE WITNCSS Yes, my supervisor in Washincton
- . . - . » »
asked whctiar Or. Sternglass' interpretation was correct
and I had csertain objections, I felt that ia soae casces it
was either incorrect or leading to misinterpretations.
BY IIR. BAROW:
Q At what point in time did this request come to

you? low much after, how long after Steraglass' paper was

A I dex't -- oh, probably about 2 month ago.

i don't know whan Dr. Sternglass gave this originally.

Q Spatenber 1970 I believe.
A Probably in December. That is approximate. I don't

know exactly.

Q ind the request cane to you from yvcur superior?

A Yes.

Q Which is, I am sorry, I have forgottun where
that is --
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statements.

Q It is interestirg to note, though, that in your
foctnctes you make reference to work by li. lloses, 1. F.
Lucas, Jr., arnd G. A. Zerbe.

A Yes.

Q I don't know what this document is, air pellution

sorething, associates, 1963.

A I refer in my couments %o the normal levels of
racon concentration in tlhe neighborhood of Chicago. lie have

never mezsured the ncormal radon levels near Chicago, but
he'authors you nmentioned have measured thzse levaels I
believe at Argonne lational Laboratory for a period of
years, so that their data represent trustworthy values.

Q Is it possible that you perhaps night have done
the same thing that Dr. Sternglass Jid with your <ata? You
nig

L e g e NI a
1€ Lave nisinterpreted Ltheir data?

ilR. CUGDLHARDT: I aobject to that question,

4

lir. Chairman. I thinl it calls for an unwarranted conclusion.

This witness has testlfied as to what he has done. lie is an
expert, I grant. DBut I think one can challenge or guestion
what his views 2re, but that is all.

3Y [IR. BARON:

@  Dr. Raihn, have you heard of this Dr. DeCroot?
A I have read in the record that he is, I celieve,

a statistician in Pittsburgh.

- —
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Q You are not familiar with him though.

A llo.
Q 50 you wouldn't have any opinion as tc his quali-
fications or anything of tha: sorc.
i 5 & Jo.
€ | Q Even thcugl. Dr. Sternglass night have misapplied,
7 shall we say, vour data, you are not uneguivocably statiag
g ° that he is totally wrong in his conclusions, arsz you?
|
’ £a ~\‘° -
19 | Q You are uerely, I think, saying that he has not
1 { proven them to be cirrect to ycur satisfaction?
e - A Could I discuss this a little bit?
J Please do.
13
14 A In view of natural background in the area of
i 15 80 nillirocetgen per vear, if, as he inferred from our
'8 i report, the radicactivity cue to Dresden were mavbe 300,
& 17 in other vwords, considerably larcer than tha natural
o L
e 1 = & o .
g - raciation background, this would still be Lelow, ccnsiderably
;wgkx;
Fy ' below the permissible levels. But at least it would be a
= % | noticeable increzase at certain loczticns over tle natursl
. SORE % , radiztion background.
22 | In view cf the fact that actually he made this
23'5 mistake in nmultiplving by the total n'umb of hours per
24 i year 2s compared to the nuntsr ¢f hours during whicih the
|

raciation woculd be zt any one

place, which is low by, let's

e — L —— o ——— e
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I am looking at thé ﬁreface to the pahmphlet.

MR, ENGELHARDT: Mr. Baron, I think I would like

to identify for the record the p:wmphlet you are referring to.
MR. BARON: It is your Exhibit No. 8.

MR. ENGELHZRDT: That is correct.

Q I understand from reading it that you basically

were the one in charce of gathering up the information from

| which this was prezared.

N A That is correct.
Q Vere you familiar with Dr. Xahn's statistice?
A o, I am not.
Q You were not.

So vour study then was totally independent of

i the points that Dr. Kahn has brought out here.

A That 1is right.
Q And the result of which study was, you might say,

s 2]
e
%

addressed tc earlier papers. I den't know

even the date of Dr. Kahn's =--

0 The earlier papers of Dr. Sternglass.

———
————

Do you know of Dr. liorris DeGroot?

A I know of him, ves.

 ——— ———————————— o < ——




10

1"
12

u;'ggiél 14
15

1%

17

19
20
2i
22
23

24

|

1952

Q Do you have any opinion as to his qualifications

and his stature in the scientific community?

A I just know he is a mathematical statistician.
e You haven't read any:hing he has written.

A No, he does not normally write in my field.

Q I se:z.

Were you aware of the fact that he had exanined
Dr. Sternglass' documents?
A I read the latter in the transcript Irom Dr.
DeCroot, yes.
Q Do you have any observation as to that latcer?
MR. ENGELHARDT: I think that may be outside of
the scope here. The witness has recognizad there is a

-

letter that was prepared, I think she explained the extent
to which she is familiar with Dr. DeGroot's work in this
field and I think %that is essentially all this witness can

respond “o.

i think she has responded to the extent that she

BY MR. EARON:
Q Let me ask it in a different way then.

Or. DeCroot's field cf course is not yours.
A That is correct

Q All right.

Sc that if you were permitted to give & response to
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That is right.

my question, it would not be based upon your expertise in
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(o . 2nd, therefore, on tﬁat basis her testimony would
nct be proper, I think.
21l right. €fo T will withdraw the question.
Do vou have any knowledoge or familiarity with the

National Mcademy of Science?

? I know of it, yes, sir.

o 2re you a member of it?

7 Wo, sir.

0 llave you had anything to do with it?

F VVell, there are :nanv paople in the 2cadeny, and |,

I certainly have hLad things to do with members of the lcademy,

e Viould you say that if a scientist, reqardless of
his field, is asked to present a paper to the liational 7cademy
that this vould denote some ntualification on hiis part?

by Generally to my kaowledge people do not nresent
papers to the Pcademy. It ic rot this kind of an organization.

o I o2lieve in vour testimony and perhans in this
pamphlet veou make reference to other studies, I think something]
in Canada.

7 It is not in the pamphlet, no, sir, in my testimony.

Q That is right. Do vou know to wvhat extent those
studies have gone? De you knov whether or not they considered
the same material as Dr. Sternqglass as completely?

'R, EIGELHAPDT: Iir. Baron, may vve have a moment
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to locate the reference?
MR. BARON: I thought I had the reference myself

but T don't see it now. Wait a minute, I have it here. llere

<, S5 4 I it is. 1847. Yes, Line 20,
o :
1 5| MR. FNGLCLHMARDT: IMr. RBaron, are you referring to

€ page 1348?

7 | I'R., BARON: No, 1847, Line 20. 1
F 3
e MR. EZNGELHARDT: That seems t¢ be a question, ;
» |
€ ; MR. BARCN: Yes, that is vherc I am beginning. It :
- |
< !
10 was a question by you to the witness. *
; b i
; i rard
= i ‘ MR, EUCELEARDT: I see., The response begins at --
s .
S 12 MR. BARON: Yes, I am just directing her attention |
e
%
Q“ 13 to that area.
i
SEET 14 MR, ENGELUARDT: A1l right, fine.
: |
- 15 EY MR, EARON:
$ | :
16 Q Would your answer, if you could recall the full ?
! !
" ] i
b V7 measure of yvour answer there, because it is several lines, g
- 18 I but basically it is to the effect that nc, Dr. Sternglass is i
- i
& 19 not the oanly one deing this, there are many others, and then
: 20 you proceed to talk about who they are, and nmy question is
3 L
K 21 were these other studies on the same scale as the study of ,
i
ég, 22 w Dr. Sternglass?
23 Dacause his answer, or his stetement, which is at
24 , paje 129C of the transcript, he said "I am at the momant the
ggi, 25 only one engaged in this type »f epidemiclogical study on this
el ! 5
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government employee, so, yes, my studies are government
funded.

0 Do you have any knowledge as to the makeup of

Dr. Sternglass' group?

o i 5 I 2 Only what he said in the testimony.
: § Q May I sort of summarize what vou have indicated
5 7 in your testimony, both in the pamphlet and in the hearing Ly
¢ 8 saying that you are not saying he is wrong, but mersly that

i
? | he has not providad sufficient prcof to Inform you that he is
' |
4 0] right? Is that correct? i
¥ |
11! 2 I would say that he hasz shown no proof that ha is
]
: 12 right. §
2 19 Qo And in the world of science, as in the world of law|
N |
i pessibilities don't count? Probabilities do. |
1 |
15 2 No, sir, any ¢f us can hypothesi:ze. !
|
! f
16 | 0 What he is doirng is purely hypothetical? |
H |
7 A Correct. ! }
|
el 18 l MR. BARCN: That is all ¢f the questions I have !
5 1 |
(2PN 1
19 fer Mrs. Temnkins. |
\
20 Could we take a five-minute recess, Mr. Chairman,
; |
: 21 I and let me review with Mrs. Stebbins what she has?
|
@ CUAIRMAN SKALLERUP: We will take a ten-minute ‘

recess,.

(Recess.)

@ B 8 B

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: On the record. |




1958
MR. BARPON: I don't think it would be inmproper to

1
s

2 ! switch back to the &épplicants for a little more cross-examinatign
| :

of Dr. CGoliman,

%‘ 4 | FURTHER CROSS-CXPMINATION
< 58 l
=3 el BY MR. BARON:
6 0 Earlier in the testimony there have been indications

{
7 ; maybe by Mr. Roe and maybe by Mr. Charnoff, to che effect that

: 3 { this plant will operate at far belcow standards and so on.
3 . I assurie you are aware of this icea?
!
[ - s 1
10 A (Dr. Goldman) Yes, sir. {
]
S “
£ 11 , 0 2nd you would say that ycurself from vour lincwledge
12 l of the plant?
13 A Yes. There was a document that we had prepared

14 which was entered as evidence which deals specifically with th

15 | dose estimation for the effluents from this planc.
. ¢ .
" 16 q ¢ 2re vou referring to the N.U.S. Corporation document?
’
o :
gt 17 A Yes, that 1s correct.
w _ i
{ég;f. 18 G lirs. Stebbins had that last night. Is there a
-
‘QLH specific page upon which this is set forth? |
i
S, 20 2 There are several pages on which specific effects
i 21 are cummarized. I think there is a Table IX on page 12 in
*I
" 22 ' "hac document which summarizes the radiation exposu Zrom both
23 gaseous and liquid releases.
24 ¢ All right.

CIAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Excuse me, let's identify this




, 1959
as Applicant's Exhibit 7.

MR. BARON: Right.
BY MR, BARCN:

| ' Q Then this Table IX basically contains the estimates

e 8 || of dosage that will emanate from this plant? !
6 A From the releases projected in the PSMR, yres, sir. {
7 ! ¢ And they are far below what the law requires them to !
i
1
' |
8 ve? g
i , |
9 | by Yes, sir. {
| 1
10 | 0o I am assuring it would be everyone's hope that whan !
l |
é i
1! { put into actual creration they will certainly matcth this
: ’ ' . - - - » .
12 estimate, if not, shall I say, exceecd *t? ELxcead it in the
'»323 . 13 || way that I mean it will be even below it?

14 A I would expect that the dcses resulting from dis-

. - d——

I
4
®
b
o
1
m

15 cherges from this plant would be immeasurably small as
S 1%

3

. . o U(
SIRBET SR - L ak T :
. \" f . ‘l* : &

f tuiS ty;’e .

O

e 16 || in cther operating rlants

17 Q Thare have been a lot of tables and & lot ol

e e o . -

e statistics -- I don't know which specific one it is =-- but

i

as Zar as

n

there seems to have been one ccmparing the plant

¥
-
w

20 vhat they did put out, what the operating license had said |

\
\
\
\
\
|
|
|
\
|
l
LE 21 they would be allowed to put out, with a perceantage being
\
‘E’ 22 !I shown as co what percentage of total allow~able emissions they !
‘ |
i
2z || actually gave out. |
‘ 24 Are you familiar with what I am talking about? ‘
4 y 25 ! A I think this was !"r. Rogers, yes.
Sy
g S \
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0 I believe so. Is there any kind of a table where
the estimates of the utility companies ahve been compiled
and then‘ccmpared with the sctual emissions?

A 1 am nct aware of any such table.

Q Okay. 8¢ in »>ther wozis what I am suggesting is --

Exhibi‘. 2 of Mr. Rogers --

M

this seems to b

7 IR. ENGELHUARDT: I believe it is also identified as
8 % Staff Ixhibit 6.
9 % MR, BARON: That is right.
10 I am almos: saying then perhaps there should have
4 1 been aiother column in here, vhat were the oricginal estimataes,

12 ané how ihey ~cmpared with what was actually released.

i3 P To vour kncwledge there is no such table?
14 THEY WITKESS: Not to my knowledge,
: g 3

15 | BY Iik. BPRON:

16 i 4 So it is entirely possible, evzn though I don't
1 17 ‘ like to deal in the realm of possibility, that on this Staff
e 8 ; Exhikit € the actual releases shown in tihils first column
>4 ‘:,“f

19 !! exceseded estimates that might have been nentioned during the

il
i : ; N
%20 “ construction license hearings?
2 r I think it is pecssilble, ves, because I know of no
, -2 :

0 22 I such comparison.

23 2 T wvould like to read this to vou and I am not trying

24 to take it out of context, it is a cuotation that happens to |
n. 25 be here. This comee cut of the U. £. Department of lealth,
> ,
-y
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Education and Welfare, Public Health Review of the Davis-Besse
nuclear power station, appearing at pages 2 and 6 --

MR. CHADRNOFF: Yhat document is this, Mr. Baron?

: 4 l MR. BARON: The document iteelf we don't have, but
L
}
: 2 it is a statement that is contained in a letter. At an earlier
2 .
: 5 time you will recall I wanted to submit Dr. Huver's information!
]
P {
PR 7 and testimony and it is an exhibit I think ve had, I think |
g e that is the manner in which wa handled it, containad in there
;§' 9 is his reference to the Public lealth Review of the Davis-Bessef
g |
3 10 l statiorn and he quotes from that review. :
" | That waec what I was about to raad, |
| |
12 Ckay? ;
13 THE WITNESS: I you say so. !
v i
4 MR, CHARNOFF: I heard you say before you don't -
> 18 | like to encgage in the realm of nossibilities, but since we §
|
Ak
: 18 ! are in the realm of possibilities, way don't wvou possibly |
e f
| | |
- 17 raad ic. |
|
e i8 wWhat Dr. Huver may possibly have quoted. f
.g.,fa E e i
|
19 ‘ 'R, BARON: "Current pressurized water reactor b
)
20 operating experience indicates that the cencentraticns will !
21 be conciderably higher and the apnlicant has not presented ’
@ 22 new design information to support the lower estimated dis- ,
| |
23 charges." ’
24 If you want ne to read it again, I will.
Sy 25 MR. CHARNOFF: I understand what you have read.
A 5
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Is there a question?
BY MR. BARON:
Q Yes. The question is you are giving lower estimated,

lcwer estimates of discharges that will be lower than what the

law allows?

A That is correct.

MR. BARON: Here is an individual quoting from a

- ]

that you have not nresented anv informa- |

Q:
ﬂ
.’
ot
)
% 3
pae
0
-
“
(f
f“
6]

Gi

tion which supports thesz lower estimates. 3
MR. CHARNOFF: Well, I think, Mr. Chairman, we s

have to cbject tc the question. Ve cdon't know what the basis |

was for the statement that is allacedly beiny qucted, we don't

know whather the qucte is accurate, 2nd it is very cdifficult

lie don't for example know whether =hict cource tha
is being quoted has ever even seen this particular document
hat has been encered as Applicant’'s Exnibit No. 7.

CEAIFMAN SKALLERUP: Are you acquainted with any
fublic lealth Service critique of Davis-Besgse?

MR, CHARKOFF: There may be some lectters attached
tc the Staff's NEPR report. If vou will give us a few mements,
we can lock through those and see if there is anvthing like
th

There is a cocument that zppears ¢n page A-7,

-

2rpendix D to the Staff's NEPA report, Mr. Chairmen, ’ppendix
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D is a letter from the Deéartment of Health, Education and.
Welfare to the Atomic Cnergy Commission and it transmits a
report called "Public Health Review of the Davis-Besse Nuclear
Pcwer Station" by a p;cject officer named John Russell.

MR. EARCN: 1Is there mcre than onec page?

MR. CHARIOFT: I am looking at pace A-7. There is

a paragraph at tlz2 top of the page which sounds like the

language you qucted.

CHAIRMAN SKALLIRUP: I

w
«
b
=
U
L
"
(0
0
Qo
"
ot
t -
o)
mn
W
(o1

SO e

upon a review of the environmental repcrt of the zpplicanc?

Or scue ocher report? '

2

s b nd 5708 <) 4 * hal Al s . - ¥ e 3 = -
MR, ENGELIARDT: Mr. Chairman. the rerori that is

5

’

being referenced here, the detailed statement, is in the
record of this proceeding as Staff Exhibit No. 1 and was
prepared by the Regulatory Staff and issued on Novenber 29,
1970. It reflects the views of various regulatory, or I
should say, various governmantal bodies with respect to the

envircnmental report prepared by the applicant which was

circulated pursuant to Commission resulation to these covern- |
mental bodies for their comment.
ind as is customary in the pnreparation cf these

S<

tement preparec by the

{ &N
o

reports, we append to the details
Regulatory Staff, which reflects the cocnclusions of these
various reviews, the actual comments received from these
governmental bodies and these are all zppended to Stafif Lxhibit

1l in this proceeding.

P —
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CEAIRMAN SKALLCRUP: So Public Health Service

did not get a copy of the PSAR at the time they made this
comment? :

IfR. ENGELHARDT: That is probably correct, although
here is a situation where since it is the Public Health
Service they may well have independently also received a
copy as is customary of the PSZR. - And their comments may
be both dealing with the PSAR and with the envircamental
report.

MR. CHARNOFF: Mr, Chairman, I can be helpZul on
this I think, lMr. Engelhardt.

As I read A-€, which is the introductory peragraph,
which says, "This summarizes the Public Health Service's
evaluation of the potential environmental effects of this
. the next scntence says, "Thesz corments are based
on a site susvey, 7.sit to the Ohio Department of liealth,
and informaticn provided by the Toledo idison Company in
the Preliminary Safecty Analysis Report PSARI." One is a
foctnote.

Let ne s.-¢ what that footnote refers to.

Yes, that is the PSAR "and Appilicant's environmental
regort."”

Then paragraph 3 says, "Estima:es of the radio-
active liguid waste concentrations are not in our judgment
adequately documented. Current PWR operating experience

incicates the concentrations will be considerably higner

anc the Avplicant has not presented new d2sign information
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to support the lower submitted discharges."

and on pages A-30 and A-31 there is a reply to the ALC

from Mr. Sampson, Vice President of Tolado Ediéon, which

conments s;écifically on this particular paragraph.
CHAIRMAN

SKALLERUP: Tthat dcas he say?

MR, CHARNOFF: 1I will read it.

"The basis for estimating the lavel of radio-

fu
1

activicy contaired in the

)
()
H
' e
8

'
D)

in Section 11 cf ti:e PSAR.

= - . . - - 3 - &) -
of primary system watsr to be processed tagether with an

estimate ¢f the amount of precessed water ¢ be

is contained in the answer to the AEC guestion 2.4 of the
.

PSAR.
"The decontamination factors assumed feor the
process egquapment ars 2lso detailed in answer to gquestion

"Tha assumptions wred to estimate the activity
in the primary system ars concervativa anid they result in
an activity level higher than would be expected in normal
operation on the decontamination factors ased for the

process equipmzit

-

.

ara conservatively los

"Paily chan in the soluble bhoron

L]

-
-

<

3¢

of the primary system are not required and only periodic

adjustments throughout an operating cycle are necessary.

Then AEC forwarded that corment to Toledo Edison,

concencration
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Th{s minimizes the amount of liguid waste to be prccessed

and consequently the amount of radioactive wastes dis.harged.”
CHAIRIAN SKALLERUP: What was your guestion? |
MR. BARON: It is nct what was it, it is what it

should be now.

‘)

or th

&3
-

FPirst of 211, tha camrment that
obzervation I made, haz bzen bormne out by wiat has already
bean handled by the Applicant. Tha question I would then
have would be put to the Applicant in genseral, tc be answered

by whomever they choccsa: Was there & reszonse from the

.

1T

Public lealth Servica, HEW, to that answer? :

e et ce——

7 i i “ ,
e 12 MR. CEARNCFF: lNot to our knowlasdge.
13 MR, BARON: 1In other words, we might say this
14 satisfied HLW?
]
i
5 MR. CHARNOFPF: I don't think w2 could answer |
16 that cne way cr the cther, iir. 3zron.
|
i |
17 MR. BARCMN: All right. But at lecast that is |
gy - where it ended?
& " MR. CHARNOFF So far as we know, that is correct.
20 BY MR. BARON:
»
31 ‘ Q Or. Geclénan, tritium ccmes out of the plant?
@ 22 ' A That is cocrrect.
. Q 2z part of the water effluent?
%4 A Yes '
28 g Q And it can be absorbed in the body tissue?
¢ li
%
‘:’. v
';‘!}." £
‘“v'd".?.:t" b
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Yes. gt

Tnstead of hydrogen?

= 0 P

Yes.
Q Now in the process of leaving the plant and flowing

through the lakes and strzams and so on to the water

-

filtration plants, which process drinking water, do you
have knowledge as to whethar or not there are facilitles in
those filtraticn plants to takae the tritium ocut?

A I have knowladge that there aras no facilities
to take tritium or tritiated vater, to separats tricizted
wat;* from untritiated water.

MR, CHARNOFF: !ix. Chairman, since we are
consuning time, I will let, from my standpoint, I won't
cbject to this line of questioning. But I wculd simply
reiterate the obzarvation I made earlier this morning thet
nona of this line of cross~exarmination by lir, Barox for the

last hour

e - & 3 &~ o & Wy $ rems : e Fu g e - ae A% X o iy
nas related to any of his issues in this proceeding

. - 2l ) )
$ir, 1s that while it is

The only suggestion I weculd make,

Baron in this pasttime, I would expect

that i1f Mr. Daron scmehow cor other com2s bacik to cuesstions

relating to his issues that hie time period may well

expirad.

1 oc'clock.

And I would note too !r, La: has been sitting

——

—

B P S T———

- r———————-
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here all morning, and he has allegedly some cross-examination
to continue with. And it would seem inappropriate i’ at
some later time, after consuming the better part of the
last hour with materizl that is not in the scope of the
Coaliticn's contenticns, that Iir. Baron might have to forfeit
his opportunity to conduct creoss-examination in areas that
are cf interest to him.

MR. BARON: Would it surprise yocu that this was
my last guesticn?

MR. CHARNOFEZ: DYNo, but I wculd say I had thought

>
14
v

yol: were thzre & few ncments aco.

-
“n

n

"~
~

IR, BAROE: It is the last guestion. The e

o

for itc baing asked, though, is somehow connected with the
guestion of roconcentration about which Dr. Sternglass
testifiecd and about which Dr. Goldman rekutted. It is
difficulc for me to phrase it in such a scientific way that
it ties in directly. And this is the 2ffort that lirs.
Stebbins and I are making.

Since I have received two positive answars from
th2 witness, I am encouragad to go on with the third part
cf this question, if I may.

MR. CHARNCIF: I am not objecting to your last
quastion.

BY MR. BARON:

2 Basically wh.t we are driving at, the tritium

-

S SR ——
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| is now in the drinking water, it is migrating, going into

! my mcuth, down the pipe, into the system. 1 assume som>how

| it will Find its way into tizsue in my body and stay there.

A Is there a question on the end of that?
Q Just encourage me scre more, that is all, because

this ties in ~-- I assuminc you are going to szy yes =-- zand

—

;Jthis ties intc somethinc you said on page 167C of the
transcript.
MR. CIAJIOFF: Apart from vhecher this is a

sciantifically-oriented va2s ¢r not, !ir. Beron ==

e o 2 VIO : : P | :
IMR. BARQIN: It i3 irrelsvant.

» #3 Y15 TN : »: * r - Az . gr .~ <
IIR. CUHARNOFF: No, I won't evaxn use that adjective.

©

h But since this is the last question, might I encourage you
to ask it all at once?

Z¥ MR. BAROI:
i

i U Becinning at pacs 1670

¥you gava an answesr starting

on line 11 to the effect that dosages to an individual at the
closest watar system intake is less than /100 of 1 millirem
per year frem the ingestion of water and so on.

Does that answer take into considerztion the
M concentration in the body c¢f tritium thac is absorbed through

- 3

the drinking water?

=

“ of tritium in the body which is representsd by a biological

F A Thare is no substantial concenczration c¢f tritium
in the body from drinking water. There is & transient lifetime

1

PP

e e — - — 1P e 48

e S— A—" g e . S—




1970

half-life of on the order of 10 days. And so that there

would be an equilibrium amount in the body represented

by the rate of intake and that rate of ramoval from the
body tissues.

There is an extrenely smzall component, a very small
fraction of the tritium which is taken in in the fomm of
water which mzy become incorpcrated in some tissues of the
body and remain longer than th half-pericd would

ate sut this contrib tremaly small fraction
iose contributed by the more transient portions of
thatintake. And this
calculated in the dccument that
Exhibit No. 7.

Q Is there a more =--

CHARIQOFF: Is this anot

CHARWNOFF: I want lMrs. Sta2obins to be satisfied,

MR. BARON: I appreciate that.

iR, CHARNOFF: 3But I think we ought to exercise
sone self-restraint here cdecide what the question is
that is to be askec, ask it, G let's be done with it,

MR. BARON: She is concerned that the effect upon
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a specific part of the body where the tri<ium might have
concentrated, that the susceptibility of that specific
part might be much greater than the body as a whole to
raciation effects at a later time.

But I think you answered it when you indicated
the half-life, I +hink that is what you are =ayincg, is thecre,
and there is a process of coming in and going out and coming
in and going out. No matter where it concentrates, that
sam¢ process is going on?

THE WITNESS: I think I stated, !Mr. Baron, that
tritium does not, or tritiated water does not corcentrata
in any organ of the body.

MR. BARON: I think that concludes our cross-
examination of all witnesses.

CHAIRMANL SKALLBRU?: Mr. Lau, wera ycu prenared
to conduct cross-examination?

MR, LAU: I would like to make a statement.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUZ: Would you confer with counsel
and the Board and tell us the nature of your stateaent?

MR. LAU: I would b= glad to.

(Bench conference.)
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: We had a conference at which
Mr. Lau disclosed certain informakion and indicated he.wanted
to make a motion. At this time I will c&ll on Mr. Lau.

MR, LAU: First I would like to make a statement.

CHAIRMAN SXALLERUP: Inasmuch as you are not €acing
the auvdience, we would appreciate it if vou would talk into
tha micr:phoae.

A MR, LAU: TFirst I would 1lik
that recaps a little of my history in the past few weeks since
I dropped from existence at these hearincs and that wzc because
of health.

On the 26%h, the afternoon of che 26th, I had to
leave because I wasn't feeling gell. I assumed that there was
a possibility of having mumps. I weut tc Dr. Wacgner and he
verified this fact and I went home and within another day
they had settled down in my lower tract.

Ind this demcbilized me for some tine.

Now, the hearings continued and we trought
Dr. Tamclin in at the time and I appreciate the Board allowing
him to testify on their behalf, even though it wasn't felt
that Le dealt with my contentions.

Last Saturday I was just cn the verge of ce-ting
over the mumps vhen one side of my face was paralyzed and I
found out that I had Bell's Palsy. This is very concerning to

me, it has cut my health down considerably. I cannot see to
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read, which is one of my real problems. I have tremendous
headaches, besides having one side of my face paralyzed.

Yet the hearing has continued without me, and there
has been testimony,

Now, I am not sure whether it is right or wrong to

6 continue the hearing if one of the intervenors isn't here becauke

7 w he is ill and can't be here. I think it is one thing, it was

8 pocinted out to me once before, that I am not told to stay
9 here, but it should be my responsibility to be here if I
10 | could, or something to that effect.
@ 1 $o if I nmice scmething, it is not the fault of any-
e
jue Ok . - : )
-l 12 body but myself., Well this is not the czse when you are
i L
13 dexobilized the way I am.
14 Now, the dector has told me tc get as much rest as
e ’ 15 pesesible and I am presently getting shots every day to try and
1% clzar this matter up., I would like to m:zke a motion to th
7y 17 Doard that these proceedings be dzlayed after such time that
- ’
T g ™ we can conclude the direct testinony cof ry witnesses to allow
19 || me time to cet my health back, so I can continue my cross-
20 ! exatninetion.
3 21 ! We have come s¢ far in and my whole case is just
1
@ 22 ; really blossoming now., I would feel very bad to think that
gs || I was not akle to conclude it. 8o my motiorn is that we have
|

24 a :hree-week delay to allow me to try and regain my health

& 25 so0 1 can continue.

e
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éut I must also say if in that motion that if I
have not at that time, I wculd ask for another delay.
CE;/IRMAY SKALLIRUP: And you are prepared to proceed
with your witnesscs tonight?
MR. LAW: Yes.
CHAIRMAN SKALLIDRUP: 2Any comments on the motion
from the applicant?
[fR. CHARNOFF: As I understand it, Mr. Chairman,

the Staff plans to complete a minor

3

yesterddy before the luncheon break and aceordingly I vould
sucgest we have the Stafif do that, and then ve will be prepared
to talk to this notion if there is time bzZore lunch or we
would be pleased to do it after lunch or this evening, wheaever
you would like to have argument on it.

We zre cppeosed to the motion.

iii. ENGELUARDT: ilr. Chairman, the Staif would lize
time to consider this moticn before it resgonds.

CHAIAMAN SKALLERUP: Vhen will you be prepared to
respond? Do vouo save 2 idea?

MP., il 7 LikgDT: I would hope we could be prepared
to respond cer:ts.ily by the sessicn this evening, possibly
scorer than tha:. But certainly I would like an oppertunity
to consider the situation and to reach some position which we
can relate te the Board in regard to this wmotion we just

heard.

ortion of its rzbuttal from

8
i
|
]
!
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going to be no, it is going to be no, no matter how flowery
are the words that surround it.

CHAIRMAN SKALLFRUP: The Board is not prepared to
rule on the motion at this time and will rule on the motion
after it has heard comments frem the parties. Inasmuch as
we will Le having cross-examination this afterroon, let's
make it the first crder cof business at tcnight's meeting and
then we vi1li have a ruliang, Mr. Lau.

M. LAU: Thank ycu,

o
e
U
O

Ak, ENCELHARDT: Mr., Chairman, I would like
recall Dr. Daniel Nelson, who had testified wvesterday.

At page 1820 of the transcript Or. Jordan indicated
that he would like Dr. Nelson to subnit some edditional
infermation. In connection with Dr. MNelscn's testimony the
Stalf offeraed for identification an Exhibit No. 7. 7The Staf
is not ac this time planning to reguest that this documeat

identified as Staff Cxhibit 7 be oifered in evidence.

g"o

It will not be offered in evidence. In a scnse
I suppose what I am doing is withdrawing it, but since it hes
been identified in the sequence of exhibits, we would just

allow it to remain as a Jocument

L
[t
r

nct offer it in evideace,

which has been identified but which will not be utilized in

anv further testimcocny on the part of the Staff.
Ve feel that Dr. Nelson -~ and we have revieswed

the matter of Dr. Jordan's concern last evening and Dr. Nelison

——————— —— . .




is now prepa;:ed t; respond to that inquiry.
Whereuvpon,
DANIEL NELEON
resumed the stand as a witnese and, having heen previously

duly sworn, was examined and testified as followse: ' "

FURTHER DIRECT TX2MHINATION

A 7 WITNESS NELSON: The crux of the problam, in ;
e attempting to evaluate Dr. Tamplin's work in estimeting &cses |
$ from neximur permiscible concentration relzases of cesium=-137 |

)
> 0 is that e has provided us wiih none of the underlyirng |
3 1" assupptions uged by hin in making his calculctions.
.- 12 witheut such underlying sunntions, ong canaot
12 fully evaluate his results upon which he hias bas2é his con-
‘jff 14 clusginnz., lie hes given us the initial conditions of maximum
15 permissib’e concentration: of cesium in air and water, suggest
16 intakes Ly man in his finezl calculated doses.
_ 17 There is absolutely no informaticn supplied as to
;ﬁ: 18 hew he calculeced these doses. In my work with Drs. Kaye
i;i: e ard Booth, we haveused certain assumpcions with respect te the

i
{ s = X
L dcse estimates on an average man which we consider to be

5 21 realistic.
22 h Thies is in contrast to those used by Dr. Tamplin, :
® | |
g3 | which are unknowr. Ve have assumed certain assumptions with
24 resnect to the intake oI cesium-137 Ly man to provide a
Q' 25 ’ czlculated example as regquestecd by Dr. Jordan.

.
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DR. JORDAN: Could I ask a question here?

I recognize that all you have is Dr. T8mplin's
testimony. But he did refer tc some other documents and I
vondered if pessibly those cother documeants might have had
the details of his calculation or if you made any attempt to

find ouvt what those documents were?

with respect to his calculations. They contain some of
information, but they do not contain all of it. The basic
documert is missing.

DR. JOREAN: T have, of couwrse, seen at least cne
document vritten by Dr. Tamplin outside cf this hearing which
had some information, but I cannot say that it was complete

in the cense that you mernticned.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

DR. JORDAN: There is ancther document which ycu
have seen, but it is incomplete?

THE WITRESS: That is right. That document too is
incomplete.

DR, JORDAN: Thank you.

S ——
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THE WITNTSS: The calculations that we have made
are based on unputblished data which we have developed on
computer runs for dose value data. The dose values that I
will use provide the accumulated radiation dose from a 1
microcurie intake of radiocactivity by man. These cose values
are calculated from parameters incl ding the radiocactive
half-life of the isctope inveolved, the bioclegical half-life,
the critical organ or tissue, fraction of the ingested

radionuclide going to the criiical organ or tissue,

effective energy of radiation from the radionuclide and
the relative biclogical effect of this.,
For each radicnuclide, there i3 a different

dose value number. This number provides a cumulative
dose in mr or a radionuclide intake of 1 micrccurie per
day.

The dose to an cverage men from a 1 microcurie

for a 75 pound child zhe dose is 41.7

me.

LR. JORDAN: For a 1 microcurie intake of wvhat?

THE WITNESS: Of cesium 137 in this particular
case.

DR. JORDLN: 1liow then are these vour calculations,
or arge these taken from tables?

THE WITNESS: This is a new calculaticn in vhich

we loo:ied at unit intakes which we assume to be 1 microcurie

1979

—




and then we can use any fraction or portion of this in

calculating the final dose.

DR. JORDAN: But these figures co appear in many

handbooks and the question is: Are ycur calculations

inconsistent with previous cnes?

THE WITKESS: 1lNo. The big difference is it is

just another way of doing it, deoing the cose values,

obtaining a dose.

For inetance, we c:n hypothesize a variable intake |

by man from cay to day, or a2 continuous intake either one.

The advantage being that we do not have to consider the

concept of eguilibrium. Sc what we do is take an input

for one day and then because of tli« biological turnover,
this 1< giving a dose throughout the time the radionuclide
18 | is in the auman body. s the radionuclids decays by
s 16 physical processes and by biological procasses, we use the
17 effective half-life, so we get a cumulacive duse for this
18 one unit intake for a pericd of 20 vears. Of course with
|

19 isctopes which have a short biclogical half-life, or short

20 physical half-life, the 30-year assumption is ridic:-lous. g
“ |
: 21 Q But we use it anyway.
TOnR I 1
22 | DR. JORDAN: Fine. ‘
2 | THE WITRDEE: The dose calculated by this method

24 is the cose commitment for the person fcr a period of 30

e . 28 yeirs as I menticned.
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In this exanple, we are using the maximum per-
missible concentration of cesivm 137 in water which is
2/100,000 microcurie per ml. We are assuning or taking the
standard value that Dr. Tamplin used of 2,200 mls of water
intake per day and we obtain 1,44,000 microcuries per day
inpuat,

SO0 our terms are microcuries par day.

We nultiply this term ther by the dose value that
we calculaced, which is in millirems per a 30-vear period,
and for an 2dult it wes 4£3.2 times the millirems for 30

years, times 1/44,000 microcuries per dzy, and we cet

i)

cunulative 30-year dose from this one day's intake of 1.9

pillireng dose.

multiply Ly 305 days per year ané cbtain 3593 milliirems,
witicn is a 0-year cose commitment. Dividing this by 20,
we get 22 millirems per year from drinking water which is

at the maxinum permissible concentration. And I am sure

2]

chat =--

DR. JORDAN: [iow much was it, 23 millirems
THE WITNESS: Per year from this dose. See, ve
are talking about a2 decse commitment now for 30 years.

DR. JORDAL: Okay.

2 ; Are ycu ¢oing to irtegra.e this then?

9 25 THE WITNESS: Vle have already integrated it in the
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l dose value for each radionuclide.

|

DR. JORDAN:
which is =--

THE WITRESS:

So rather than getting 500 millirems,

wWhat a standard man --

DR. JORDAN: Which is the standard man, you now
ge: a smaller figure of 22 millirems.

THE WITHESS Yes, per year.

DR. JORCAN: So that this would change the, if
your igures are correct, this would change the tables in
10 CFR 20 and ICrP handbecoks and 30 on. Is this right?

THE VWITNESS: Conceivably.

DR. JORDAN: <Conceivably, ves, all right.

Anyhow you do come up with a considerable

discrepancy between your

values., Verny much less.

5900 nmiiliramy, becausa ¢
TIE WITNESS:
DR JOGRDAN:

handbooks. In fact the

calculations anc the ICRP lLhandébook

lie has 22 millirems, rather than
the 500 millirens comes Zrom the =--
Straight calculation.
The straight calculaticn in the
concentrations zre obtained by

assuning that o nman does drink tiie 2,200 ccs of water each
day the concentraticn is so set that the dose to & man,
standard man in a vear's tine will therefore be 500 millirems.
Sc therefore your vaz.uaes are consequently considerahly less.
Co aliead.
THE WITNESS: You understand we integrated each
increment, each daily intake for 30 years and add these up.

—— . — e A ————..- <
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DR. JORDAN: Yes.

THE WITNESS: Okay. So there is also the con-

teaticn that man dossn't drink 2200 milliliters of water every

day. So this is actually about 1200. So this dose could

be reduced further by a factor of about 6/llths. It would
lcok then "’ke you could cet a dos2 of about 12.5 MR per

ce

mn

year in this manner. So Dr. Tanplin has obtainad a

millirsm doze from this sam2 types of calculation, which ve

don'c know aow h2 has dens it.
DR, JORDEN: 5C0 millirem? ,
TH™ WITNESS: He ha3z assumed it is SC0 millirem

in drinking wacer.
DR. JORDAN: Yes, Dr. Tamplin and hundreds of

othar health physicists have agreed in that respect., I

guess.

THE WITHESS: Yes.

DF. JORDAN: So wihat ycu are saying is ncw infor-
mation. But I ma not sure of tha significance. Eut please

gc anecd.

That is essentiallyv what we

THE WITNESS:
heve to say.

MP., ENGELHARDT: That Nelsen's
gtacementc,

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Any matters toc come befcore us

- —— A ———— . S, &>



10

11

13

14

15

16

i7

18

r

e e e o A e

e —
A e st

o

i SR e et S B ’ 1984

this morning?
MR. BARON: Mr. Chairman, I think at this point

the Coalition is “hrcugh as an active participating party in

u the hearing itself, except for written findings of fact and

sC on.
I understand that there is a portion recservaed
for a final argument if the parties do not see fit to waive

it. We don't know when that tire will come, whether it will

be tomorrow or Frida: Weither Mrs. Stebbins nor mysclf

‘<.

[*1)

will ba here. I asked her sbout that, whethar she would have
ary desirs to make a statement and it would probably have
to be submicted in writing and sent in. Is tht correct?
MRS, STEBBINS: If I am not here.
MFE. EAPON: Yee. If she can come back on her
own, she will. As for myself, if you will indulge rz, I

. 1 8% & wre o Lo PrE— . - s s —
would lilke t¢ make a comment, not so much in the fowum of

a final arqument, because that is a lot longar perhaps,

but in refleocting about my role and the i"ole of othars in this

entire preceeding, I have appreciated the attitude of t¢he
Becard and the Staff and of counsel for the Agplicant. It hes
been 2 haaring which has been far rwore liberal than I unde: -

'

stand ¢thers Lhave bs

W

n.
‘The evidentiary rules have bean relaxed %o
a cartain degree to permit sometimss irrelevant items to come

out. I think by and large, however, the entire proceeding

o — ——— . ——— —————— e ¢ ——
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has bean quite bereficial to the public. Whether this
license will ever be issued or not still remains within the
hards of the Poard. There have been requests for delaye,
there have been requzsts for provisicn of matarials.
Obviocusly to the client that was making the requesst, when
it is not granteé, tahen it has been unfair. I perscnally
feel that the Becard has cdore its best tc satisfy the demands
of all parties concerned.

One of the inientions, cf ccursze, initially was
to delay, delay, delay for the szke cf ‘elay.

e
the

we have axplored this plant from all sides.
are still many mystaries esboutit and thare will prcbably be
mary mysteries for guite some time to com2 after it has been
in opera‘ion, there will still be things unknown about. I
am certainly nct gcing tc nake a statement like Irwin

Osier made, I don't know why he nade such a statement, nor

what tha

bt

reasons were bshind it.

The Coalition has never been aati-nuclear power

reactor as such. It has Lezn "make it as safe as humanly

pessible. Make it as safe as the brains of all ¢f these
people who have been called forth at thesa hearings can make
it!.

And, of ccurse,

to the bast «f its ability. I will go back

certainly gone in that directi

S

o}
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1 : I will prepare, when the time does arrive, what-

-
, - 2 |l ever the final statement shculd ke, findings of fact and so ‘

3 cn, see it through t. %the conclusion of the hearing, cf
1" 4 course. But I wouldn't have had another oprortunity to make i
|
5 these remarks. |
6 Thank you. : ‘
i
- i CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Thank you, lMr. Baron. §
8 | MR. CHARNOPP: May I say we wlll miss Mr., Baron. {
! i
! 2 8 9 3 ] 3 !
9 | CHAIRMAY SKALLERUP: So will Zhe Board. |
'
0 % MR. BARON: wWell, lat’3 contince it and ¢o on
- o ‘:
9" ! then.
4 {
s 12 | CHAIRMAN SKITLERUP: We will resume xt ons .
‘ i
'3 I 5 croex. 3
|
15 F (Wwhereupon, at 12:00 noon, the hearing was S
i5 | cecassed for lunch to T
6 |
. 17
3
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O

AFTERNOON SESSION

(1:00 p.m.)

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The time lreing 1 o'clock,
will the hearing please come to order?

This afternoon we have scheduled the hearin
for ~ress-examinaticn by LIFE. Inasnmuch &s counsel .d
othar parties for LIFE are not here, we will recess vntil
they arrive or for a reasonable time.

(Recess.)

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Will the rearing please
come to crcer?

Mre. B
that we would like to inform you of.
One, the Coalition cocmpleted its case, and, two,

Mr. Lau moved that at the conclusion cf this week's zzssion

ih

3 . b=} 1 LR .o P—— ! S R r
that the hearings rze suspended I0orX nhirce 3

could regai his health and proceed with Lis cross-exa.inaticn. |

We plan £ hear arguient on his rotion tonight. We are

planning to meet at 7 tonight to hear that and !ir. Lau's
witnesses on his direct case.

fire you reacy to proceed?

MRE. BLEICHER: Yes, I am.

Mr. Engelhardt had spoken to m2 before the

opening ¢f the session and he wanted some information from

me which I can give him nov I believe if we could have just

- ——— S A T —— —
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a few more minutes.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Did yov want to call a
conference for all hands or do this on -he record?

MR. ENGELH2RDT: I don't know rthat it is feasible
to do it on the record.

The inquiry that I made to Mrs. Bleicher was I
asked her whather she could give me the names of the Staff
wicnesses that she had cross-examipation questions for.

OQuxr Staff witnesses are people who are very busy with other
activitiazs, both private, that is, universities, and in
federal Covernment agencies. They have volunteered their
time to 2ttenc this session on behalf of the Staff to
participate as witnesses. They are anxious to leave for
their respective duty stations at the earliest possible
tine.

And my inguiry to Mre. Bleicher was essentizlly
to find cut in what order the Intervenor LIFE proposed to
questicn our witnesses and then to see whether we could
make appropriate arrangements to begin tc release those
witnesses who may not lLe needed or possibly to release
them as their cross-examination is completed.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Why don't you take the time
tc conler and we will recess while you do.

MR. ENGILHARDT: Thank you.

(Recess.)




On the record.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP:

Mr. Engelhardt?

MR. ENGELHARDT: MNMrs. Bleicher and I have had § &
a discussion with regard to the witna2sses that lrs.

Bleicher would like from the Staff and she has indica%ed to

Tf# ; ¢ me that she would like to cross—-examine Dr. Paul Tompkins, i
3 i |
4 7 Mrs. Tompkins, and Lester Rogers.
o ‘
2 s 8 ! At this point in time if I correctly indicated
: < -3 i
.H' the names, and I think I did, at this tima, Mr. Chairman, i
*
.

I would like permission to relecase as witnesses in this

L
e
©

&2 proceeding for the Stasf the fecllowing individuals wiho tectified

1f ||
. 1 ia rebuttal testimony for the Staff during the two preceding !
i
i
. days. Dr. Daniel Kelson, Dr. Bernd Kahn, Dr. A. K. Davis, 2
i
ja || DF- Harvin Goldman. Those are the names of tlc names of :
1}
A the Stafl witnesses which we would like permission from ’
$ i the Board to release. |
6 i
: = CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board will go off the !
Vg : |
’ 5 record. :
e o
& (Discussicn off the record.)
. 19
CHAIRMAN SKRALLERUP: On the record. |
20
Have y cu any objection, lirs. Bleicher?
. 21
IRS. BLEICHER: No, I have no cbjection.
@ .
‘ CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Boarc has no objection.
23
Those witnesses may bLe relszasad.
ol
25
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(Witnesses Daniel Nelson, Bernd Kah, A. K. Davis,
and Marvin Goldman were excused.)
' MR. CHARNOFF: I!Mr. ‘hairman, with due respect to
the gentleman sitting second t; my left, T want to be

clear that the person excused is Dr. Marvin Coldman, not

Dr. licrton Golcman.

NIRRT SKAL LLTP I am sure 21. ALviIn w o4 dGd
dppraeciites that aistincticli.

iR. CIHARNOFF: Well, it hazs been said that Port

Any furiher business, lr.

~m,

WwT: lio, sir, I don't belicve so. Ve
ars now ready to nake our vitnesses available as the
intervenor LIFL would like %o call then. P

CEAIRIAN SKALLERUP: Would vou prefar to have
all of the witnesses here cr are you intending to call
them one at a time, !irs. Bleicher?

MR. BLEICUER: I can call then one a2t a time if
that is more convenient.

First, we would like tc address just a few
questicns tc Dr. Tompkins.

FURTUHIR CROSS~-CXAMIVATION
BY MRS. BLEICHER:
Q Dr. Tompkins, in ycur testimony yesterday you

- O — it - e
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discus.c? eome of the findings and recomrendations that were
macde by the latest report'of the National Council on

Radiation Protection. 1Is that correct?
A (Dr. Pauvl Tompk:Ias) That is ccrrect.

Q And is it correct that the lational Council on

-

Radiation Protection has now recommendad in
report that there be certain changes in the occupational
exposures to workers in nuclear power plants and o:zher

facilities dealing with radiation?

A That is true.
0] Is it correct that the Naticnal Cocuncil on Ratia
Protection criteria has come to the conclusicn thaz the

present standards in Part 20 are double the amount of
radiation that should be allowed to the thyrcid?

A That is not correct.

|
|
|
i

.._../...-».....-____..._.
e
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Q Would you please explain how they have arrived at ‘
th; conclusion that the dose to the thyrcid should be reduced
from 3C to 157

g It was the intent and the effort of the members of
the National Council on Radiation Protection and Measurements
to simplify as much e possible the encineering guidance and
criteria for contreol procedures. It has developed in the past
few ycars evidence that whereas ten years ago the thyroid was
felt to Le scmewhat less sensitive to radiation injury than
tissues such as bone marrow, they fcel ncw that they should
assign to the thyroid a sensitivity about equal to that of othe
tissues.

2nd, therefore, they assicned tc the thyroid the
same dose that they assigned to other sirgle organs treated
occupaticnally.

0 In other vords, there has been & change in their
beliefs about the sensitivity of the thyrecid?

A That is correct.

0 ’nd they would recommend that this change and the
new evidence be incorporataed into current standards?

A That is correct.

O Does this not mean that the present Part 29
stancards then allow & dose to the thvrecid of double the
amount that & dose to the thyroid shouléd be, according to the

National Council on Radiation Protection?

.
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MR. CHARNOFF: Mr. Chairman --

MR, ENGELHARDT: I would raise an objection to
that question, Mr. Chairman. The 10 CFR Part 20 regulations
are those published by the Atomic Energy Commission.

Dr. Tompkins' testimony related to the historic
developrent of the standards which underlie the 1C Cr2 Part 20
regulations. I thirk that the question, if it is a valid
qrestion, is one to he directed to Lesier Rogers, another
witness who iz responsible for the develspment for the Comnis-
sicn ¢f 10 CFR Part 20.

But I think this witness is not the witness to
ask that particular question cf, because he does not hove cny
direct responsibility with regard to the development and
promalgacion of 10 CFR Part 20,

CHAIRMAN SKALLZRUP: Mr. Charnoff.

MR. CHARNOFF: I would like to comment cx that
question in a somewhat different respect, !Mr. Chairman.

The contention of LIFE -- I am addressing myself

to the specific contentions of LIFE in its amended petition =--

with regard to Part 20 are all addressed to the exposure
limitations in Part 20 as they apply to the population at
iarge.

To the general public, nct te occupational doses.
This last set of questions by Mrs., Bleicher was addressed

-

directly to the occupational exposure recommendations by
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NCRP and not to the recommendations by the NCRP for the general
publ}c or the population at large. I would submit trat in this
regard this question is not related é} all to the contentions
by LITE.

MRS, BLETCHER: Mr, Crairman, I think that
Mr. Charnoff is incorrect and I am at the presant time trvine
to find a2 copy cf cur motior for reconsidaration, s0 that I
can read to him the sections that apply to our contentions
with zrespect to Part 20 and he wili see that we did specificall
state that we faelt that the Part 20 criteria were inadequate
insofar as their exposure doses for workers were concarned,
as well as for thae general populaticn.

MR. CHARNOFF: It would be helpful if yocu would
demcnstrate wherain in that petition that is mentioned,
Mrs. Bleicher,

MRS. BLEICHCR: On pzge 23 of the supporcing

Yl

menorandum that went with our motion for reconsiceration,
paragraph 2 we state, "Thie proposed plant will be permitted to
expese the workers in said plant to levels of radiation ten
times and in some cascs 50 times the level permitted to the
general public. 2s a concsegquence the medical risks to the
wé:kers will be increased proportionately over those risks
borne by the general public.”

In other wordés, that whole paragraph was related

to the problems that Part 20 raises and the inadequacy of

SRR ——
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their present standards with respect to workers.

MR. CHARNOFF: I will withdraw the objection. I

3 was looking at paragraph 1 which addressed itself to the
@.' 4 pepulation at large.
: 5 BY MRS. BLEICHER:
6 e Is it correct, Dr. Tompking, that the NCRP has
7 recommended a change with zespect to the occupatioaal ski
8 dose from 30 rem per year to 15 rem per year?
8 In other words, cutting it by one-half?
: 10 A That is true.
1 0 And the forearm dose shcould be cut from 73 rem per
B 12 ‘ year to 30 rem per vear, which is much greater than ore-nalf,
@w 13 A That is true.
N
end 5 14 ”J
15
16
17
i 18
e
19
20
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Q And they have also changed the fetal dose

criterion for occupational workers from 75 rems to 15

! rems per vear?
4 A That is true.
5 H O ¢ It is also correct, isn't it, that they have
§ ckanged the occupational doze permitted Ior pregnant wcmen to |
g |
# 7 «5 rem ficm the previous standard; is that correct? ‘
: P |
| S 2 ﬁ !
: |
8 z No, it is not. |
$ Q Would you explain what the recommendations ware §
- e of the NCRP with respect to tha cceupational dose £o prag- i
h s 1 rant wonmen? ,
BN 12 R Frior to this repert they had none. This is = |
d"l»t" '.l.f' H
o i
Qj G R h4w recornmendation, not a2 change in an o0ld one. :
e 2T
kgt |
< RO 14 Q I see. What i3 this new recenmendaticn? |
2 i
£ 15 ; A That for women cccupaticnally esxrosed aad itnown |
! s
16 b €O be pragnant that the occupational conditicns be controlled
i |
S 17 ! to a low dose and a low dose rate for the protection of “he ?
o |
e 12 ‘ fecus and the standard they reccmmanded to achieve this
£ ‘;;‘,‘ e
iy e 19 | control wes 500 millirems Juring the gestation period of
" |
! L . .
20 % the fetus, which is 3 months.
. |
4 21 | Q Do you know whether this is ths same standard
{
ng 22 | that is used by the present Part 20 Standards?
23 |l A I an not ir a position to answer that. I don's
|
24| kKnewe .
.}* £

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Mr. Engelhardt, have you a
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~

witness who could answer that question?
MR. ENGELHARDT: VYes, sir, Mr. Rcgers. He is here

in the audiance.

MRS. BLEICHER: We will ask that of Mr. Rcgers.
Thank ycu very much, Dr. Tompkins. We have some quzstions
we would like to ask Mr. Rogers.
FURTHER CROSSE-IXMMINATION
BY MRS, BLEICHER:
Q Mr. Rogers, is it true that the present 2art

20 standards do not have any specific previsions with

respect to pregnant women wiho are in occupztions connected

with nuclear “acilities?
A At the pr=sent time the Part 20 regulations apply
to all radiation workers in restricted areas with respsct
to the occupational exposure, including pregnant women,
Q Ara you' familiar with the recommendations of
tha National Council on Radiation Protection with respect to

a low desa for pregnaat women?

A Yes, I am familiar with this.
MR. CNGELHARDT: I just want to make sure that the
record is clear that the witness is consulting
Applicant's Exhibit 8, which is the NCRP Report No. 39, which
i delieve,Mrs. Bleicher,is the report you are referring to.
I§ that right?

MRS. BLEICHER: Yes, that is right.
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BY MRS. BLEICHER:

Q If the AEC were to adopt the recommendations of
o T‘?f. '3 thz National Council on Radiation Protection Criteria with
’ & 4 respect to dosage to pregnant women, how much lower would
i 5 the occupational dose have to be for precnant women from
-
: s | that which is now set up in the Part 20 ctandards? |
b A I an unable to answar that guestion specificallv 2
3 ” at this point. The NCR? suggests thet -- and I will quote, ;
: 1. : s . BE. A
3 x Ia eflsct thie¢ implies that such weren shculsd be ame loy2d §
0 | only in situations whers the annual dosa accowmulation iz anlikely
= i1 ! to exceed two or three rems as acquired st & more or lass |
2 12 ’ stated dose rate.” ;
13 n Now, the basic cbjective of the recommendation }
;f;fﬁif 14 is to limit the exposure of the emcryo or the fetus during
15 tha entire gestation pericd.
' l
8 | SR. JORDAN: I am sorry. I dea't quite under- |
' 7 } stant. It save to fertile wonmen is the 2 to 3 R, if I read
= - I ie rigat.
; il = P" THE WITNESS: That is correct.
20 R. JORDAN: ou didn‘t say precnznt women?
» 21 TRE WITMESS: No, I was reading rom the
GE) 2 | report itself, pace 22, par~~ravh 240 and the rortion that
23 | I read related to fertile women. It becems:s = contreolling |
24 fzotor ~- let's reacd it zll -- "The need ¢o minimize exposure "
‘g’ 25 of the cxbryo and fetus is paramount. It becomes the

L
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controlling factor in the occupational exposure of fertile
women. In effect this implies that such women
ghould be employed oaly in situation where the aanual dose accur

mulation is unlikely to exceed twc c¢r three vems and ie

acjuired at a more cr less steady rate.”

6 llow the present provisions in 10 CFR Part 20
.

? ' 1init exposures to 2all occupatioral workers to ene and

e : one guarter rems per quarter unless thesre avre detailed
g { recozds on the expcsure history and there s provision
10 | under coertain circumstances, they can be expozed to higher
" ? levals, up tc thrae rams pes gquartar, providad they 20 not t
| !
i . £ £4 3 LEREH 2 o % un !
{ 12 y exceed a ccse of five times "N¥ minus 18 wams wier
i 13| is the age of the individual grecater than 18 which essentially
. 14 ﬂ limits the dose tc an average of five rens per ysar, averaged
t '
i ;
15 | over tha lifetine, '
1
{ - - 2 . . » * ‘ - '
16 1 NCR® suggests that if ths dose is limited ©o :
\ {7 : two or thres rems that in fact you are lilkely tc achieve the ;
{ |
: s » » . ]
18 i objective of linitiang the dose tec the fecus to not nore than
i . . - -
¢n | 5/10the a2 rem during the en:cire period oI gestation.
i ]
20 | EY MRS. DLEICHER: f
2!

. ! Q So that the NCRP would suggést limiting to 2 or
] »
% 3 rems instead of tha 5 rems that is required by the Part

20.

23 || -
‘ |

24 | A Crne could iufer that this is che sense of the

25 || recommendation cf the NCRP,




' 2000

DR. JORDAN: May I ask again, because it seems to _

me the two or three rems applied to fertile women.

! THE WITNESS: That is correct.
| DR. JCRDAN: And the point fie rems then would
apply to the fetus of a woman who iz preqnant. Sc there are
tf. . € twe different things. ;
- 7 THE WITNESS: That is correct. The cbjectiv:z of
| & the limitaticns of two to three rems to fertilsa wemen is to
A *ll assure -~
I
A 19 DR. JORDAN: Is to assure tha%t when a2 weman baccmes |
gnant that it will be deteckd early enough, presunibly, and)

1" pre

12 tren she will be put into a lower field still, so that the
!
1

i3 doze to the fetus will caly be .5 rems.
4 THE WITNESS: That is correct.
|
18 DR. JORDAN: But she would have to go to i
<, !
= 1% a lower field than the two or three rem per year field? ?
. : }
|
|
radls 177 THE WITKESS: This ic correct. .
¥ [
-, A ‘ DR. JORDAN: All right. |
b3 .
S 10 BY MRS. SLEICHER:
'i.' 20 w Q nce the pregnancy is recognized?
42 21 A Onece it is recognized she is pregnant.
Ay » |
o 22 ’ DR. JORDAN: There was scma confusion in the '
23 i testimony nuch earlier when this wzs broaght up. Net on
Py ycur parc,this harkens back to a previous session of the

fafo' - 28 Bcard when we had cross examination of Dr. Sternglass and
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others r«fore we had copies of this.

TEE WITNESS: I nust say the following sentence
clarifies that, "In such cases the probahility of
dose to a fetus exceeding 0.5 rem befora a pregnancy is
recognized is negligible.”

DR. JORDAN: Belfcre a pregnancy is recognized.
But presumably after it is recognized than you must apply
tte limitation of .5 rem?

THE WITNESS: Yes. " Once pregnanc. is known,

(¢

the actual approximate dose can be reviguwed te see if
L

-

werk can be continuaed within the framawork of the limite

set above.” And I presure that they are spaeaking of the
limiting of the dose to the fetus to 5/10the rem. But

lek me make it clgar, in terms of exactly how this rzcommen-
deticn would ba inplemented, it is cne which has to bs

given considerable study in corder to achieve the kasic cbiec

of what tha NCERP is racomending.
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MRS. BLEICHER: Can I proceed now?
MR. ENGCLHARDT: Yes.
BY MRS. BLEICHELR:
Q Is it correct that the forearm dose recommendad
by the lictional Council on Radiation Protaction is lower than

the forearm dose regquired by Part 20?

A Yes, that i1z corract.
Q Is it correct that tie fezt anl arkle doss
.
recommendad by tie lCRP is a1lzo lower tiaa the fest aand
an’la dose permitted by Part 23?

A That is correct.
Q In your testimony, Mr, Rogers, you indicated

that Part 20 was designed tc make it, 3nd I will quote from

the summary that I was given of ycur intanded testirony,

wihich is the only recerd of your testimony that I heappen
to have. !
Cn page 6 of that written cocunent containing
vyour inteanded testinony, you stated taot the cbjective was
to limit rel=ases of :adioactivity to the environr nt" -- so thg

and I

. »
o

am quoting == "to limit releases of radicactivitv to
the environment £rem each nuclear facility or other licensed
act.ivity s0 that exposures of the general public to ionized
racdistion from the accunlative effecte of all licensed
atomic energy activities when added to expesures from other

sources are not likely to cxcead radiat’ oa protection guides

t
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:;eounendod by the FRC and approved by the President.”
; From this statement I gather that it is not possible
t to positively assure the public that radiation from

! 4 i multiple sources will not exceed radiation prctection guides

- L3 3 ' recommended by the FRC and apprcoved by the Presicent. Is

. ¢ || that ccrrect?

. 7 “ A I think wa can positively assure thes public that

()

) with respesct tec the regulatorxy contrels which arz placed
9 on all licensed activities that radiaticon exposures, the

10 likelihcod of radiation anpcsures appreoaching radiation

gotection guides during norral cperaticns ie extrznely roncte.
11 S

urance car you give the

(7]

- { M 3 -~ S ~e
12 Q Wwhat degree oI as

13 ‘ public that they will not receive any more than tne2 tctal

14 allowed cdosz from 21l the different sources of radiation?

7! ; 15 | A We can give them an extreme, rich deqgre:z of
16 ! assurance.
; 7 Q Can you assure them 100 percert that they will
7’-3 o 18 ll oyl
i ' A Ore of the problems, you cannot really talk
20 f in 100 percent avsolute in almost anything, For practical
% e purposes, we can give very positive assurance that with
@g) 22 | réspect to exposures from routine operaztions of nuclear
23 plants, the totzl exposures are not geing to exczed razdiation
% “ protection guicdes.
25 I Q Are you talking about just nuclear plants? I

. .+ -+ e —

-
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refer you to the exposure to radiation from all sources of
radiation, nuclear plants and cther licensed activities.

2 ¥Yds. And we are saying that we can give a very
high degree of assurance that from nornal routine operaticns

that the radiation exposures will be within the radiation

6 protection guides.

v AR Q As it presently exists, howaver, Part 20 has |
!
8 || no provisicns for appertioning the allcweble radiation
:
! - . ad P | . :
9 || from each plant and each source cf raulirsctivity, 30 that !
, |
|
10 {| pecple can be assured that e totzl amount receivad will
" not exceed the sresent gulcelines.
& o, I doen't agree with that stelenent. |

-4 16 !
!
17
e
_;}“‘7 18
19
]
20
21
® - |
23 |
®
e 2 |
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exposure to the total population dose is a very small fraction
of the total.

And that is what one is trying to achieve with
appcrtionment as such.

0 You referred to the standard vhich calls for
limitation of ermissions to make them as low as practicable?

A Yes.

0 From reading the regulations, T see that t?is
calles for a determination of the cost of maintaining emissions
at a particular level. 7This means that the cost is teing
considered as a component of safety. Is that correct?

I am referring to 10 CFR 20, Part 1l(c).

A Specifically what the reculation says is the temrm
as low as practical as used in this part means "as low as is
practicably achievakble taking into accourt the sta e of
techneclogy and the economics of improvements in relation to
benefits tc the public hezlith and safety and in relation to
the utilization of atomic energy in the public."

Now, would you frame your question again?

0 I am talking alout the part where they discuss
economic feasibility?

A Yes.

Q Is a zalculation of econoric feasibility made on
a case by case basis?

A Let me answer your question with respect to the
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economics by saying that with respect to complying with the
limits in 10 CFR Part 20, with the conditions that go into the
operating license as technical specificaticns, those condition§
ares to be met without regard to cost.

Further, with respect to achieving the cobjective
of as low as practicable, we have stated in our Part 50.34(a)
amendment to Fart 5C that at this peint in time we believe
that there is azvailable technolegy that is compatible with
econcmics, that can be used in limiting releases from nuclear

power reactors to keep thase levels ac small percentages of

tha Part 20 lirit

L}
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Q If this is true, why don't you rewrite the Part
20 limits to make them lowes? You say it is logically
feasible now to keep diation lower, and since it has
been indicated that radi :zctivity is not a healthy thing

for people, we ¢ . _! try to keep it as low as possible.

A 2s low a3 practicable.
Q As low as practicable.
i well, I 4hiak that in order tc unders:aad why

we are taking the approach that we are In rFart 30 .nd Part
20, on2 hasz ¢o undarstand that you have to look at hoth
Part 20 and Part 50 at the2 sane time. lYew part 20 dafines
the criteria Zor establishing upp2r, let me emnhasize,
upper limits deyond which th2 reactor is not allowad to
operate.

Now that upper limit is designed te assure that
tha hsalch and safety, tha radiation protection standards

which have bean issusd Dy the Federal Raciation Council,

ICRP, are in Ffact met even if it operates at the upper limit

of relieasa,

In addition, we lwe the lowest practicable requi:e-'

ment in 10 CFR Part 50 which requires that the plant operate

in such a way as to keep (he lasvels as low as practicable.

Now we can recconize that at the present state cf technology

it is not feasible, it is very cifficult to determine,

when you get down to very lew levels, when you are talking

—
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about a few percent, it is very difficult to determine just
where within the fevaarccnt the reactor will operate. You
need coperating flexibility.

Q I ax just rying to determine from you now the
decision is made about whether something is tooc
expensive to be uzed in a »nlant in order to give ZcJar.'

enissions.

Do you evaluate sach case and Zind gut how much

it will 24c per kilowatt hour %o the cos* of producing electrich

i

Dces the AEC make this determinetion?

U]

A At such time 2= cne is cons

0]

idaring further
requirerente, when ths levels are a_readv very, verv ’ 4, it
dces have tc be looked at on a case by case basis. &nd
ore judges the recduction in risk, the small reduction in
risk at these very low levels versus the effort which is
required to achieve that raduciion in risk, and a judcment is
macde as to whether or nct the effort is justified in light
of the low reduction in risk. It is a subjective judgment
at these levels as to wihat is as low as practicable.

Q In other words, st these levels you catermine how

much safety we can afford?

"

MR, EfCLEHARDT: Mr, Chairmzn, I think th2 witness
has answered the questicn.
BY MRS. BLEICHER: v
Q How much it will cost to make it more safe and

whether it is worth it, right? 1Is that the kind of judgment

i

e —— e

< = - ——— =
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that goes into this?

A I think I have pointed out that in applying the
lew as practicable concept we feel that the applicaticn of
this concept with present technology will assure that

generally the levels of releazse and exposures to trke public

b |
3
L)
0
r
0]
(8]
s o
’J
0
b |

will be at very small percentages of radiatio
guides, as a matter of fzct, in the vicinis
percent of the natursl background.

Now as vou get down to lesvels oF a few MR,

risk is extremely low. Fer exanple, comperable to ti:2 rick
wihich is involved in ¢he natural voriation in natural back-

ground ral2iation in 2ny one given location.

of sffort at thase cxitrenaly lew levals bhecause the
reduction in rizk %o public h:alt
low. &And chis is a judgment guestion. It is a judgment

which has to ba exarcised, both in the rulemaking process,

~

ey & -
iere L= nov &

e
(¥
1+
“
D
rd
w
w
'
"

as wall as con an individua

ragcise goononic benefic~rick balance made a2t any of these
3y

s

levelg., It is a judgment wiiich is based on the best infor-
macion available.,
MR3. ELEICHER: Thank you very much.

ME. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, there is one
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loose end wich regard to some of the answers that Mr. Rogers

I would like to ask him a guestion which I think might clarify

the matter.

~

1
gave with regard to NCRP? 39 which is applicaut's exhibit 8.
|
\
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. ENGELNAFDT:

I
l
Q The quastion, Mr. Rogers is -- !
|
MRS, BIEICHER: Is :this in the nacture of rebuttal i
oY =-- |
!
4
CCHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Clarifying the cnswer, :
]
5Y MR. EZNGLEHARDT:
!
Q Mr. Rogers, in connection with the comments you made
'

with regard to questions on the relationship between

Exhibit 8 and 10 CFER Part 20, could you erplain how the

15 recommendations in 'NCRP zre ceonsidersd with respact to r

=

o 6 | arsndmants or chancas In 10 CFR Part 2C? {

St - s P P . !

¢ 17 A within tne Commission we are giving varvy careful |

b 1 :

gs%g» 18 J consideraticn to the recommzndations of the NCRP cs con- i

s i

% 19 L tained in Fxhibit C and within the federal goveranment, of !

: e

, 20 course, the Environmantal Protzction Agencyis respensibdle |

% l

f 2; I fer iesuine, developing and issuing radiaticn protection !
- {

! f

‘E) 22 i standards and guidance cn redlation protection siandards !

|

23 thtat apply to the operation ¢f federzl agencies, including the |

REC’s regulatory activities.

24

25 Now after carefully evaluating the Handbook 39




~report, if there are changes that should be made in our

regﬁlations, any changes which would be macde would be
carefully coordinated with the Envirconmental protection

Acency before such changes were implemen:ed.
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fetal mortality trends.

MR. INGELEARDT: For the record, Mrsz. Bleicher,
it 4is Staff Exhibit ¥o. 8.

MRE. BLEICEER: Thank you,

MRS
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tion enactly as Dr. Sterrnglass did from the published data for

the years 22 stated,
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Q Are you a statistician, lMrs. Tompkins?

A I have had two years of graduaze work in health

statistics, yes, ma'an.

Q Is it the straight lins lincar trend chat you are
stating is an oversiwmplification?

& Waat I have stated is that the zssumprtion “<hat
vou can project into the future from tha past ig an ovar-
sinplification.

@ L aze,

Are you “aniliar with the wers Ccone x.
Moriyana?

A very familiar with it.

e Isn't it true thut D, Merviyara .ses this vory
type of cziculation in his studies?

& ~ peligve in ny testinony { explained that nlks
was used when you look at 1 five-year periccd, fox angle
you look at the trend, you ece wihat is happenin; {rom zZhe
past. You look at [five veurs of data and you say is it

down, iz

' - . mY. 5
go.ng to lLappen in the next vear. This
Ll
wo:sk 18.
~ ~. » s - .. w
» e D2 LE Whads L¥. SOTLY8NE S
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happen in the future. It s=ays what has heppeneé for the
past five years.

Q Isan't it correct that Dr. Morivama has stated in
his work that by using -- his work if entitled “Change in
iortality Trends of Uniced Stace=" publisted by the
Hational Cernter for NHealtlh Statiazies -~ thet it ig possible

usiag thls nethod to estinate the excess deasths relative to

3 - - o 2% % 3 ] - T
the previously establlshed trend?
remss Y S - 2 I - -y o T | . = 4 b
P28 I would have ¢ read that repcrt acain., I ssreain)

wou.d not expect Dr. lorivawa zo sav thaic.

. You have razd cthat rzport of 13642
A iés, I have.
Q Unfortunately we were unable tou cbtain that

MRS . BLEICULER: Thank vou very much.

- n v at w vy sy gy | . 2 UL e Lt
i dveslhARDT i b 4 Choi-ﬂvd.u, nay

I ingquire of

Mrs. Bleicher vhether this complates her cross-exanination

of Ur. Tompkins and lLoe. Tewrkins end Hr. Lester Rogers?
VRS. BLEICHEIF: Yes, it does.

“E. LCNCGALEARLT: Then, Mr. Chairman, mey I request

on bLehalf cf thwese three witnesses, that they be excused from
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this prcceeding at this time?

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP:

2018

Like the others, thay may be

excusec frcm this sesaion of the hearing.

(Witnesses Paul Tompiiins, Idythalena Toupkins and

Lester Rogars were

L ¥ AT CPAIITYD .
;-P-S. }J.Jdu h-

-
-k - .-

fiva-minute

i - WA i
WOl 11i18¢ 20

excused.)

e Y = - - - - rey -~ - NP g s yu e he 4 e
TEeCcass beIora wWa Continide IXozs-axXxaminaticn.

CHAIRIN SXALLERUP: We vill zcees: Zor 10
minutec. .

{Receas. )

CHALRNGSN SEALLERUP: Coime to orider, plieasa.

AR. SLLICHZR: e have a few guesticns w2 would
iike tc ask of Dr. Goldnan who is &ppearirg here on behalf

. . e .--_"; el
FTeparxay gu

- . ¥y - e e - e
tastlucny of Lr. Goldran, the

e 3 ™ s - - -y - -
w@sfirsony Oy lavis and Baxward

= A O
Illincis

‘—‘ -0

1 . K
like +o kaot

b

tes

meny agpeared has been
an exhibit?

CHARIIOFF: I
was one of tha
.- ’\‘.

Py Ny 4
| SR s -

SKALLERUF

MR. ENGELHARDT: IS

~ds = -
e3eLONS

R s B
Paliutior

entereg into evidenca

- . L
belisve it wvas.

ae:xhiviss.

-
47 % -
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Coatzel Board.
1 if this dccument where the

or has

Scaff xaibit 9, I believe.

it is 2 report prepared by




10

i2

13

14

15

i6

17

e

IR
~n

“ ® 0

" ———

P
T —

e SRNRNS.s - ————as

e
e e

T —
e e

Kahn and Davis,

;’xRS.

BELEICHER:
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called "A Critique,” then it is Staff Exhibit

I am referring to a guestion that

asks "Did the testimony by Davis and larward of the CU. S.

Public

hocard" --

Blaicner,

£ Drs. [

it yesterday

identified

cove

Y ST B O ~ D S~ .

MR, CEARNOTF: *hat is the
¥ -2 Foin T el T 4 Tange
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Mr. Harward adopted the paper as his own testimony.

MR. CHARNOFF: MApparently sc, yes.

MRS. ELEICEER: The question was asked to Ir,
Goldman concerning that paper and the testimony thal was
given of whether they, Davis and Harward Lave found, that

there was no bazis for Dr. Siernglass' allegation regarding
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CEAIRIAN SKRLLERUZ: Can vou glLve us o pags
relersnce in the transceoipt?

MRE. BLEICLER: Thare z2re Lo page nunbers cua the
COpy that I receivad.

MR, CHARNOFF: I wilil locete it in the trarscript.

MRS. BLEICHER: The only matexiale I had irn
preparing this wes the preparsd cestimony.

IR, CHERNOPF: DI'sga 1690,

- TRIREP YT W3

Sihht st I 4 v . -
Ut CROSS=-LEANMINATION

Vivd adavds

£

BY MRS. BLLICIIR:

-

Q In answering that gquesticn Dr. Goldman reported

$

on the testimony of Davis and Harwerd to :he =2ffcct that they

ha¢ decided that Sternglass' analysis did not surport his
cortention that an associcticn exists be:ween euposure to
the radicactive emissions from Dresdern and infant mor:zality.
Then Dr. Goldnan went on to say that in contrast the caca

carnot be interpreted to rean thet nc effects were produced
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by the radiation cxposurc.-
Does this mean, Dr. Goldman, that although

the study done by Davis and larward first concludes that
éternglasa' study does not support this contention, they
then go on to conclude thaet the date deoes not indicate
that his contention is not posgible?

A (Dr. !orton Goidman) This is their conclusicn.

Q In othar worde, it ig pessikle that the cata
coild be interpzcied to mean that there vere affec:is procducsd

by radiation exzcsure?

1~ Lot = ila v - de . " o e v des 3 > o

A o, Ciat is rnot corract, hey stated, cna I
$ 1 . - PR 3 e o & mpnie s ¥ s il i . P -
11l repeat again from thelir testincny, :nd I guota: in

ontrazt, the data czanct be interpreted te mean thiat no
effects were produced by the radiation 2xposure.” That Is
the end of the gucie.
e dnverse of that staiem=nt is net nezessarily
traa.

r-v,,

next sentence of the

in

urmery, which is in ny

0

prapared rebuttal, states, "Howevar, if radiation from the
Prasden reactor contributes to infant mortality or respiratory
deaths in Illinois or Chaicag, it has not been damonstrated
by this study.”

IR, CHARNOPF: HMav I point ocut -- parden ne,
Mrz. Bleicher -- that the transcript indicates that

-

Chairman Skallerup indicated that the words "can not" should
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be uncderlined or had been underlined in the original?

is a transcription error.

Dr. Coldman iaterpolating i

CHAIRMAN SKALLLRUP: 8o we scrotch out “Skallerup
MR, CUARNOIT Yes, And I won't say what we

inse:"t.,

T T

2022
That
That statement was made by

r the midéle of the quotation.

"=

MRS, BLEICUZR: In othe orcs . Dr. Golama
stated chat tie dais cannet Lo interprated to mzan thac
no effscte were produced by the raalatlcon nocure.,

MR. CHARIOPE VNe. Dr. Goldnan was quoting, and
he was sinply stating ¢s he contizued wif the QuOte that
in the dccunenat nrapared by Kahn and Davis that the vords
"ean not" were underscorad. My correcticn to the transcript
was simply to state that that was not an origina conzributicn
by Chairman Skallerup.

Do vou have & cspy ol this trznecript?

T kelieve I provided one te ycu.

MRS . BLEICHER o, I don't believe I do,

MR. CHARIOFF: (ianding to Mrs. bBleicher.)

BY MRS, BLIICIER:

Soldnan,

this statement by Davis znd Harward te mean that the evidence
i¢ inconclusive on the ralatlonehip of radloactive emissions

from Dresden and infant mo

A In terms of a positive finding of association

e -

B U p—

|

|
|
|

would you interpr%:
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between the emissions from Dresden and infant mortality,
there is nec such finding made. What they are stzting is
that they cannct prove the negative with the data that is
aveilable.

Q In other words, they can't prose that thare wac

no association betwesn the Dresdern emissiong --

i They did not intend to, but thay are lesving cha
quelifica=inr in +hH - LT, T
ivs L L -Ca-l #3 s A 41 via - wiwdylef el

Q In the NCRP report which was roleasad on J nuazy

18 4 As A Yy b L™ 2™ el e I % -~ : hy=e o
15, 1271, did the NCPP reconmsnd any change in ths basic

raciacion

- - - - - > - e P e - NPT ap——
preccection standerds as they & 2PpLY SO Worke
in plants?
A Yes by o we several chanres that wer e A
€8, tiere were several chz 10es tha Were nace.

- — e <

e ————
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Mr. Engelhardt, can you help
me on this?

MR. ENGELHARDT: Yes, sir.

CEAIRMAN SKALLIRUP: Do we have two [xhibit 8s,
one being the evaluation and the other being this NCFP report?

I'R. ENGELHARDT: Ve have Appi-cant's Exhilit 8, the
NCRP report, and we have ¢ Staff Exhibit 3, which is MNrs.
Tompkins' study, the green-covered docunant.

CHAIRMAN SKALLIRUP: Thaik you.

BY MES. BLEICHER:

ion

4

Q 2r. Geléman, o you believe that the radia
protection standards in 10 CFR Part 20 are consistent with the

NCPP repcorts?

A With the NCRP -~
Q The mcst recent NCRP report.
2 I would be surpriced chet any Jgovernment agency

could move quite that fast. Nc, they are at the momeat in
definite disagreement with these mest recent reccrmmendations.
I might clarify to some extent.

They are in cgresment with respect to cne of the
changes introduced in this report and that is with respect to
the thyrcid dose. 7The reccmmencdaticns cf the Federal Radiation
Council ebout 'C vears ace incorporated a dose recommendation

for the thyroid of 15 rems, which is now the current

recommendation c¢f the NCRP.
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So that although the NCRP may have reduced its
prior recommendation by a factor of two, the Fecderzl Radiation
Council has been there for ten years.

0 In your testimony you seem to indicate some question
about the ability of Dr. Tamplin to read and ycu referred to
Nr. Tamplin's analvsis of ICRP Publication 14.

s you know, we are of very limited means, we
were unable to ask Dr. Tamplin to come back to study the
rebut+al tescimonv concerning his direct testimony. ind I
realize thac this testimonv was presented cn behalf of the
Board, buz T =hiak for purposes of clariflication and =0 do
justice to Dr. Tamplin, it would be in orler for certain of

Dr. Tarplin's published reports directly related to the rebuttal

to his position to be introduced into evidence at this time. l

We nava cartain of thtse reporis. One specifically
concerning ICRY Publiication 14 varsus the Gofman-Tamplin report,
which appeared in pubilished form in the hearings before the
Joint Committee on Atomic EZnergy, Part 2, Volume 2,

And we would at this time like to introduce a coby
of that report intc evidence, have it marked for identification
and introduced.

. MR. CHARNOSF: I would object to that, Mr. Chairman.
There has beén no foundation laid for thet document.

'RS. BLDICHER: Tha document relates directly to

both the direct testimcny of Dr. Tamplin and alsc to the
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analysis by your own witness, Dr. Goldman.

MR. CHARUOFF: Dr. Tamplin is not here for cross-
examination, sir,

MRS, BLEICEER: That is correct. Dr. Tamplin is
not here. 2actually we wouldn't have been the eppropriate
party to call him anyway, because the Board should hzve called
him if it was to enable him to examine tle rebuttsl cf his
pesition.

Ind I think that since he is noct here personally,
his reports, in which he has done that very thing shuculd be
ertered intc evidance.

MR,

-

also comnent

L]

ENSELEARDT: Mr., Chalrman. nay
vith regard te this prcrosal? I weuld agree vith Mr, Charnoff

and object to the offer. I think the Board shoulé alco take

&9

irtec consiceration that 28 I recall the ntervencr LIFE close
their cese as far zeg their direct case was concerrned &nd vhile
they are cffcring this doccument at the close of rebuttal
testimony, it gives nobody any cppcrtunicy, if it were accepted|,
to do anvthing with this document.
But never:cheless, it would lavy in the reccrd and

T think this proccedure wculd result in inequities and unfair-
ness with regasd to the akilitv of the rzrties to the proceedirpy

tc test any c¢f thet rmaterizl which might be contained in

CHLIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board will go off the
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were accepted into evidence.

CEAIRMAN SEALLERUP: Trat would be in the transcript

. " S
- 4’ * . o
‘ 0 b
R :
S I . L3
v v '
- -
~ i R
e Ny . b
.
L)
o

S 3 | of 28 January, wouldn't it?
4 MRS. BLEICHER: They would have been intrcduced cn

S the day that Dr. Steraglass was here,

6 CEAIRIAN SKALLERUP: Transcript 1339 aanl 1340 and
7 1463 indicates theyv were resceivad ir eviisence.
i
3 MRS. BLEICHER: Thank vou.
s CHAIRMAN SRALLERUP: Five exhibits.
i0 MRR. BLEICIEDR: I would like to request a maeting
" with thz Beoazrd.
12 (Bench conlference.);
@ end 16 13
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CEAIRMAN SKALLERUP: On the record.

MRS. BLEICHER: hx; Chairman, I would like to move

H@, R 3 that the findings of fact, conclusions of law and triefs and

proposed form of order or decision 2 handled on a timetalble )

in accoréance with 10 CPFR 2.754(a), actuilly 2.754(2) throucgh

| i

‘ |

!

| !

e A i

Oi N ‘3 ‘ 3

e :

4 -'-'.v '

: i

i H

i

; i

-yl
-

(c). I think ocn a pravious occasion the :Hoa state
there would be a timetable quite differair frzom that and afser |
being at these hearings and realizirg the full scepe of wha

is going to have to be done in connection with preparing these

om
e e e | o eeee et o Ame o
)
g
Q.
®

10 | matters, I thin: that w2 should e cile to hiave the full amcuant:

1 of time to preoare these in order to do ¢ good job on then znd

—

"2 in order to ccver all of the peints. ;

I also think that the NEPA iscue can be briefed

L

and submitted at the same time as the proof on -- now, I anm !
15 speaking with respsct o us -~ at the sare tine as the brief

13 )| on our Part 20 zhallenge. 2nd in conneciion with thisz mcetion,

17 Y would also like te move for a ruling by the Board on the

18 burden of proci ca both issues that LII'C has raised lLiere. ;

18 CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Have counsel had an erportunity

.
T ——————

2o ! to review thie regulations and <he tranzcript page 6292 ;
| i

21 : MR, CIARNOFF: Yes, sir. i
ﬁ _

a2 j CHAIRWAN EXALLERUP: Any comament with respect to ‘

& . ,

)

23 Mrs. Bleicher's rmotion?

! MR. CHARNOPP: &hell we discuss th ' two points

2s i separately, sir, first the schedule and then separately the

'
P
L EL T e,




burden of proecf?
Well, I can adress myself toc both c¢f them.
CHAIRMAN SKALLFRUP: DMaybe we should discuss the
burden of prcof first.
Since the burden of proof dotermines who files

first.

MR, CHARNCIPF: Ilay I have ancther twe minutes On
this buxden of proef?

T am pvrepared. Firet addrese.ng myself to the
purden of proof issue, certainly the burden of rrcof in licensipg

proceedings is typically on the App.licant, arnd we zccepted

that burden of rroef. The Lurien of preccf on the IPuplicants

is to demonstrate that the plant will meet applicable Ccmnissior

regulacicns.

We believe ve Lave that burden, ve believe we have

setisfied that burden. 1In this hearing we have scmavhat of °n

ditvy of two Commission's

[
%]
r
[\J]
>
b
0
]
c
(0]
%
(™8
c
o g
L]
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W
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r
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..n.

As to the conformance with the regulations, as I
have indicated, the burden cf proof is oa the Applicant. The

Intervernor, however, is a.leging the invalidity of two i

(8]

Comnission's regulationsz, rart 20 and Appendix L.

As to that a2llegation, it seenms tc me the burden

of proof muet be on the party making that allegation. To make

3 i
e
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the issue even starker, it would be impossible for us to accept
the burden of proof and to go forward first with the defense
of 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix D, not even having ssen or heard
any cf the argurents by the Intervenor.

And I think clearly the same thing would apply to
In my view, while [
we have the burden of proof on plant conformance with the
Tegulaticns, the Intervenor LIFE has the burdan of proof with

ad Aprendix D,

P

regard to the validity or iavaliditvy of Purt 20

n

‘
With respect to the moticn to adjuat the schedules |
for the filing of propused findings znd briefs, let me say that

here we are in ebruary, delayed, I would submit for the

consideration of the Board, delaved until now because LIFE had

indicated that it was gcing :o bring fortl a number of witnesses

LIFE, con January 20th, was to rrovide the Ecard and

H

)
m

the parties with a list of its witnesses znd an adequate
sumnary or complete presentation of the testimony of such wit-
resses. This was to facilitate the hearirg beginning January
25th, which was then according to the Zgcaid to continue until
conzlusion.

. LIFE failed to comply with that Board order. The
St?ff accerdingly asked for additicnal time so that it might

prenare rebuttal ané ¢ e-oxamination ¢f the LIFE witnesses.

[h ]

03

1

LIFE on Fzbruary lst, I believe it was, onr Monday, as to

provide again a list of its witnesses, ané¢ it had indicated at
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This hearing has been prolonged on a number of

occagions, gentlemen, in due deference to LIFL and to some

of the other Interveacrs, but principally tc LIFE.

Now Section 2.754 provides a juideline for

and allsws that guldeline

of time as may be allowad Dy the

We, at a conferunce oa January §, attendecd ¥
all of tha parties to this haaring, sstablished a schaduls
for posthearing pleadings, iZ you will, ang it was in tae
context, as you will rersmuar, that the Boaréd vwas farrin
the hearing or announced plans 90 defer the hearing to thne
week of Jaruary 25 teo allow further time for LIFF and r.

ard in that corntext the Boavd had

said tnat they were coing to adjourn until the 2301, and we
had discussed in that sanms conference the guastion of
£ilinsz of proposed findings by the parties and briefs by the

-

parcies, anca the scheduie was sct forth zppearing on page 628.

That schedule calls for filiags by ourselves on findings 10
days after the hearing, filing at tas cane time by Intervenor.-

LIFE Lau will have briefs on tha KEPA

says ti .

-

»

™™
P

{

question and after or 20 cays after the

£f ranlvy
‘ ‘\-D-\

s
O-h
-

P

1 i
iiing

hearing is completed,

.

£iling of reply briefs by the apnlicant.

The Staff, I would submit, is in the saue category

WU —

e o 2 o+ i 1

SPCEPOT—
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as LIFE in that situation, that they would have until the

20th day to file their findings of fact. We have had a

T Lh s - ‘
g;ﬁé; 3 number of schedules agreed upon fror tire to tine for

“w

1l.f°, 4 variety of reasons in this hearing and fcr a varisty of :
i < reasons these schedules have been adjusted, usuaally 4o cur

. 6 triment, or zlways to our detrimert.

AR 7 I would submit that the Board has to weich and !

’

% .1 : ]
& I - . » 2 e = o ot s e :

e 8 balance a nunber of public intersste: The interssts of 4he ,

L $ i Intervencrs, tha interests of the parties, the interests of |
§

¥
10 the public, however they may be defined. They iacluds tac
~4 | :
4 .
3 1 interests of the public in zafety first and forcncst and

they -ertainly includs the intar-st of

availability cf power producticn on 2 reliable schaculs.

That schedule has been substantially disruntsac by i
15 the prolongaticn of this hearing, duz t2 3n Intarvams— vho
' t¢ | Dae not complied with prior schadule: and +n the bLosis of ;
BT e 17 whose assertions as to what their case might be have cuused ;
g« *h, P 4 : i
B g 18 disruptions in the schadule. ‘
PURRLY” Sy B THGRS"
Ho'w , |
RS 19 I I would submit to you, Mr. Chaim:ian, that it is
e
h et. Tihe schacdules

s A 20 “ essantial that we adherse %o schedule:z cace €

A5 21 that are set here are quite reascnable, the work has to be

@ e
23 | schedule as set feor

(A%

done, and I woul

gtrongliv chie

it
u)
{
0
(54
0
o™
i+
.
4
{
@
0
(-
i
ot
-
m

0
n

h on peges €29 and 510.

(tr

24 HMR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, with regaré to the

’ ‘ 25 burden of prcof question, I think in my view at least it
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is quite clear that there are two burdens to be shared in
this particular proceeding. The Aprlicant has the burden of

proving the adeguacy of this facility as it is described

in its application for a license. This is clear and I

5 don't think there is any question with reapect toc that matier.
6 With regard to the issues raissl by Intarvenor
T I LITE as to the validity of the Commisczior's regulations undex
8 10 CFR Part 20, I think it is qguite clea: in my viaw that
L th2 challenger must Lear the burden of zgcing forwarsc wita
10 regaré to that matter.
k|

1 : The AEC Regulatery Staff cf tlhe Commissicn has

; 12 apbliecd the provisions of 10 CPR Part 2C and promuigated the

> 13 provisicns of 10 CFR Part 20 in a legal &nd valid way.

14 The challenger here to tlese reculations would

o 15 claim ctherwise and would claim that the implermesntaticn of
16 Part 20 is invalid.
17 w It is clsar %c me that such ar allegation in the

18 ' contest of a regulation regquires the burcen clearly to

19 rezt on the challencer. Otherwise there weculcd bz an
20 im>licaticn that -~ wgll, not an implication, thers would

I
’c-
o
w
(9}
m
w
(4]

be this problem of the Comnission having to prow

o

efore vve knew what thes contentions cf the Intervenor

i AP
23 mizht be.
24 Sc with regard tc the questior o¢f buzrden, I

egb 25 | think it is very clear in our view at lcast thztthe Applicant
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has the burden of showing that the applicetion for t.is
coﬂstruction permit is sufficient to warrant the issuance
of a constructior permit, and that the Intervenor LIFL
has the burcen of proving its contention and bearing the
burden of procf with regard to the adecquacy, the validicy of
the Commission's regulations in 10 CIUR 2art 20.

1 think that a fair reading of the Calvert Clifis
memorandun of the Comnission leads one to know other
conclusion than that.

Now with respaect To the gueszion of the prepzraticn

-~
' .

of propozed f£indings and ccaclusions, 1% 3PDHears to ma,

Mr. Chairman, that this procseding has bean conducteu Jor come

d

time now, actually bzginnini in Decexberxr, and that Intervenor
LIFE was well aware, as has be2n indicated, that the schedule
would bs 2stablizhzd allcwing certain timas for the preparation
of progcosed €indings and briefls.
It would appear prudent, knowing that schedule,
that counzel fcr the Intervenor or the Intervencrs themselves,

v

knowing this schiedule, would have begun such preparation as

-

could e done certainly in the preparaticn cof necessary

briefs long before today when we are approaching the

ccacluszion of this hearing. Anéd it seems to me that the
time scheduls which we have established was agreed upon by

all of the parties at the time it was set and that the

parties nust be presumed to know what their commitments are,

IS ———

L 5 B ———— —————— - —————
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and to inake advﬁncc preparations for them and not at the very
last moment prior to the conclusion of the hezring to shift
these procedures and to extend or to attzmpt to extend the
tine that has been agreed upon by all.

The Staff would encourage that the Board retain

-

o by

{r

tha schezdule which has basn established and agrzzd

Ll

all of the parties with recard to the filing of Lriefs and
the filing of propased f£indings.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: lMrs.Blzichar, wculd you cars
to reply?

MRS. BLEICHZR: I would take issue with thz state-

ment that counsel Zcxr thz2 Intervenors have agreed te toe

(14

schedule. Because the schadule naturally, the adequacy of
the schedule naturally depands upon the burden of proci

. I
— -

(83

and where that lies. Ve have never discuss-cd that un
today.

Furthezrmsre, as coriginally stated, it was ny
impres;ion that the l0-day requirement was for filiag a

rief on the NEPA issua. Of course I Lad no idea that this

was also going to be 10 days for all other issues and for -

the findings of fact and conclusions of law and proposed
form of crder.

ur:ha::cré, I will admit that at the time the
discussion was held I was not aware thet Section 2.754 set

up guidelines which were broader than thcse which were

PP USSP S—

U ————
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established by the Board. It may be that at the time the
Board originally set its l0-day requiremént the Board
was not awarc of the sccpe of the argumerts that would
be involved here.

So I think thet it might be relevant here for the

6 Board to review its former statement with re:spect to

- 7 limiting, in fact cutting in half the tine that is set up

w
=
o
(44
o g
{13]
A
o
'-4
f
r
’_
Q
o |
')

> s || as a2 guideli, 2

o
» 3 4% . % 3 - s 1~ - - - o
s And then I would also like to know with respsct
.
hiet afe d o Vot e ) 1 S mehes i s bt o - 3y ) }
10 f to reply briafs whether the 10 davs suggested hare in che ¢
- !0
i o, e 3 -~ - s . e . p - - wsd TN e E-T sy 4~ e
1 ragulations applies, or whathczr that will zlsc be sut in
i
AN e £ )
e 12 half, tc five days.

I am simply stating I think it is a very

. ;ﬁu
q‘.“:p 13
_ g 8

by i 14 difficult matter tc adeguately handle these issues, especialily ;

5 both of them, in that period of time. lHcwever, the Board

#
@
1
e e ——

]
{ % 2ape - . & o 3 o . e ymls e ® g = P S ———. o -
16 1| ©4n Xeview thsse argunents and make ilits determination.
o f
-~ i
. e . L ol B Ty - : 5 = - b P . '
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CHAIRMAX SKALLERUP: Mrs. Bleicher, the Board holds

that you have thie burden of proof with respect to the environ-

meatal problem and with respect to Part 20.

With respect to th~ dates for filing, the Board
will make that determination after the rules on !Mr. Lau's
motion for the threz-week delay which it would expact to éo

tonicht.

*r

‘
o |

S. BITICHDR: As I will not be able to ke prasent
at the session of the hearings this evening, when you will be
discussing Mr. Lau's motion, I would 1i
receré that I hearctily support Mr, Lau's motion, particularily
in view of the facst that the man seems to be extremely 111,
and has not had an opportunity to complete his case and the
men would like to, since it is a matter very vital to him and
his community.

Therefore, I would support and speak in favor cf
his motion. Hay I inguire of the Board in what manner ve will
be notified of the Board's ruling this evening? 2#nd how soon?

Pecaunze a day Losi will make a3 great deal of
difference.

MR. CHARNOFY: I would echec Mrs. Bleicher's rem2tk
ﬁhat a day lost would mak

TR T DRI N
Aad b 2a i AN

SEKALLZRUP: I would agre~ &nd I would

assume you would start right away. What I vwill do after we

make it, ask a party to notify you.

sl e



MRS. BLEICHER: Tine.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Inasmuch as it is this evening,

N -
Hogh Tl 3 ! would you like tc be notified at home?
@
bt 4 MRS. BLEICHER: Yes, thank you.
e . 3 5 T
o
. s ’ MR, ENGCELHARDY: I see who you are looking at.
» ]
1
¢ - CHATRMAN SKALLEXUP: T will ask Mr. Engelharét if :
’
7 you would kindly notify vou of +he Ecard's rullna, i
i
i
8 MRS, BLEICHER: <Thark vou. '
2
§ CHAIRIMAIl SKALLLCRUP: Any further rmatters tiis :
10 afterncon? ;
f
. P
i No response.) i ‘
- " ) : !
i 12 CHAIRMAN SKXALLERUP: We vill convene at 7:00 at |
'& ':; = ," : ‘
e % 13 St. John's Lutheran Church, |
. ‘, rﬁ;:‘:;( ;’.‘ ‘
g o R T (*hereupen, at 4:05 p.m., the hearing was adjourned,
o -
iy 15 ’ to reconvens at 7:20 p.n., this same day.)
end 19 16
17 |
K ’ P
18
|
|
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20
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LVDN 4G SCSSION
| {7:00 p.m.)
CHAIRMAN SKALLETUP: Will the hearing please
cone to orcar

we are having this evening session to provide

-

. Lau with an opuertunity to present witnesses in support

&

n

of his contenticn in the case.
Are you ready to prouged, !ir. Lau?

R, LAU: Xes.

had a doctor's apreintmant and evidently he las Leer dalaved
souazwhat.
Before we get started T would first lika to

ask the Loard if they aave rulad on Ly request,

)
P.
o

TYP T NI IR prray v Y TY 1 . ] .S b P
Cin.;).;'\. o S .\.-—J“‘-RHP: e :.8'.'9 I'Ct anc we Wi ll L

.
entil vou presant vour witnesses.
PR 2. € X I > 4 - -~ 3 v
nE. LadY: Is there a rcason for taat?

CHAIRMMNI SKALLENUP: Yes. Ve want to hear your
case.

ime then I would like to nake

v
o
‘f
-4
(ED
1G]

r

“R. LAaU:
a motioa.

move that lr. Roe from the

[
-
m
O
ot
.,
¥
=
b
8]
ot
o
T
b |

I £33~ n aely e o - o)
ficd fyom this hearing because

of testimony given that was nst only misleading, but an

S————
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to my wife.

CEAIRMMAN SKALLIRI

as a witness?
R, LaAU: 1Is she
CHAIR!

regarding lir. Roe?

HR. LAU: Am I a

I am appearing as an .litervanor

-

UpP:

appear

S}S&JIJET«JL‘ . :\C

tha board. 1If vou would lilke me t

would be glad to.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: It

in

you were going to present evidence.

- b4 x
: +-28, i

53

« LA

Lo

.
‘.

evidence if such. It is no

.-
-~

I am sorry, I can't read this.

ir. Lau,

g &
are

Mr. Roe made the statenent --

in
w
%
[}
e
e |
-
17
U
“w
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I will refer it

are you appearing

pearing as & witness? lic,
: . "
and 1 Lizve a not 1 weREOre
- - . .
0 eéxplsin the motion, 1
sOunced to me as thouga
W 11' I I el = - 1 =~ s
WOolla Cconsiacry tiids To Le
sam Al e E " I fo o g ey v - 2.
-6 45 dbn acervenor, as

a party, rather than testifying, becaus

am trying to expl

ain the motion.

CHAIR Ui SKALLERUP: No

motion.
swear you.
MR. LAU: We ar=s

transcrisi. It is nothing

think starting on line 10.

if

feel free to

But if you propose to give evidence, we will

te read on
pace 1€49 an

-

&r out cf order =--

explain

the
d X

the
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It states: "The Ottawa County engineer has
stated that it is feasible to evacuate the Sand Leach and
Long Beach areas within the low oopulation zorne under any
weather conditions within a two-nour periced."

He has further stated that: 'There is sufficient
equipment now available in Ottawa County to assure that
this be accompliished.

“The County has a fleet of fiv. trucks, equipped

with snow clacdes, thac are cagakble of rauoving snowdrifts

ovar 12 feet Ia height. These trucks are maintained at a

[
b
r)
8
t
0
L]
-~
[ 1]
o
U]
'
'
O
b4 |

iocation five wmile

flaet of five trucks, aguipped with snow Llades that are
located in 02k larbor. ZILll trucks both county and state are

rajio equipped. Additional eguipment is available within the
axea tiat could alsoc be uvs.d for snov emrergencies if reguired.
. L] .

All fire departmants within Ottawa County have

both avalliable for cimersencies and there are two amphibious

vehicles presently evailable in the county.

"The Coast Cuard station a3t Marllehead also h

i
w

boats mounted on trailers Zor emargency use. The State
Division of Wildlife has Loats locatzi at Crane Creek,

a few miles w

rh

the gtation, that are available for

W
0
¢

o
]

ensrgencies.

"From our invastigation end planning in this

- ——————— - —— S ———
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regard, we have ascertained that a completely adequate
evacuation program can and will be developed and maintained
and that adequate equipment is ncw availible in this area
for this purpose.”

That is read to page 1650,
I gues
in as & witness.

Whareuncn,

- - Y
wa caL

having Leen
follows:

OIRLCT EXAIIVNATION

BY MR. LAU:
Mrs. Lau, I would like to ask
It states here tihe Ottawa Cou

Cttawva Ccunty engineer stated tlhiat he, ace

Rce, could avacuate the site in a two-hour

have had converscti with the Ottawa County

Would you please

talked with lMr. Hobson yesterday afcernoon

p2ragraphs ccncerning what he was

znd he said that is not true.

that in the first pl.ice the snow plow could not

a snowdrift 12 feet in height. lie said they doc have a




gradbr with a snow plow that can be used
snow removal.
lie also said he bhad told them
take four to six hours bezfore evacuation
this radius.
Now we

Beach area and n2 said cf

for this type of

it would prcbably

could be done within

- - £ &Ll - - R e Sy "
~OUurse ii there vas a 30CWI LI

he eguipment would alreacy be out, so, therefore, tle
. !
e would Lave te get a Lold of everybody and ge:l tiem cver Lasse

Ak
, gy ey A Wl 1 S ey T
R 10 I and that itself may take =5 mirues. And e 31s8C Saic
=
i il pesing questions, that, In a Lypotastical quasTion, at
Y - Inmvisrry W oo & : - 3t s
pechaps aven though he ordered all of the men outT thaere,

that 4id noct nean

-l 17

18

&

et o P T
4

19

20

that everybody would go.

e v ———
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MR. CHARNOFF: Mr. Chairman, we have asked
Mr. Papcun to be availablie to come as a witness here tomorrow
at two o‘clock in the afernoon.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Is that ths same centleman
Mr. Lau referred to?

MR. CHARROFF: Yas, sir, thaz county encd
It seems to me the approprizce thing woull be to have
Mr. Papcun lLiere 2¢& a witnzss and to disciss with him just
what it ig he zzid and whet hiz views ara on t
of evacuating persons within the arca zsscarned.

Mr. Roe is a witness for tha ‘pnlicant and it is

not necessary for you %o nove that he be dismualified frew

provided, it is vp ©» the 2oard ot dzcida which testimony
it will Lelieva.

MR. LAU: I am ndt proper in making this motion
then, is that right?

CHAIRMAN SKALILERUP: You dea': neeé tc make
the motion. It is an ovidentiary matter and one that the
Bcard will have to make a conclueion a»out when it hears
the conflicting evidence, if there is conflicting evidence
ard you have provided conflicting evidence.

:'R. LAU: I would like tc turn this over to my

s
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| wife nowto go on and explain the rest of it, because there
are other people involved. And I think that if Mr. Papcun

has been called in, perhars the other responsible pecple

” that have to dc with this rescue should alzo be called in.

So I woulé like to ask her %o go over the statament

- .9

that she re2d and with the poople she taiked to, their

| comments on this.

~E3 T P '4 ZRAT Y 37T g : ST S . -} L oy -
CHAIRMPY SFALLERUP: Just tdO ziear the recora,
9 A . N u ] d 8 o =TT
we 4id den your motior ¢ disoualify Mr. Roe. 3ut we
’o s 1) — o csert RAee w -ty i oYY v Pt e mon A Ao g veyn s
wWilili CREIQEGT ChNe SViIaEn c& iat you DIov.Ge and Gecermlne

i

h‘

M2. LAU: May I ask the Board at this time, nct

Ci
i

being an attorney, I think a lot of peop.e can make misczkes,

I think the attorney for tha Applicant nade statements that

-~ Y
Yoy S A 's
T - . weyy A~ % -~ - e - - o
I was trys to mislead the truth o sone extent, and I
)
] A
" ’ Jo3n 4 <> 3 - oty - e r . -~y » . ) $ 3 Ee & e B
think even I could de that. However, I Lave not intentionally

S i % tried to do it zat any time in this triai. I think in the

PR Tk 8 Il case of the Applicant, where this is a iife and death
19 situation in a certain case *hat we ars talking about, in

this hyvpothetical accident, that if it iz found he has tried

21 ‘ to-misliead the Board, I think thie actior should be taken.

Qa’ 22 I had a talk witn Mr. Papcun and he did not state it

. 24 CHALRMAN SFALLERUP: We will Lear Mr. Papcun.

How is 2t spelled?

- ot o




24

k) 25

-
—

MR. LAU:

what time?

MR.

testify at 2 o'clock tomorrow afternoon,

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP:

CHARNOFT: I

2048

P=-p-p~-C-u=-n.

We will hear him tomorrow at

understand he is available to

eir.

CHAIRMAN SKAILLERUT: Pine.

MRS. LAU: Concerning the county flaect of fiva
talked with Merlin Budd at the Cttawa County

trucks, I had

Highway Garage, an

plows, but he also sai

who is the couvaty angin

hew they could use

he said that

they do have some snow
Pgpcun,

IR B = - -
.‘.lﬁu [ - ®

would e up to

their eguipment.

P - U —
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1 also talked with, coming to the State liighway

Department, on page 1649, Line 20, talking about the equipment

that they have, I talked with Calire loritz who is the Pcting
Superintendent there of the State Lighway Carage, ané I talked
wich him yesterday and todzy to make sure that I had my facts
correct.

lle said that they 1 handl SOV
about three Zeet, depending on the weather condizions
are tizes when snowstorms get
handle the sncw
kesp the rcads cpe: i aid It Fex had
him about tle . Lee y the roads
cenditions in ar 3o was also asked about proulens
on State Route 2. He w - i i€ thev would gc cff the state

routes and he sai
erergency this
and rcqulations.
2né he said there was no mentio their
asked if they could help evacuate anybody in case of
erergency ccacerning the reactor site. IMnd he said they do
eight or nine trucks, vhich are kept in 0ak larbor and
have three by
Concerning

I taliked with --

closest station we have to this point cf the reactor site.




2050
There I talked to the Commanding Officer, his name
is David lMartin, and he said no one hacd called his cffice, no
ona had talked to anybody there. Ile said they dc have 17-fcot
. | A { boats and trailers and it states in herc that they have bLoats |
ooy R
'i‘i} 3 mcunted on trailers for emergency usz. lie said these boats
-t
: 6 are mounted on trailers., because this is the way they arsz
7 stored in the wintsrtinme.
: 8 Curing the summertime these Lcats are zlways in the
Y water. Talking about, on page 1650, Line 4, down to &, the
: 10 State Divisicn of Wildlife has Lcats locuted at Crane (reek,
2 = " a few miles west of the station that are azvailablzs for gr-
12 cencies, I teslked with Carl Eednark, I tslked with the
. 1 gsecretary thers, and I also tock precavtions to call the
| 14 Crane Creek State Park and talked with a !Mr. Langdon. They
1% seid that nobody there had contacted anyvone there concerning
L
16 the bLoats availai.c,
3 17 ‘ They do have sume beats available, a2s 2 rmatter of
; £ 18 ! fact they have about 28 1l2-foot metal rowboate. There are
. | 18 d no breckets for moulders. There are n¢ trailere for any of
20 E the boats that cre there. They do have 1€ new 12 or 14
& ; 21 5 fiberglass rowboats, but it tzkes four men to pick these boats |
d f
e 22 up and put them intc tne ater. 5
; 23 ; 11l of these boats are stecred right near the dock,
. 24 ; they are at the wildlife station, and they have no cther means.
, 2% i of transferring them except a pickup truck which can hold




possibly two rcwboats.

Mr. Bednark stated that there really is no one there

that could help in this situation. Therc are zpproximately
three people employed, one is a secretary, !'r. Van Canp and
hinself, and, of course, if -- there is ancther person, he
said, which may be cut of town at the time, I'v,

cculd be his dey off and Le szid duiring the nighttime

the only o ere and they would have ncbody ther

coime and

furcher stated that aven if he was ordored Lo
¢ 50, that Le would not conie down
the was radiati - ) 2 1 to
or conin
that he would flee anéd not come, even
C.
also
he might ask his mern to come, but he certainly wculén't
guaranty tnat anvone would Le cut there.
¥R, LRU: I have further testimony to be given by
Lau, that deals with the area of our home and cur being
time we could just

cross-

CUPIRMMN SKALLERUP: MAfter ‘you have finished with




i | 2052
_jénf witnessés. with all of the Qitnesses, we will ask the
Applicant to cross—examine.'
MR, LMU: Finre. Could I c?il on her later, or
should we have her continue? -
CEAIPMAN SKALLERUP: Anywzy vou would like to

organize your case is up to you,

MK, LAU: All right. Is there scomewhura I coal
hang this map so we can coffer it as an exhibie?
Now I am not suvre, Br, Cheirmen, 1f that-is

Exhibit % or == there may have been other exhibits.,

(The document ralarred

n
O

marked Lau Exhibit 1 for

ke CIHARROFF: My, Chairman, couvld we have

Mr. Lau identify vhat that is a map of7

about, It contains Locust Point, Sené Leach, Long Beech.

First I woulé like to call !y, Tom Gibbs to the

stand to be sworn in, pleace.

&

MR, LAU: Yes. It is a rnap of Carroll Township a:

in that areec is the lov peopulation zone that we are concerned

e v——

———
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TOM GIBBS
was called as a witness on behalf of Intervenor lLau and,
having been first duly swern, vas examined and testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXZIMYNATION

DRy » .
- .-R. _—

"€S: My name is Tom Cibbks, I 2am a guidance
counsclor, Oek llarker lligh School. T am a resident ¢of Long
Beach,

MR, LAU: Would you care for !ir. Gibbs to point that

out on the map.

o
i

-
AJ

.
l.'
p
L
”
bt
ot |
bt

Clp IRN BLLERUP: If you would like to have it

0
+3
O
=
2
0
s
b
Cu
ot
O
a4
2
=
o
I
o
[N

. vour own words the
problems that cometimes nheppen during sone adverse conditions,
snowstorms, in the area particularly arcund your home?

A 1 have been 2 resident of the area, I have had the
place vhere I live now for arproximately 17 years. I think
I have seen every variety of weather possible. 0On the average

of once every vear we are snowed in, and by this I mean we do
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not have access even to the main highway. 2t one period we
were snowed in or iced in, shall I call it, in an ice storm
. for a period of three days without electricity and without

any access to the outside world.,

CHAIRMAN SKRLLIRUP: Could I interrupt yocu. low

far is vour residence frcm ths plant site?

e ——

~
st
w
w

2 TEE WITHLESS: Just a little less than two =i

I understand. |

&)
L
U

MR. LAU: I may ‘aterrupt, because there i

: - & - T | 3 % - S = — - 9 s ol g
thing that should ke clarifieé., Trcrm the plan: site or from

‘ CHEAIRMAN SKILLERUP: That was my next questioen.

1 § the reactor?
’ Not quite that, but is the weather you are speaking cf at the

| |
M || plant site or at ycur hcme?

. % | TUE WITNESS: This would be at and arou.d mv home.
-, : :
|
. L ” MR. LAU: My point was that, and I still have not |
S 7 ~ be=n able to determine, in all of my readino I have done in !
3 T - ! - 3 2
é&;;;w 18 ! the past, does the two miles start at the edge cf the exclusion
%- A‘ . - P A}
g& 19 zone and go cut, or deocas it start from the reacter and go t
A :
20 cuc? |
A
2 “ |
¥; 21 MR, CUARNOFF: The answer to that is from the :
: j
i

2 reacter, sir.

been

o
}J
§or

as MR. LAU: Fine. That is the way this has

; . 24 measured.

THE WITNESS: 72s I said, we were without our phone,

- - ——" - ———
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our lights, and evervthing for a period of tliree days.
Several times wve have been snowed in for a cay at a time,

things like that,
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There have been tines

out of my own driveway.

and I have consulted with csome of tie local officiails.

they

At times tviis has bothered me,

say that they will not enter on the roads whers

2056

-

when I couldn't even get

Anc

we

live because we are private property. Gnow piows =- I have
sean them on the county roads. And I think two year: acs ¢
they hal one that came down and worn: rough our road. It i
becams stuck and another truck cane and syied o =ull it i
|
out. It becamas stuck and zhen after chly thers was Sellow |

concerned. ALnd we are placad in

place , if

doubt very nuch whether it could be <ore., I haven't ssen
any avidencs prcvious t2 this tipe tiat I eg:uld be done.

o T - s
Lo Jhie s

Q Tom I would zlasc like

s8eén a snowstorn where you could get your car oulb but it

. 2 emd o - e
<O LTIVE ON -

would oe too kad

A 0, I have

Se&EnR

-

e tenia

C What do you think

Mavbe neore sc

A fa8h YO. a8l Ipesiang
o R S on X a5 . o b
ob -‘én‘:-:-“z-‘:b e 2nd h a8l llag saiy :3

thinking it was & drift of snow and

- ~
- ”~ - 1 - A £ -
il DaaG PUALSE Wliam DOTL cuc,
o v - . P o e
- o 8:. ~ & ~ -

to &8k you il

¢8 thisz in that aree?

of snew, L1t is éxrifting.
en Lo me very embarrassingly -t

it turneé out te be & drift
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of sand. This is how bad the drifting is in the area. There
is never a clear pattern ¢f how the drifting will occur.
Our principal difficulty seems tc ba on storms from the north
and the northeast. And this creates, yocu khow, a very
great problem as fox as drifting.
21g0 with the maintenance of the roads it is
quite possible anc it is probable and Lt is apparsnt on
the roads tonight that there are many srots that nothing has
been done as yet from tha previcus storn., This creatas an
ice sicuation under drifting anow. a=s I saild, this happens
at lezst once esvery wincer, that we ars saowad in.
Q Qkay, Tom, I ¢hink that is 2all I have. Than “rou.
MR, LAU: I wouid like to call Lawrence Brown
at this time.

Whareupon,

was called as 2 witness o bghalf ¢f Intervenor Lau and,
having been firzst duly swora, was examinad and testified
as follows:

DIRECT EXAAMINATION

837 MR, LAU:

0 Yir. BErovm, will vou plezse identify yourself?
A My nam@ is lswranece Browr, and I live norcheast of

Ozx Harper, Township Road 224, <Carrcl Township.

Q

Mr. 2rown, will vou identify your residence in the
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-
e

geographic position with the nuclear reactor
posed at the site?
: Do you nzan ==

What area you live in.

It would e sbout north northwest.

O o O Y

dow far?

A Just a little over a mile and a gquarter.

cne of Edison's mepe,

BN

measure, 0 feet.

- '~ . - bl
epproximately
s

Are you familiar with the

)
.
)

sCVEY3C
that occcur in your area.

A I havs

have lived there four and five~foot sncv drifes.

have bean unable to use the rcud even ts gat

» -2 . » < . o 9% -
main [Lghaway 44 as niyg 8 /& nLours.
~ e -~ - A
¥, - wl{‘\“.-' _— =+ o.h..S -8 a =C

ive o7

A Thig is a county road.
Q Do you know

snow f£rom thac yoad?

- o 2 . +%a - - TR
and 1t devends on where yosu want

ge2n nany times througn the

2058

that is pro-

LR
&
‘;l
«t
w0

(53
o

SBNCRS W .
SNOW SN

cut to the

: L S -3 . - : -,
who is regponsible for rarmoving the

).} The township trustees. Y might add e have

one storm plov, theay have one snow plew that

to use. licw not r yaars age they dic
on oné and we were snowbounc for guitce

2~ whil

axtrame conditions.

they are =ble
brealk an axle

2 undsr







MR. LAU: I would like to call I!Mir. Verb.
Whereupon,
STEVE VERB
was called as a witness on behalf Intervancr Lau and, having
been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as fecllows:

DIRECT ZXNMINATION

BY HR. LaU:

s - . " 24 :
s 8 Q ir. Verb, I would like to have you give your
2 address and then co to the map and thow with the yellow
- 10 pencil the area that you life in if vou will please, after
i " you describa it.
i ¢
12 | A I am Steve Verb, Sand Bezch, Flot 2.
i
« 99 Q Would you please show on Exhilkit 1 whare Plot
14 2 is located? And while you are at it, if you will please,
ﬁgf 15 show the Sand Beach Road that is located down there, jusc
o
: 18 run the mazker over it.
,1:
W R 17 A (Witness marking.)
o
b l".‘. s
Tritndde 18 Q M=, Verd, apprcximately how far do yo. think you
% 2
i 19 are from the reactor sita?
o
: 20 A Actually fron the reactor site, about less than
't ;: : = 2
g 21 | a half mile, from actually the reactor.
@ 22 u' Q I notice on there that you show you live almost
23 tc the end of the road. llow faxr weuld it be down Sand Beach
24 Recad from where it begins on the turn there, wiere you
25 get off the main road to your hcuse?
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A Up to the front end you mean?

Q The private road.

A It would be about, oh, close to a mile and a

half. A mile and a half to mile anc threce quarters.

oy

¥ Q I3 that considered a two-lane highway?

g A € A Parts of it. Actually the hack end of it fra
.?;1 7 plet 1, or from the 2nd of plot -~ yes, Zrom Plct 1 te Plot
" E e !

Hes g 2 it breaks dewn into actually a oue lare. ilormally it is
st 9 one lane.
Q Now I wculd like you toc describa this,evening,

hew yecu got here.
A Well, we got snowed in ané walked cut about a
quarter mile and rode up with scaebody else that had thelr

car out. My car is presently sitting back there and I

can't get out.

)

!
0 Would you consider that & bad snowstorm? |

{
A s, not righve now yet.

'
Q This came from the other night? |
A From the other night, the wind turned around to

the scuth, and the marsh area taere alcng the rcad, the

ust letting the snow ccne

.

e o cattails a2re gone and it is
across and blowine it from the other way now.

Q Have you ever seen weather so bad that you t

-~

24 ! cculdn't see your hand in front of jyour face?

1
25 | A Yes, I have. I have walked it from the front
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end with a blanket on my face and the only way I could

identify where I was going would be to look at the names on theg

mailboxes, because you couldn't sece nothing.

Q I would like to have you describe in yocur own
-

words some of the snowstorms that have hit back there, and

-

naybe even dates, if you can remember and how long you wers

snowbound?

A T can'% reczall actually the dates, but I <hink
ir 1964 or 'v3 we had a Lad one and we wore probalbly snow-
bound maybe “we weaks and we asked help from everybu V.

At that time the Lucas County engineer, chey couldn’t do
ncthing, they bLvpasced us, and the Erie “epot was stiil in

prograss and we jot the Colonel down there, the Commander.

The only thing that could get us cut, thay came down

s

snowpiower, lize they use ia the mountainas, and they

us out, Tazt was thz oaly way we Jot out. Lut there ves
- - - 3 o -~ - i % -
nothing around here that had any eguipmant, tae county OX

nobogy. 7%They

said you

RUSRENTOR——

o p——————
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A Yes, I am,
: Q  Could you explain when that was taken?
R I think this was taken in '64, '63 or '64. This

iz the time we had tha snow blowar come down to get us out.

Q How long were you stranded at that time?
A Apsroximately two weaks.
2 Wera there any advelse conditions? At any tine

di3d vou fezl you were possibly ia daager?

mean it waz just a feseling that

-t

b8 Defiaitely.
you just couldn‘t get sut and you couldn't ao nowha2re to get

€ood, you hed o have feold, and vou a2 aobody to help

you. And thers was times we were without communication.
Q Without slectric and communication?
2 Without elastric znd communications.
Q Let ma ask vou, how did you go about trying ¢

get the gheriff's department and the county officials
and the other wecople tc coma down ané help ycu out?

A Wall, when there are diflerent ones that get out,
in other werds, like at that time we had a bread man back
there. We had a milk man. The mil% man would leave 2

case of milk out on the front end where ha could get with

his treck and vha kiés could g9 out with a sled and bring Che

milk back. The cread was brought bDack the sams way. Whan

the roads osvered up, he would csllect from the diffarent ones.

Q How long did it taks the snow to build up to that

pcint before ths ctorm ceased?

———r > —————————




22

23

25

e e

- I have seen it build up actually within 24 hours,
less than 24 houre. MNow fust 1ik§ the other day, anrocther
hour, but for another hour, I might have got out of
that back stretch., There waes zrothor car stuck there. We
dug that oze cut, and by the time we g0t to my car I
couldn't come through i%, I hed %o caks it Lack to che rouse,

» Cn thia one-lzne hignway that axists ip t'is
area in cortain places, have vzhiciass movVing sSnow ever

broken dom so the whole oparation had to Le stopred?

2 Yas, the county aguivment, they had a big ~rader
in thers with the €reat "V" think on i, ard chat brcke dom
Q Sicuse zme, would yvou axplain the atruicture of

this plow?
2 The nearest I can say it is you remembar iiks the

' - - " - : o 1 Evyi . » & 4s . .
raiircad i:tad on a train, <hey rvt a v plov In Zronz,
-

“ p 2 o . YE e ol s Y - Bade & - -
sou catehers, sorethine lize ot They put fthis in front

. % 2 o o 44 - . . - s o~ - .
of a road grader and cry <o Lresh i+ ohr uch,

Q And tais wvelide did break Jdowr?
A It Lroke down. In Zast ir tre vear i02Z8 tihs county

encinear, Joan Papeun, we tulied to nim &nd he firally

got that down there and thev worked seven hours. Ye were

out of f{uel and they vorked seven hours, they £¢ill couldn't
reak 1t through, They had to go back another way, but &
temporary way, because they couldn't break the Arifs

dovn all of the way through to get back in there. That was

——————--
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What do you feel is the reason thet the storm piles

particular zrea more so than in cther arsas?

A well, one reason is that we have a narrow stretch

of orad and it is a

% o} . N e
1zkg z2né the

betwesn the

maieh arcea

hicher baank tasre and the readway

place, and it just blowz right or over iz,
coversd., You cdon'e nhave & wide zraa to "
£n0w can sit. 3nd it is all cpen.

Q Tow far 4c you live from

lake

400 faeat.

o . e e e - - 4 -
8y tha srea t-at Lo a
1 2 o o
beginasing o ths
sanme prooblems?
as bad
1.'
beck

there, because they

tre rcad, theze tid o

MR, ZAY: T would lile

Nplat Pl b T s B bk .
at Exnharnit 3 anc &ss na witness

neans to him.

CHAIRMAN SXALLERUP:

shere, I

-~ ¥ - 3 s
wave a broader

thha lake

1.ve about

az we are in the back end

araze on sach side cof

ne doesn't give it

to offar thies photoyraph

to identify it &nd what it

Mr. Lau, are you offeriny

—— e ———— e —

- m———

———— ——

- — e




these u evidenca?
MR. LAU: Evidence, yes.
{The above-nentionad document was
marked for identificaticn as

Lay Exhibit No. 3.)

o 4 , -
I ¢ MR. TAU: 1Is that proper? .
n ol > %
R 7 ” CEAIRMAN SIALLERUP: If you o.lf2xr thess2 cs
yige ‘:_ !
: - |
A e exhibits ou can uce them to ra2fresh the mencry of the
¢ v
y : oy R i i o ai vk’ |
o et negs. If you coffer them as evideucs, thea you have Lo :
. i
o Tl
=l 0 ; h » |
e B provids nu3 with some additicnsl infomatlion with resrect To :
" ;
1 ths phctograph, nawely, vhe toek the pisturs and wasn L0 |

-t
»
t .
™~
w
L)

]
&
o
o
.

13 M2, LAU: VYes. I think the information is

14 trere and the dates., And I would like to offer tlem,

PR

15 HEZRER BKRLITRIP: Do you kuosw whathesT ins
L)
16 | - e Y Ao ik S a3
6 || paxty whe Lock the photogrinh 1s nars. :

ts
©
[
[vr
2.}
4 -
fa
*
-

‘7 ;b;'t .';x ‘..:'. '..'C3- qi‘

)

18 witness.

18 THE WITNZSS: My drother tooit thess pictures.

' |
" i
e 20 | I was a witncss at the tima he took then,
Sy .
f; . 2 l CPATRIZN SKALLERUP: Mr. Chaznoff,
ey
o |
- 2 | MR. CHLINCFP: We would like to sze what the !
; :
i oS : -~ - i i
23 | pictures ook llke at some apprepricts tima., Tatil I see {

24 | trem, I am afraid I can't evaluate what ther are.

t_# A 25 MR. LAU: Mr. Charnoff, I would be more than glad
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to let you see
is the name cf
it was taken;

MR.

know what the plcture purpo

is the picture

MR.

first cae,

broether tock it

snow blovwer

show out atter

tc do it. They

Y37 %
et

»

Cl.n‘; S

ptaotographs th

by the sans

oy
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them. I think what you need at this pcint

the person vho took the picture and the date
is tihet co:rect?

ENGELHARDT: Mr., Lau, I think we would like to

rte to ke, In other words, what

LAU: I% iz snow at Sand Bheach.

RMAN SRALIERU?: Let's back up and g9 t2 tha
 EXRIDIt 2.

-

LAU: Okayv. Explaia that sgain.

WITHESS: This first picture nhare, Ny
t. It was takne January of 1264 uflsr tha
cn the Erie Army Uepot came down and took the
nchody eise ccvlid od it, s0 we finally goct them
y funt 4id it on their good will.

IRMAN SRALLERUP: Would you show zhe photseraph
£

LAU: Yas,
IRMR SKALIERUP: Mr, lau, wsre all cf the
at rvou are going to cifer in evidence taken
néividual

LRU: Yes They are the preperty of a lady
o be & witness for us late:r. ' But this is

vieg brother tcok the chotographs. Did you

)
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CHAIRMEN

same month,

CHAIRVAN

THZ WITNEZSS:

CHAIRMAN

MRS. LAU:

might not be the 7th.

SKALLERUP: Plezse.

The exact date cn the back of that one
It might be the 14th. But it is the

SKRALLIERUF: Sama storm?

storm,

: e J 4 N T
SKFLLERUP: Now cculd yeu identify

nunber 2 for me as to subiect matter?

Q Would you plaars explain Bxnibis Mo. 3, waich
ic anothzr photograph.
A Thisg ons nhere is cefcre the spow  blower
fror: the Zrie Army Depot cane in to gt U8 out. And oun it it

shows me standing thoze holding tha talechone wires.
That is the Ze-th of the gnow in that arsa bafore the blower

~EAIIMAN OURALLERUP: In Janvary of ‘64?2

EE WITNESS:

Yes,.
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MR, LAU: I would also lilke to add another exhibit,

gentlemen. It had to do with the same buach of pictures,
it is just another dimension. It is very much like Exhibit 2.
g This is Exhibit 4,

Jqﬁl’f 5 ‘ (The documant referred to wase

e
: P
€ marked Lau Exhibit for
i
7 ideatif . caticn.) '
RS
o XLk THE WYTNESS: Thie won har: was taken cfter the i
i
9 bBlover wan Lyouah 3 nh T v masrd - Fhae Twers and |
snow bloveXx want througa, oo <51 Tegarl TO The . JGnt =04 i
|
10 “ of the keach, this picture szhows how much wider the ¥ i |
11 at the frort end than the atherpicture dii on thc Lack and. :

12 BY I'R. LAU:

13 0 I weuld like to ask you, Fr. Verb --

14 CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Let's wait until they are

S ———

we - - ' 3 » 2 - e -
15 ordered into evidence. That eczn't be done untili we haar I=on
- ey Y 4 n » _ S T g - o~ |
114 the Xpplicant and Jron the Commission Ste . bo give the !
i
i . » . - . : > " e 3% “~
O ot 4 Y7 an opporiunity to 400K at the pictures and then wa wili cone }

b

A 18 to that.

18 MR. LAU: Yes. I hcpe you will bsar with me !
'
-4 .t % x
20 beceuse I cdon't understand the whole procedure.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: You bear with us and we will

. 1 wads o
Mr. Leu, do vcu have any other paotograpias

24 going tc introduce?

o o 25 MR. LAU: Can I have five minutes, plwase?
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Surely. We will take a five-

minute recess.

{Recess.)
CHAIRMAN SKALLIRUP: Will the hearing please come
to orxder.
é My, Lau, hefore cuy recess I iaquired whather you
/ 7 | had aay adcitionzl photegqrephs you wanted to offer into

8 || evidance.

% MR, LAY: e -
|
; 10 CHAIRMAN SKSLIEPUP: Simply to move &nheal on this
perticular matter bafore ¢going oo with vour nsxt tienessz.
¥R, LAU: DPicht. Ve do. But I don't have then

now ané I ~ould make them aveilable tomorrow., I could do

that if possible. I thought they were coing <o be nere

i
!
|
i
i
{
i
i

» . - » . - 1
tonight. Vo ot our wares miXea up. :
!

I ar going to bLring vy wvith my witness about sand and erozion

being cut off£ Ly that.

CHIAIRIIN SXALLERUP: Right., Then we will act on

e e e A A5 A e R

these. VMr. Lau has noved chat they lbe introdu

0
D
(a8
'4.
o
€
o
1]
<
P-
Dl
(T
e
(¢}
3

"~
.

Is there anvy chiection?

AX .

O
R

LB
(2]

MR, DUCELIAPDT: XNo ohjection.

. t
e & | CHAZRIAE SHIPLLURUP: It 1ls sc orcdered that they are
N 2 || ainitted into evidence as Lau Exhibits 2, 3 and 4.

3 :

!.fv

S 1 |
57 e g -~ |
.'1‘;_"".~ »
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MR, LAU:
to refer

- —
to the phot

dealing with the san

with respect to the

snow and =and.,

sand shots @ sare

hes the vhotograpus
sure.

fap < apr
i d arieian

that will ke able to identify them?

asking will there be

(4 L LB A ]
CHAT RMAY

Sy

CIAIRMIN

tonight, and vou have witnesses

fexhaps the »
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(The documents referred to,

heretcfore marked Lau I'xhibit

-

Nos, 2, 3 and 4 for identifica-
tion, were received in evidence.l

Might I aek if it would Le permissible

orapi:s

. b
that I can bring in tomor-ow

O

erocion? Or shoul

o,
-

g

“.
i

ERALLERUEF:  '‘Who will veour witnesz be :
|
sand €cTosion? i
There will Le & munber of them, It is !
1
i
SRILLERUP: Is the photogrepher of the f
!
¢
as/ the arow shots? ;
i
o, Wow I am not sure, the lad- that
ig8 the came that has these, and T am not
)
hotographer is the same. i
i
SRAZLIRUDP: Will there be someone here }
!
There 1e szamedbedy nhere now. 7ou are i
scneboay here tomorsow?
{
- v - o= 2 ~ < .
SYALLERUP: Yes, at zthe time you intro- ;
i
|
I think it could e arranged. z
!
SKALLERUP: Tor purposes of proceeding :
i

that wanz ¢to tall about the
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sand, I believe they should speazk about the sand, what they
know from direct experience, and then we will recall tomorrow
for the purpcse of introducing the pictures.

MR, LAU: All right.

Mr, Verb, I would like to continue with this

vitness for a brief monment if T may. :
BY MR, LAU: !

]

Q Mr., Verdb, you have described on2a zrowstcom that i

{

has had tremendous irpact on your heme life and beino =tranded.!

Crn you possibly tell me how many times <ou
chat yocu cculd not get ouve during thae wintercima?

tiow many posgsibly in days or in numlar of
has happened since you have lived here?

r Well, I have lived there about 15 yesrs and in :

15 years I would say during the course of the wintartime we

would be stranded an avarage of maybe three days in zhe winter-
time to four, other times for two weeks, that we totally
couldn't get out. |

And theré was times that we would be stranded :aybe‘

for just a week at a time that we couldn't get no cars out but

we would walk cut and ricde with cother people.

Ancd there was times that we, going Lack in them
years, that we just waited until the snow melied and that is th

way you coct ocut.

You never got help from anybody.

Your way you did,
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jon more or less provided more, in other words, you had to
always get stuff ahead to make sure you could live,.

Q I might ask at this tine, novw tlere are snowstorms,
but there are other hazards that occur wlere you are without
cecmmunciation and without access tec get out of thal ore way
or one lane road that you live on.

Could vou explain som2 of the problems that exist
with stoyms and sand?

P Well, we aave had rortheast stoims therz in that
lake part, and it heas taken the whole barli of the lalke and

pushed it over the rcad and it has “umped as high as fouy and

v
s

ﬂ;
)

five foot of zand cver the road completely and vwashad
road rigat out.
Didn't wash it out, but covereé it uo., S¢ then what

we would have to €9 is go hire a privaete pulldczar and bulldoze

v

2ll of the s3&nd back vp on tha

(i

was one tinme we got it cleared out, nzd it cut for twe days,
and it just pushed it bzck again so wa starced all over a2gain.
The waters cet sc high there, T think Mr. Lau can
vérify it, that a lot of the stuff frow the beach: ocut there
has ended up thare, like fuel cil tanks, garbage cans,
carried right across through the narsh, over the lake and
rarsh and on tc Route 2.
In fact, ve can go over theze and drive along

Route 2 and see if we could identify cur garbace cans or oil

beach tc opén the roaid av. Therp
.

1
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CHAIRMAN SHALLERUP: ir. Lau, will it be pessible

for us to keep those photographs?
MR. LAU: I will heve tc ask and see.
CHAIRIAN SKALLERUF: Or could copies be uude?

.

MR. LAU: V%ould you keep thanm indefinitely, or

; weculd they be sent back six nonths or 2 vgar from nou?
5' . T > - » . ’ ’ 2 .
@) 7 MR. LNGELIARDT: Mr. Chairman, I am afraic if they
¥ {,‘ l e [
. 8 becoma part of this record, thevy become part of the roecorxd, g
o gl g ; : g - d !
¢ M 3 and will have to Le preserved for somewhat of an indefipite |
P . I ;
e g 10 period, cartainly until the appellate paciod has expired. i
- - )
ek 1w § 2nd I don't mean just the aprellate period within the hgaring |
; |
: ) . ‘ !
12 rocess, but 1a the event there is court acticn tzken as a !
]
13 result of this proceeding, the court wil. have to bLe in ‘
14 receipt of a certified record of this proceeding, which !

“* ' ’ . - - 1. 2 . . Y
&@f', 15 vould includz all of the exhibits, which rieans thase

- . ;
e | l
ot 16 i photographs, iZ they are sertinernt to :he'porticn of th !
IS t
‘f,“‘-" - 8 v - - g . . -~ -
%Ed' 17 * racord certified to the ccurt, would have to be included,
§3&¢{_ 18 MR. LAU: lay 1 ccnfer with the people that
: }gﬁ e 19 own them?
3 5 ,’é
- WY R B AR 9 s . yue’ iy
5ot 22 CHALR AN SRAILERUZ : Well, look into this and
e
o R "
5" : 21 see whether you can have copies made so that we do have an
accurate copy of these exhibites in the rocord.
23 MR: LAU: 7Yes, BiZ.

IR, ENCEIHALIDT: Mr. Chairman. there is one

25 alternative we could lock into. 1If iir. Lau is unable to

X : i .‘. .
S
L A e — e e — A
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qot:copies, possibly through thepublic proceedings branch
we can look into the possibility of having duplicate copies
returned tc Mr. Lau. He may not get the origihal back,
but he may get a duplicate copy that might be arranged. But
this wouvld hava to be an arrangement made through the public
proceedings branch.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Why don't you see whzat ycu

.

and then ve will gxpore wiat the

(a3

W

¢:n do on your own firs

r
w
o
w
t
5}
ﬁx
(9]
th
O
"
Q
{

Commissicn might
I would like to czll lirs,
Bartley at this time.

Whereupon,

MRS. LOWARD BARTLEY

was callaed az a witness on behalf of Intervenor Lau and,
heving Lasn first duly sworn, was examinad and tastified
as fcllcws:

.

M. IAU: I might say on pxhibits 2 and 4 that

&e have copiecs of these and that they can be put into the
record of this proeczeding.
DIPECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LAU:
Q Would you please give your full name and your

residence zddrensg?

| 2

A Mrs, Howard Bartley, Seccné Street, Sand Deach.
Q lirs. Bartley has prepared a somewhat testimony on
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read that at this time. I would like to

Did you ldentify yoursell and your address?
A Yes.

Q I would also like to have lirs., Bartley give the
nuﬁber of vaare thuat she has resided there and her posiilon
with the Sand Deach Asscclation.

A We live the second house on the right-hand =:de
of Second 3trezt ¢n fand beach. And I secsve as Finanelial
Secretary for the fand Beach Asgociaztion.

we ave 1iired there 4 yearxs, wintery ard cummzr,
Along with cur IZriende and neighbors, ve have
experienced innumerable snowste:ms, snowdrifting across ur
one and only exit from the beach, making it impassable
for days at a cvime. A8 Sand Bzach is a nioivate beach area,
littlie halp is available %o us.

-~ ,

Ae axraa rnon, JBEN BNoved hnh or

&3 Plot 2 heas

Les

as long as two se-ks. County and township plows on severa

occasions have broken down as the drifts were too large

for this eguipnent. Seven femilies reside yesar-round in that

area and thare sre 16 families in Plot 1 this year. This

veries from year to year. A total population of approximatelé

7¢ persons reside there at this time.
Wae nave Lrought pictures witn us of the varicus

drfits in different years. Thece pictures will help determine
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the sizs of some of the drifts. In the summer we have ha?

storms from the northeast washing‘sand and water from

the lake to the boatway, bringing ;ith the sand and dzbris

from the lake.

-JQ&j?< S f On several coccasions sand has been deposited so
T 6 deep on the road we ware uaczble to go through with cars.
f:; ? | We are dee)ly concerned in cace of an eumexgency

-

could the people of Sand Deach be evacuvated?

e T Y. . , Ty o Gt - $u o & prp———— N s be Ty %
M. luivs We CO Javeoeaer plhciograpns act Tads
4o = - -t b 4 - ' - s -
| 10 time that we can offar as evidence. asn't awvare c¢f lirs.

- l
1" ; Bartley having thess, although I think Liegy speak fo:
.’16.'-"'»0;
‘Q}. .'. . - = B . - :
a8y ) 12 themselves, 5S¢ we have five photographs. We can offer them
e N
oot S . , ;
% 13 as one number or as individuals. I think they should
a; ~
$5f?{ 14 probably be c¢iven as individual numbers.
N 15 CEAIRMAN SKALLEIUP: 1Is Mrs. Lartliey to be the scole
uE 16 withess to testify with respest to thesa photograpas?
,ga‘A 17 3 MR, LAU: I have anctier witrness who will identifly
-, e

& 18 “ them also.

" .- N » ey -
ot i9 CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The same group?
WAL -
5

3 i ? S lnd

) THE WITRLSS:  Yes.

w5
B

=jection,

()

P 34 CHATRMAN SKXALLERUP: If there is no

' 3 — e T Y '
let's call ithen 5-2, B, C, D, E.

"
e

Lo were narked

oy
¥
.
O
or
O
L
1
1)
o
;'l
"®
{
L)
14
"
L
5
Q,

bit No, 5-2, 5-B, 5-C, 5-D, and

- I S
l'
o
[
ti
L
A
O
+

5-E, for identification.)

A AP SO OSSP ——————
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Would you please identify
oaéh photograph as it has been numbered? That is the
subject matter of the photograph, starting with 5-A, 5-B.

BY !iR. LAU:

Q The first number is S5-A.

s | A mhis 42 the storm of January 1964, in fact it was
7 ! on the 12th of January. And this is at, it is between First

| 8 ! ard Second Strests in thar general area.
9 t~B iz be:ween Plot 1 and Flot 2 on the =and oad
10 that go2s betwaen :the two areas.

- |
11 ’ CHAIRAAN SKALIIRIP: Same 8td !
12 THE WITWEES: so, this is 1968. And this shows
13 my grandson standing on a drift holding on to the telephone
14 wirzs
15 This one here is 1968 -~
16 | CHAIRIMAN SIPLLERUP: 1This is 5-C aow?
- 17 TIE WITNZSS: 3-C, that is rigat.

g 18 u And this is thes area between the twe plots where

_..{EL
19 the psople have baen snowed in that Mr. Verdb testified to. ’
20 ‘ €-D is in that sama general area and my husband '

§§f*', 21 L is about § foot 10 and thiz is well cver his head; an 5-D.

TN P LA P ¥ T ENITIT o~ T0s 0 : .
CHAIRMAN SKALLIRJD: 448 196¢ StG.‘.“.’.?

- -
e !
23 ’ THE WITNESS: Yes.
]
24 ” 5-L is this same ctorm and this is at the
hl - 25 || corner -- 1964, yes. This was the bad one. And this is
-
-:;;’ By
SRy A K




_at the corner of 4th and Division Streets.
BY MR. LAU:
¢ Q llave you ever --

CHATRMAN SXALLERUP: Let's wait until counsel

Wik
e O $ ! have had an opportunity to lcokx at the photographs.
A s Mr. Charnoff, any objecticn?
& 7 MR, CHARHOPF: uo, sir.
8
¥ 8 MR. ENGZLHARDT: No objsction.
. k) CHAIRMAN SYXALLERUF: It is 2o orderad.
.
e XXKX0 (The photographc referred tc herstcfore,
- ‘.' - . - £ 5 . - - - g -
" marxed Lau EXhibitc Nos, 3-A, 5-8, 3-C
12 5«0, and 5-E, for identificetior, ware
BT reczived in evidence.)
14 MR. LAU: These are available for the reccrd.
15 I might roint out at this point that when tuzse
> 18 storns ocour, ss5n% people have 3aid on the 7, 8, 9, énd 10
i3 17 of January '¢4, mar<ed on tiie back o2f the photographs and I
,”; - 2 1 - .
5l 18 heve no way of hnowing bDecause I was not here at that time.
Rexs.~
B A
i But they were in that area within a day or two.
19
e
: % I know when you are faced with that kind of snow,
w i
= g I don't know if you remember what day it is or not. I
e
w ' just would like to bring that out, that these may not be
i‘ gxactly the precise dates, but within z day or two.

Q Mre. Bartley, I would like to ask you about the

sand conditions that sometimes happen during the windsterms,

* 8 B B

PSR —
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I believe most of them that come in from the northeast?

A That is right. When we get a blcw ocut of the
n.rtheas., it nrings the water, the debris that is in the water
and our sand from the beach or the bottom of tie lake,

brings it clear down =-- our street is not too long, second

€ Street jsn't. But it washes in to tha Dboatway at the end !
S 7 of that street. |
™ !
. e H Now where it lays, when it comas acress the road,
- 9 it lays there. Ws have many times had to gzt trucke to come |
bt 10 ir and vemove this sand in order for tha cars tec get thicurh,
bR 1 0 Would you p.case +.escribe cSeccnd Streetr in
¥ |
: 2 directicn as compared o the east-west naln road that goes |
13 tlhirough there? What we are talking abcuat is side strects, f
]
14 ard I think what you are trying to define is -- ;
LI 15 { A We are directly across from tie beach rightof-way, t
| _ !
1 from Second Street Laacth right-cof-way. And this Second

X 17 Street is a paved ctreet and the water washes directly

10 down tiirougin there.

10 Q How far do you live from the
feet.

A aacut 200-25

e 21 Q fnd this debries you are talking about =--

Y
Y s A 'n‘—éa
Q_|| -
Al
2
B e e e e e —
o
(5
@D
§
“

S Dead fish, limbs, boards, anytning that happans

23 ta be in tiie water comes on across.

Q You have nct bDeen able to cet your car cut because

®
., ] 2% of this?

4




17

i8

19

23

4
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A . That is right. My husband drives, has a four-wheel

drive truck that belongs to the Ohic Division of Wildlife,

and he went through and made tracke so that people could

get their cars through just a year age. In the spring.

Q I would also like to ask ycu about the snow again.

When they come down with the snowplew, 3o they clzar :th

side streets that vou epople are on, or jucet the main road?

A Just the main rosad.
Q Are vou 3till without any form 9f transperta

to get cut?
A That 1is ric

of the eidc streets.

2

—— ——_— . ————— - — . T

PN SIS ——

- ——

- ————
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MR, LAU: Thank you.
That is 2ll I have of this witness.

I would like 2o call My. John Ccok.

Wh

©

reupon,

JOHN COCK

wag called as a witness on behalf of Intervenor Lan and,

i 7 I having been duly swern, was examined and testified as follows:
“,~!
s " DIRECT EXAMINATION

» ey r
XxXxxx , 9 BY MR. LAU:

o 0 q Mr, Cook, would you please stote vour nane and
-
1" whare your residence is located in the area of che nuclear
12 power plant?
13 A My name is John Cook. I am an enginecer, I reside
SRR L about 30 percent of the time in Sand Reach and the bLalance of
o T8 15 % the time i Teledo.
s 15 Q I think we shoculd establish ‘ust what area of
__' - l o
& f ‘
R 17 | Sand Beach you raside in,
i {3
o |
.'33,33:".‘ ' i3 CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Pirst, ir. Cook, will you
e 19 | repseat the position you iold? I think it is in the Fand
- 20 | Beach Associaticn?
gt ;
o 21 You appeared bafore us as a limited appearance,
I,
22 || I believe.
23 1 THE WITWNESS: Yes, I made 2 limited zppesrance as
1

several weaks ago.

24 q Vice President of the Sand Beach Association at the opening

e ap— —
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BY MR. LAU:
Q I might ask you at this point, Mr., Cook, are you
familiar with the storms that occur durin§ the wintercime that
have ocecurred that have been demobllizing in a sense, that the
pecple could not get out?

r Yeas.

o Would you please give your description of any cases

s

whare you have bean there »nd sean these th
P Yes. On several occesions, even though we are only
part-time wiater resideats, we have been sncwed in, unable o
get out &nd get our children back to schocl in Toledc.
We have no other, no transportation at 3ll. Of
course, we usually have no lights, no telephcne, and I Lave

h fer

also seen znow drifts which are six or eight fzet hig
half a mile. I hava run 2 car up and cdown the read myself
at night trying to keep i. openh as loang as possible.
But I have seen the roads plug up within four hours
and I could nc longer drive, we finally had to abandon the

car, try to get it off the rocad, and abandoned cars are one

le with snow blow equip-

ie)

0}

of the big hazards, because th2 peor
ment, if we can lure county snow plows in to help us clear it
out, abandonzd automobile: zlong the way make it difficult
for the plows to plow it.

So I have seen this. We also have pictures which

were taken not for this purpose, but pictures of the snow.

winags happea vourself?
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.

2nothar coandition wvhich we have in association

with the snow, we have had telephone pcles down, telephone
lines down, power lines dewn, and many trees acrose the
rcad, and the Sand Beach Zssociztion, we have access to chain-

saws and evervbody turns cut as & team and works thrcugh cthe
p Y

6 night on gatting the :trees cut out of the roed and thd »Hower
: S *
3y AT s - 3 v S mes e by - - -

7‘! lines, and there is no way for the powar peo
{ 3 5 . 3 - - | .~. e - — P 4 - | B - - 0y - .»—_. — -

i when we Have tha Lllings J0wWn, v NampPeYs Then Irom Calling CTare

of it.

1
H Yax b i o' e e e My el s T A ¢ 8 =5 - -
10§ Buié i thiak one thing that perhars those who have

— —
S I —

¥ i not gone close £0 the lazke shore haven‘t annreciated ha
)

12 kKind of weather Loes 2xist., 1 spent 12 vears in remcie Se;;;cnr

13 of Canada, T speat a lot of winters there and the show dzifts !

14 ¢ and ice drifts, T have seen ice banks 30 and 40 feet hicvh, and

15 , I have seéen .arny very difficult situaticns there, i
16 I chink it is juct the strong wind ané the larve

© i7 sweep

$ b Ty e - o -~ o N a3 - : -5 Sk P et
£ - 188 Ce -r\Jh’; il ez Xe ’ anga lt « S a&—’- C:lt et :::Ag.\ : Y‘.Ct

that actevally accumulatine from a snowfall.

F .
SeFkpas ., 18

T don'® know what the situation is tenicht, but

3
e —

Ee 19

20 I think nost o7 vor would ke surpriced at the situation we

&

21 " dc have.

25 - 2 Yes, of course, I don't have the actual statistics,
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but I know we can't get into the lake sd%etimes, we can't get
to our cottage, we have ﬁc wait until we get some equipment
so we can track through.

e get washed out. Very frequently ve are faced
with a possible wash-through of the beach dike itself. This
is very likely to havnen from time to time., I haven'st :teen

it happen, but once vou runch a hole through the rosdway, it

s
r,";’;:‘ 3 E ‘ ‘
" 'v i

7 AN
v - [ will esctuzlly vash it out. That has hanpened, ¢f course,
: .
] at Metzger Marsh and Pintail ilarsh and manv of the coth2r beach
|
10 lecations, un.ess the dikes are kept up, it will brea: 2 hole |
» |
1 through them. ;

tTraY 2 YR T - - 8 < -~
CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: llow far are thosc frem your !

13 beach?

14 TIE WITHESS: Crane Creek, frem the Crane Creek

1% Marsh site, that has washed through, the mouth of Cranz Creek

han arond el e duck: huncinge
aave Speav v QUCA U CTIiNG

i€

ot 17

o — . —— " ———————————

18 just beyond Dono on Rente 2.

P
vy
=

along there. The Meo-zger Yarsh is at the coraner cf the junction
3 - 1]
i
|
19 That entire dike washed out. That was diked clear |

4

{

20 k acress like Saind Beach is.

21 BY MR, LAU:

| ————

0' 22 o ’re vou familisr cr have yvou ever seen anv of the
|
g3 || storms where people have bean washed out and flooding takes

25 A I have known it to be -- I stay out of that area

=

R0 G
e .

g Akl
i
S8

55

e

vE

T,
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below us, I used to live roughly half a mile from the entrance
tc Sand Beach Road,'and when this flooding occurs, I know it
occurs, but we don't get dowvn in there, because we can't, I
have no occasion te c¢c down there when it is fleoded.

MR, LAU: Thank vou.

5 _,~‘. 4 .
i, 6 I celieve that is all I have of thie witness
;1—'_:".‘ ! ;
end 9 7 '
0 _ '
&% x
hvas e
S . .
|
{
1C !
, 1
1 “ |
|
12 !
13 !
14 '
s i
" _i. ’ 's i
B | .
16 | §
17
18
4 e 19
- ¢
-;inv'\. m "
D - ‘
| 2 |
: |
l 24 l

—— i e . e
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I think I will continue with Sand Beach people.
I would like to call Charleen Riffle,
Whereupon,
CHARLEZEN RIFPLE
was callad as a witness on behalf of Intervener Lau aad,

having been first Quly sworn, was exarined and testl

ré

ied

-y ey AL 4 TERERMYT )
OIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LAD :

Q Charlieen, will you pleas2 state your name aad
the avrea vou li e in at Sand Bazch.
A Mra. Charlie Riffle, and I live on plot 2 of Saad

Beach I have lived there for 18 and 2 half Years.

2 Tculd you please tell wheres nlot 2 is in relztion-
salp ¢z istance from the main highway iatc vour arsa?

& VYrom route 2 it is epprozinately -~ from Houta 27

2 From the ceounty rcad, the Sand Bz2ach Recad?

A it i3 == I am not sure =- z2bout a wile or a mile
and a half, naybde.

Q Row I would like o ask you -- T have some dates
here in front of m2, and it states here that you have -
perconally obsewved thae srow storms. I would like to have
yoeu comment on them and I de not expect these dates to be

exactly correct. But these wers some ¢f the worst sterms

that you refer to. I would like to have you read them and

———— 2 < — e =
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'rufox to them ag you go along, if you like. And any personal

feelings you might have on each individual one and state
the amount of time that it lasted and how you were removed
from this area.

A Okay. December 1, 1562 to December 14, w=z were
snowed in. Ve were plowed cut by Eriu Lrmy Depct, Dy the
blower. There were some picturss cof that storm. On Marzch

12, 1962 to March 24, we were snowed in. And during the

)]
L

time my grandmother lived with us and she had a stroke an

ar amhulance could not coma back to get her. Thsy had <o
walk back with the stretchar z2nd carry her out baczure we
were snowed in. This was the only possible way O get
her out.

gtorm. And cthe Brie army Depot, the show blower, gect us out

-

- -

then too. March 2, 1%¢¢ to March 11, 1988, we were snowed
in. During that time I was atiezading Ohlio State University
ard I had 2 broken ls¢ and I had to ¢go back. And there vas
no possible way %o get back because we were snowed in. And
the only way I got out was by a sncwmobile. And then 1
almost got killed getting cut like that, because we ran into
a telephone pcle. Jezauvarr 8, 1970, ¢to January 13, 1370, we
were snowed in. I waen't hare during tht time because I

did not live down 2t the Beach. 8o I couldn‘t =="'*

but I was home duirng that time, but I don't remember too

Jancary 7, 1%€4, to January 13, 1964, was che worst

!
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nuch about it. The trouble is that pecple don't remember
how bad ve get it back there. We have been stuck back

there without phone ;ervice up to & month, without any

phone at all. We have been stuck without fual oil.

Wa have sone around to other peoplé‘s hC“sgs with buckets and

stufl for fu=l oil, becsauze ws were ccmpletely out and

% »
a back

e

no trucits could get back. Right now we are snowad
where we liva., I had to walk cut tonight. And *.a have about
four days left of fuel. After that -- rignt now, 2 Zruck

«9 ~ > In 1= ps -~ . T P |
could not gsz back there <o give us frel.

4
*

something doesn’t happen in four dave, weo
will not have any fuel back there. And I have an 8-moanth
0l& scn in the house. And I don't know what we are gcing to

dc.

Q Chariesn, aren't vou alsoc an expectant mocheyr
now’?
A Yea, I arm Zcur nonths pregnant, and I plan %o

live down at the b2ach for guite a few yaars mere, if I can.
The powar plant which iz behind our housze, it is within a
half mile or so, we can even hear whe sousks and ctufs
working con it. the thinc I weonder about 13 I remember when I
wes younger was kids used to go cut on the marsh bagi: thare
ard get Cuck boate and go over where the plant is now and

gc out in the mareh and what kids will do, and I was wendering

wheu my children grow up, if they go out and do this, and

e

—— S — . g——
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if they get over by the power plant, if there was any danger,

which they could get into over there by the power plant by

just goofing around and get caught up in something, I don't

'l!*. 4 ' know.

e 3 g
Mo s 2 Charleen, you have lived back thasre 2 gocd i
el T !
v 6 many vears. OCnuld you alse tell me about sgomz ¢f tha f
Y 3 Y
b 7 conditions that occur either Ly flooding or erosica or ;
L whoere roads have beencut off.
f}- S A Well, I have scen it -= I can't zecmenbe she data,
4 10 ‘ It was during the summer, in which the water got zg adch
1" it wachad out road complaetely ouvt. Wa &ié not have an 23

e 12 of gatting in. We had to walk in. And it wss so L:zd thazt

i3 it moved our house off its foundation. Our house has bHosn

B

:gégf;“' 4 moved three tines off of its fcundations by %the storns., =

Lo 15 at one tine had to go intc the beach and out by bcat,
& |
r'g 16 I because our rozds wer 2 underwater. I have seen peoplz‘s houzesn
14 7 || already whers the first flcor is completely submeyged irn ;
o |
f%kﬂ, 18 water. ;
S }
5 ’ . e -
. 19 0 I would also likes ¢o ask you, during scme of thase |
s '
1]

?’"‘ 21 long from the time that they startad at that private road

-

|

|

i

20 storms, snow storme in particular, have you any icdag how |

|

|

\

|

; . : -’ |
22 entrance it tooll on come occasions for these neopls == 1

\

—— ——— o

understand trucks have braiken dewn and go on ~- 40 vou have

b

——

any personal experience whsre vou know about how long it

— —— ——

took for the blower to get back there?

4
A

-

o
§

AP




A For one thing, if we were really snowed in like

these storms here, you could never get us out in twe hours.
It would bs impossible because the egquipment that the

county has now ard the regular storm plows and that, I

have seen thenr busted down and just -- they have left them

i
s 1 there, one of them. And they brought evsn ancther sncw }

i

§

|
kY

Ty 7 plow and tried to push that one throush and %hey had <wo
s . of them back there and they couldn't éo it. When tha snow |
i
3 i

b_ower came in it took spproximately a helf a day. tiicvw this

is frexm eicht o'clock in the moraing to I woulé say two or

thres o'clock in the afternoch

for them to cat through, Just
of the beach.

Is tris the main road only?

14 2 No, this is plot 2. This is the =zand rcad. |

Thaix
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MR. LAU: Might we take a short recess?
CHAI#MAn SKALLERUP: Ten-minute break.

(Recess.)

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Will the hearing come to

order?
‘?:\ 6 Mr. Lau, who is vour next witness?
7 MR. LAU: I woulid like to call Mr. Al Krueger. |
% XXX 3 Whereupon, ;
¢ AL KRUEGER i
10 || wes called as a witnezs on behalf of Intervenor Lau and, |
- ,

having been first duly sworn, was examined and cestilliec

Lk
12 as follows: ;
13 DIRLCT DXAMINATION
. : |
14 BY MR. LAU: |
13 g Q Will you state ycur name and your present address?
7 3 l !
. 16 p:% Al Krueger, I live at 6th and Divisicn at s:nd :;;:L,
3 |
o V7 Oak Harber, Ohio. I have lived there for approximately 12 i
i i
o ‘:.‘,_: ¥ " years . ;
. ﬂ {
20 ' Q Mr. Krueger, would you tell in your cwn words
| b ] . 2 » »
2 | Some of tha experiences tiat you have had with storms Iin !
s a4
VE B 21 the Sand Beach area?
>
QZ) 22 n A Yes. T was quite amused, not really amused, but
23 ' quite concerned when I read in the Fort Clinton paper that
i

: 24 some of the county officials supposadly had said that i

T ——

under any circumstances the people on the beach coulc be
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evacuated in two hours. I had gone through this January 7

storm in 1964 and I will say it started snowing approximately

at 3 o'clock and snowed for that entire night and the wind
lzlew very strong and I would defy any county man or I

weculd defy anyone to even leave the beach or come on to

the beach during that time, because you absclutely could

nct see the distance of your arm in front of your face, plus
the fact that the snow was blowing s0 hard, or the wind was
blowing 30 hard you procably cculda't have staved on your

feet even if you wers walking. This was probabl

"
e
o
L
0
H
w
r-r

Siorm we have eacomntersd cut there. 2And unlecs you rave

gone throuch something like this, you just can't possibliy

imagine what the force of the winter will do. ?né I would

say that it would have been impossible to evacuate anybody
in at least 10 hours after that stomm really hit hard.

Along with that storm I would like to mention &he

fact of our 4th of July lest year when so nuch damagoe was
-
done in Qak Harbor. We had quite a hit of damage out at

Sand Beach, too, but not nearly to the extent they did at
Oax Harber. Had we had it like they 4ié at Oak Harbor, I

would say this would have been znother real energency and ve

[-—

probably would not have been able to get out of the bsach
for a periocd of 4 to 5 hours.

I may say that it has been stated that anything

could be taken care of within two hours. In tha:z particular
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storm, the July 4th stomm, it took Edison two days to get

down and take care of us. So it is one of those things that
takes a while to take care of. Then again we have these

ice storms that I can remsmber approximtely six vears ago,

:5.‘ 5 when wires came down, hot wires, and we were quite concerned
6 about that. And at that time it took the power ccmpany {

—— e

7 ” approximately five hours to get down to taka care of tha

.

: 8 proklens with the wires so that kids wouldn't be hurt.
) ' Well, unless you see it, veou just can't believe
10 what these stocrms will do. Tn fact, I would like to Lave the i
& ‘ |
1 % Commission come down to the beach and see what we are op ;
iy~ i , against when it really does snow. Like they sav, a couple ;
4 4 by i {
13 of the witnesses have mentioned, that at the present time !
14 they are snowbound. Come down and lock for vourselves and ;
"
15 see there is just nothing that can be dne. f
e, & ! ) i
16 C . Azueger I am going to ask you a quescion a
3 17 || that I haven't asked the other witnesses tha: just came teo !
.‘:i f I
4 ‘. mind.
o ‘
x 19 Hr. Novak, in testifying for the Applicant,
¢ 20 3ald that they had been down and had talked to people in the
21 area dealing with adverse conditions.
22 | Were you ever notified or decyuu know of anybedy
&) |
29 |  who was ever notified months ago whea they supposedly were I
!
24 ! around asking people? i
5 A Wo., I wasn't. And I don't know of anyone.
% 25
7{;,,-‘
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Usually one of the things, I am Deputy down there, and usuallﬂ

when something comes up like this of an official nature, I
an usvally contacted by p2ople who are approached and no one
has said anything to me or talked to me about this at all.

Q Rather than testify on the stand again, and iz is
becoming rather repetitious, simply becaure .t is a matter
of fact, could you tell me how many weat.er adverse ccnditions
that might rrevail in the Sand Beach area that may nct in

other areacs?

- Y 1 -~ Y 1 : %Y 2l % & : o & e
salesman anc I don't like to say all of these advarse

conditicns. DSut

1
o
-
o
L3
A
)
W
=
(]
n
L]
t
o
n
v
fu
4]
W
t
IS
L
a2}
O
[
[
I
U}
"
=

and probably the Commissicn wonders why on earth we stay
somewhere that gives us so much trouble, but we stay there
becauce we love it, it is one of the nicest places arcund
here, and wa certainly den't want to get out ol this area.
And we con't vant to have it polluted o¢ contaminated
either.

Son on scme of <hese cther adverse conditions,
vinen I first bought my f£irst home out there, the place was
completely surrounded by water. The previous winter water
had cone over the recad, a nortiasst wind had blown, cars
weren't ablie to come in cr ocut. Mv place, the pliace I
bought, and one of the reasons I bought it was due to the

fact that it was surrcunded by wher, I got it at a very
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reduced rate. liowever, the water susided and I filled in
ground and I had a fairly decent house. But I ha#e seen
already Qhere cars have been moved on the road because of
the wind plus the water washing against their wheels and
making it gquite difficult to come in and almost impossible

in some cases.

— e ————, P i . —— —— - ——.
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o néve vou anv other concerns that might prevail as
far as you are personally concerned from a health standpoint?

And mv well is

b I definitely do. I definitely do.

a shallow well, I have a year-round home, as I menticned
before, and a shallow well, and I might say that even though
it had been stated that only 5 to 10 percent cf the pconle
on “he beach drink the water from their wells, this is
absolutely not true.

It ie more like 50 percent of the people cn the
beach use their well water for complete usage,
cent use their wells for everything but drinking, &nd then |
the other 25 percent have 2ll of their vater hauled in.

So actually you can say 75 perceun. -~  the peonle

on the beach use their well water for purposes, for cooking

and drinking.

Anochaor concern that I have is T know that heated
water ~ill be put out irto the lake. 2Mnd as it is, in the
wintertime about Decenbar, the lake usually freezes over and

we are not really concarned about the winter storms, the

winter blows, =s far as high water and erosion is concerned

until maybe in the snring again.
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But for the months of December to mavbe the end of

——— . —

March, the ice covers the lake and there is no wave action.
liowvever, I am very much concerned about this heated ivater
that is going to be poured into the lake, what effect that is

going tc have with the ice covering on the lake, and if it

L ]

is going to mean that T am going to have open water, then

. — -

am going tc have to bz concerned about high watar ercding the

sand and possibly coming cver and floocding my home, ;
|
MR. LAU: I think that is all I have of !r. Hrueger.

§
]

Vhereupon,

was called as a witness on behalf of Intervenor Lau and,

having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified ae

follows: |

ECT EXANINATION

BY iR, LAU:

O Would yeu state your name, address, and occupation? |
|
by Jim Creen, Route 1, Oak Harber and T live on the :

Sand Beach Poad and T am a farmer.

0 Jim, I think that we ought to point out that this
is nct the same fand Peach Read., Yt is the road the* runs
north and south rather than east and west.

It is a county rocad, is that correct?

p2S County rcad, and I live on County Road 128.




2101

(4] You have lived in the area, back away from fand

Beach. 2And on many occasions I know after the storms that vou
have gcne about digging people out of their drivewavs, on
ocecasicn you have come and dug us out of our drivewav.

Can you tell me just in what way vou ‘go about deoing
this, what you have to use and how lonag it is after a storm
before you get some of these pecple out?

” 2 7ell, I usually wait until the stcrm is over. 1

8 ! have a tractor and I can move around a lot berter a

o storm. If it is an emerqency, we couléd get somebody out a
: 1" little quicker.
1' 12 | Put we have a problem, the distance and th2 amecunt
13 ‘ of roads, smaller roads and driveways. T have a little crawle
14 | tractor with a bucket on it and I can get around pretty qgood.
£ 15 | I don't know just hew long it tazkes after a storm to get
; 1€ ‘ evervbody cleaned out, because I have never been ablle to do
R 17 || all of it.
% ’
TR 18 Long Beach is where I have done most of it., It is
»
y 19 emall roads and everything. 2ncd shorter and narrowver. Iut
: 20 ﬁ this heppens, well, wae haven't had it this vear at this time.
o 21 But this will happen & couple cf times a vear.
(33 22 ” 0 Now, veour equipment was used on fand Beacl during
7 23 I believe the fourth of July storm. Ie that correct?
24 ? Yes. For sand removal or the roacd and on the side

streets., Yes. 2MAncd some tree removal.

o .

PSP ————

- At s o

i b
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0 T would like to ask you, do you recollect a period
last year, let's see, it would be right at the end of the
year, the end of '70 or 1969, the beginnina of 1270 when you

had *o go over after, I believe, threc days and dig mv wife

out of the road we lived approximately 120 vards back in?

» !

: 6 A " think it was about three dzys after the storm. g

- - . !

7 And I cleaned out all of the driveways and roads from the i

1

8 Locust Point Rocad and Rcute 2 back through Lona feach, fand !

|

i 9 | Reach rather. i

10 That was Y think in January. I don't know the date.|
g 11 0 I would also like to ask vou have you ever seen the ‘
-
s 12 snow when it cuts across from the lake and blows in shcets so
q!E;;: - 12 penetrating that you wveren't able to see to run a tractor?
?;_;‘%.;‘H
¥ s ’:“ / . . » »
e 14 be I think therc are times like that. T usually wait
L
o 15 until the storm is over tc make it possible to go throuch g
% ; : ’ . A t
% 16 with it., Ye have a problem along the lake on the roads a2lony |
{
S 7 ‘ the lzke, becavce of the wind blowing, so much arez over the |
e 18 lake with no blockage.
B
.Af L
. S E] And the first thing is the Sand Deach Poad or roads
~,
Y 20 runninc parallel to tha lake, and they serve as a znow fence
21 and this puts the cottages toc serve as a snov fence and puts
62; 22 snow on the road. And T taink a lot of this is caused from
23 the wind blowing out of the north with the wholz lzke surface
| ;

!. 24 frozen csurface to carry the extra snow, |
o - 25 0 Vould veu say, Jim, you really don't nead a lot of
‘3‘; * g ¥ 7
: - fuls
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snovw there to make thes2 pileups and drifts in that rarticular

area?

A No, it does not take too much. T don't know how
much we had this last one, Lhere was less than two, Veather
Burcau said six-tenths, something between two and six-tenths
inches.

Q Yet there are people stranded on fardDeach now?

A Yes, there were fairly good drifts all of the way
throuch.

MR, LAU: T believe that is all of this wit

1

ii1llis Rapparlie, please.
Whereupon,
WILLIS RAPPARLIE

was called as a witness on behalf of Intervencr Lau and,

4o 8

having been first duly sworn, w xamin and testifiagd as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, LAU:

© Mr. Rapparlie, will you scace your full name,
your eoccupation and place of residence?
£ My name is Villis PRapparlie,

on Sand Deach Road, Russell Roazd, about

from Ftate Poute 2.

0 T would alsc like to point out that thie is the
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road that I referred to°ac north and south, rather than east
and west fand Peach Road.

Mr. Rapparlie, how long have vou lived in this

A I have lived in this area approximately 30 vear=.

0 low far do you live off the road, vour home?

A of the road my driveway is apnrqxinately
300 vyards.

0 Would you please de: man
some of the complications
in vour area?

A Ve only live actually a aquarcer of a mile off of

State Poute 2. But I have seen County Poad 128, Pussell Poad,

blocked so badly that there isn‘t any equipment that gets in
for about a hzalf

o fave veu ever personally experienced the facc

the velocity o€ the wind and the snow coming acroses thare
sc bad that you could not drive, proceed to go cut into it?
A Wwell, I have seen some storms chat

gocgles or socme kind of protactive clothing, you weould

hard time standing up in it.

MR. LEU: I bel: hat i : f thie witness.

|
Mr, Chairman, I have testimeny here from I!'r. Trcnchakd

who is in South Carolina. He sent this testimonv and said
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that he would be available if the time would nermit to come

here to be cross-examined. »2Mnd he requested it be read into

the record.

~ CH? IRMAN SKALLTRUP: Does it add anything to the
testimony we have heard from the witnesses?

MR, LAU: I think it does, because he lives in 3

one of

different area, and he is nrobably

e - . Lok s a
2s an individual

of the most remote arets

T think he should be considered and his testimony.

It is onlv two paragraphs.

e
MR.

CHAPNOFTF: If

163 ]
ﬁ.
o
r
o
A
8
or
2l
[
"

4)

rf
.

Mr. Chairman, I would like tc see the

MR, LAU: T would like to ask the Chairman, is
this a proper procedure?
CHAIRMAN SPALITRUP: We will see whether the

(g
u
Py
a
2
o
2
r
-

Apnlicant has any Normally a s

aobjection.

ed in evicdence if

(58

it is in evidence ferm, weould not be admit

the indivicdual is not available for cress-examination.
lowever, the I’nnlicant and the Commissicn Staff may

- -
-

|

permit it toc be oifered avidence if they believe that chey

do not want to cross-examine him,

\RNOFF: If he were to deliver that stacenant

h

.
am, SO wWe

.o
.

tonight, we would cross-examination for

have no objection to that statement baing included in the

record, Mr. Chairman.

SO ———

o | s
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MR. ENGELHARDT: Mr, Chairman, I have reviewed that
I;tter. We would have no cross-examination of that witness
either, and we would have no cbjection to the Boaréd granting
the motion.

CI?IPMAN SKALLERUP: I will read the statement.

"To whom it may concern. !Mv name is George Oaden Trenchard.
I am a farmer and live on mv 240-acre farm on the south side
of the Tusaind Piver, about three~fourths mile scutlreast of
the proposed Davis-Besse nuclear power plant.

"I have ovned my farm since early 1955.
the yeurs of my ownership there has keen hardly a vear vhen
we have nct been snowed in for at least one or two days. In
the last five years, we have been snowed in twice for three
to six days."

It is signed "Gebrge Ogden Trenchard, sworn befor
me this secend day of February, 1971, Virginia ©. Richardson,
Notary Public.”

CEAIRMAN SKALLFRUP: That is admitted e&s lLau
Exhibit No. 6 in evidence.

(The document relferred to was
marked Lau I'xhibit No. 6 for
identification and received

in evidence.)

' T . < —— S S SIS v S
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MR. LAU: I teei at this time, beczuse it is growing]
late, that I will ask my wife to step aside as f{ar as a
witness. What we have toc offer is basically what Mr. Green
has said. I have some testimony myself, I am not prepared
to testify at this pcint simply because I cannct refer to
the records that I need to. Other than that, I would say
that I will rest ny case for this evening, other than the
motion I would like to make.

CHAIRIMAN SRKALLERUP: ilave you any other witnhesses
you want to call?

MR. LAU: Not at this time. I just would like
to reserve cha right to testify.
CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Testify yourseli?

MR. LAU: Yes.

LAV

CHAIRMAN EKALLERUP: Would you make your notion

~

MR. LAU: The notion is that ta2 A

L8]

licant provide
witnesses to verify their stotements made on 1649 and ;653
in regard to the comments and remarks that they have made in
regards to these people concerned.

CHAIDMAN SXKALLERUP: Do you undarstand the motion,
Mr. Charnoff?

IIR. CHARIOFF: I don't know which people !ir. Lau
is referring tc specifically. We have made arrangenents,
as I indicated, with Mr. Papcun to appear here tomorrow and

we hope that he will certainly be here. I don't know whether
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these other people are now available in the time frame that
wi now have and I would have to object to the motion as

such. I don't think it is particularly relevant at this

p point. The issue I think that has to be established is
-?‘1 i.‘L
jiif s whether or not it is feasible to evacuate pecple in the ver- ;
s
P i e :
o € unlikely ev at that should be necessary cver a reasonable ;
_ |
7 period of time following the maximum hypothetical accident. i
| |
y é The issue now is not what i:c the specific plan that
\
: \
"3 ¥id . s . : -
a et ¢ the Applicant will propose and that the AEC will have to approva.
|
10 Before we apply for an operating, or before we raczive an :
¥ »n
\
1" 4 operating license, we will haveto have astabliched a very !
!
iz detailed emergency plan including arrangements for emsrgency i
» . - » ’
13 evacuaticn. The details of that plan will have to be lnciudedt
i
14 in our application for an cperating license. The ADC will | i
i
15 have to check that it is valid and that it works. Tlis we =
-
! |
18 would expect to do roughly twe to three years from now. ! |
- 17 The record, Mr. Chairman, is verv clear that there | |
g % {
D 18 is a commitment to have the details of such a progran
ot
- 5 {R 19 axranged before the plant goes into cperation. BEven if we
» !
’ |
20 were not to mate that commitment, the ALC would require us :
Xe
{:7 ? : 1 : n 1] :
- 21 to do so under their regulations. But Mr. Roe's testimony i
. i
{
22 ! and pricr testimony in this case have established thzt there |
L= | |
23 are a variety of means for accomplishing the nscessary
24 evacuation,

. 25 ﬂ I think part of the difficulty here tonight is
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that the testimony ~- I might say I am not intending to

cross-examine any of Mr. Lau's witnesses -- the testimony has
certainly established that this area suffers from heavy

snows, and occasional large an’storms aind that things can

e
‘%&zé 5 so etimes be very difficult. And I have to admit, M-. xruegerj
1 ; 6 1 was wondering why you do live here, but I can also under- g
e )
5; F w stand why you appreciate .iving in an area like this as w2ll. §
"y *
A 8 The testimony has alsc established, I think, by |
: |
E] the same pecple that when they have had to gat out of their ?
10 homes thsy have bezsn able %o get sut of their heomes, not :
i " necescarily with the us2 of their own vehicles and no: ;
|
12 necessarily in the most convenient way, but milk has been E

13 picked up, people have walked on the sand, pecple hava

14 walked on the snow, people have walked on the ice.
15 | I think what the populaticn has to understand i
. !

o 2t 16 is that we are not talking about an instantasous evacuation §
Ny 17 of the entire low population zone. The simple issue is 2
S, |
o . :
. 18 | whether the population can be evacuated and it is the populatidn
R 15 in that limited sectur of the population zone that might be ! |

20 affected by the accident.
S 21 Whether that population can le evacuated cver some

‘ .

22 reasonable period of tine. i
D |

23 IR, LAU: Mr. Chairman, I object.

24 CHAIRMANl SKALLERUP: Please don't interrupt,




2110

MR. CHARNOFF: We do intend to present rebuttal

testimcny tomorrow to support what has already bean stated

on several cccasions, but to make this very clear.
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Now I think too that the population also is

entitled to understand that what ve are talking about is a
most, most, most remote possibility. But I won't get

into that now. I think the simplo.issue that the Board is |

;f ;j s entitled to receive testimony on i3 the feasibility of
I
ft € eracuvation. We have presanted certain commitments, we
| -
: 7 have persented certain testimony. We hopa Mr. Papcun ;
8 1 will be able to confirm that testimeony tomorrow. We will E
e ! also estzblish in our rebuttal testimony more indicaticns of |
-
“ 10 tlie natura of whet an emarcency evacuation procram consists :
38w o g
X 12 I don't know whether this requires the avail- |
13 n ability and preserce of each of the individuals from each é
i4 of the local establishments that have basen contacted |
Jui 15 ’ to cetermine rheir willingness to Qceperate La the devalop- i
16 nent cf a progrem. In everv case that I know of, Mr. :hairman:
17 H such concacts are made on a preliminary bazis. Thev are !
,,;, 18 reported in the record of the hearing and then the proof i
% 19 “ of the pudding has tc be met, certainly, but it is met in i
. ]
20 | tre Cetails of the program that has to be esteablished and i
21 spproved at the operating license stage.
- 22 Accordingly I think we would nave to object g ‘
23 ’ to Mr. Lau’'s motion beccuse without hkaowing whethar people
24 i are available, we might be inviting a delay in the hearing.
|

So we would object to the motion as it was offered by Mz, Lau.
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CHAIRMAN SRALLERUP: Mr. Englehardt?

MR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, the Commission
requires applicant at the construction permit stage to
provida us with the preliminary information ragarding his

energency plan. One of the elements of an emargency plan,

of course, i3 the availability of or a:t least = showing of che'

feasibili of a plen %o provide emsrcen notification to ’
P ps cYy

appropriate public bodies and individuals if nscessary to

assure evacuation of an aree in the event of an acecident,

P —

At the construction parmit staje of a procaeding, |

the development of this information iz not required Lo be

availzble in detail. The iaformation is required to be

available at the operating license stage.

- o—

In a situation guch as we have heard tenicht

regarding

5%

he weather conditions in a particular zrez close i
by this plant, the Atonic "nergy Commissien will, of course,
follow the develepmant of this plant, the amergency plan
of the Applicants,with great interest and in great cdetail.
However, for the purposes oftnis proceeding, the
information which they have provided to date is sufficient
for us to reash a conclusion with recard to this matter of
gha adequacy of thase prelininary plans for the plant.
fZence, in our view the testimeny which might be i
offered by the individuale who weras covered by Mr. Lau's |

motion would not for our purposes be necessary at this constructic
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permit stage to complete this record. And we would see no
particular purpose served at this stage in requiring such
individuals to appear with regard tc the details of sone

plant which as yet has not been fully developed

‘; ¥ s | by the Applicant.

- 6 CHAIRMAN SEALLERUP: Do you wish to reply, Mr. Lau.
. 7 MR. LAU: VYes, I do. I want to say scmething ;
5 8 that has not been considered here. Thare is a pcssible i
!
9 ' chance this utility has picked the wrong site. and now they %
o io are going to make us live with it and we are not going to i
;', 2 11 ! Dbe shanchaied. We are not going +o be forced to gat on i

12 “ the Titanic. They have made statements which are outright

!
!
lies. Orc of the men is here from the Division of Wildlife ;
|

14 " that has to do with the boats that they refer to. 2s you

?} 15 will find out from Mr. Papcun's testimonyv this is wrong. ;

18 New what I am asking the Board is therc is a pessible chance é
|

-3 17 that a mistake has been made in picting this site. There [

;;;J; - 18 is a possible chance that these people cannot be evacuated. |

o

ng 19 Now if it wouldn’t be for these thirgs already in

vES 20 testimony, I wouldn't be offering this as a mozion. Baut

flA‘ 21 h it is in testimony and it speaks for itself. They tried to |
22 irvliuwence the LBoard that there are no probleas that pre- !

23 I, wvail, that they can gzt the people off in two hours, it

<

says that right there. And vet you will find out differently

=

from the testimony.

-l“. 0

o
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Now I submit to you again that the other people
here, because of the discretion of what has been said,
should be brought forward. This is a matter of life and
death. And it is ncthing to fool with. I think I have
proved and the people have proved that this is an unusual

araa and perhapz an unusucl circums:zance and perhaps the

utility did norcore forward and do enough prelinirarv research |

that should have bean done back in publie hsarings or in sther

placas to bring out the soint.

Maybe this site is not adszguate for a nuclear

pcwer plant. This could ba posaf¥ble. If there is cnlv 2 5

-

percent chance of that being right, we have to sxplore it.

The only way wa <an explcre it rightmw is therz have bheen
statevents made. I asked in my moticn that these people come
forward and g¢ive testimony “o support Mr. Roc. anl you
will £iaé out that that support is not in recard to what is
ocn thess two pages.
(Applause.)
CEAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board will go off the
record.
(Discussion off the record.)
(Leu Exhibit ¥o, 1, previously
marked for identiricar.on,

wag received in evidence.)

T S ——
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: I am going to try to e«plain

some of the background that we take into consideration in

3 ruling on Mr. Lau's moticn.
B One of the witnesses for the Applicant stated that
-;; : 5 the Applicant had been in touch with a number of public
A |
. i € officials and that they ahd indicatad 5 willingness :o
¥ 7 carticipate in the emergency evacuaticn prccesdures.
% 8 Further, this witness testified that the Ottawa
9 County engineer was of the opinion that certain cthings
: 10 could be done within 2 given periocd of time. !z, Lau has
f " roved that the DJoard direct that the individuals cthiur tian
" A 12 the Ottawa County engireer, be made available for examination
ALEL
.‘ 13 tomerrow. The Ottawa County enginesr is planning to be
ﬂﬁ?&“-~ 4 here at 2 o'clock.
i £ i mE 3 ; . . " .
3 15 Wow that i the flrst general thing that wanted
H |
. 0 to mention.
Eéi 17 The cecond is that at this stage of the procesding
ié%{%ﬁ" e ‘ what the i:omic Energy Commission requires of the Applicant
SR
'yf " is to show that it is feasible to evacuate people from a
iven area within the vicinity of the plant. It is the

2) burden of the 2Applicant to show that the amargency evacuation

procedures zrc feasilble. And the Applican: can use such

&2

T
A

witnesses as he deems nccessary to make his case, either

he makze hic case or he doasn't make his case.

We have informed the Applicant that based upon

« = 8
e e
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the testimony that !Mr. Lau has given tonight, Mr. Lau's
witnesses have given, that there is a serious question in
the Board's mind whether the information that has been

disclossed thus far by the Applicant really meets this test

of feasibility.

¥
i £ 6 Now the Applicant tomorrow will provide rebuttal |
{
o 7 information to further subsztantiate its case,; that in the |
ot !
< L ' light of the testimecay given by Mr. Leu's witnesses Lonight, 5
f
8 such an ensrqency evacuation plan iz feasible, |
10 ilow the chird thing that I want to menticn that E
ik,i n is important here is this: 7The precise evacusticn plan E
12 under the regulations of the Atomic Energv Coumission, the i
13 actual plan for evacuating a given area within the given §
'
14 time frame does not have to be provided at this stage of f
i
(it 15 tle proceeding, that is, whether or net the construction !
-
4 permit should be grant. The actual plan that has tc be |
y' 17 a focl-prcof plan is reqguired at the time that the ;
%Eij 18 ' operating license is sought by the Applicant after the plant i
i 19 has been ceoi:structed. i
£oame 20 i Now in view of these considerations, namely,
21 that the reculetions require at this time a showing of
22 || feasibility, and in view of the fact thatthe burder is on ?
@ v i
23 the Applicant to show leasisility, it is the Board's view that
24 l it should Le the Applicant that decides who his witnesses will
, 25 | be and therefore the Board is not directing the Applicant to
¢
A
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Bring in these witnesses which Mr. Lau asked us to bring in.
Tomorrow when the Ottawa County engineer testifies

IIr. Lau will have ar oppoti .iity tc examine him to see

whether lhe testified as the Applicant's witness said the

Ottawa County enginecer testified. Mr. Lau zlso will be

A
. v- 4 :,", ‘].- \
R ol € able to cross-examine the Zpplicant's witness and get furcner |
¥ 2= . :
i 7 details with respect to th2 degree of invclvement thit they ‘
S : :
fﬁr" a would La able to give in thz course of participatiag in

- - & ]
ey, N 8 !
¢ 9 | any energency evacuation plan. And thie is where we stand i
_ae i !
2 10 | at ths monent. :
® B | |

f 1" | Accordingly the Board dendes Iz, lau's mciion.

Inzsmach as there are no further witnozsses o

12

tonorrow at thie !Meihodist Church across the strect.

UUOU——

i
13 l be heard tonicht, we will zdjourn the meeting until 9:30
|
!
|

”* - "N ~ [ % . - -
(Wiereupen, at 1C:50 p.m., the hearing ws
-~
A
“ 3 e z o S e— - G A0 =l R T 1 Patopraye
b 16 anjourned, ©o reconveéne at °2:30 a.m,., = ITSC a5 bk  SBOTUAL

1

4 End § g +971.) '
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